# North Dakota: 2002

Issued July 2005

EC02-81A-ND

# **2002 Economic Census** Other Services (Except Public Administration) Geographic Area Series



Helping You Make Informed Decisions

U.S. Department of Commerce Economics and Statistics Administration U.S. CENSUS BUREAU



#### **CONTENTS**

	oduction to the Economic Censuser Services (Except Public Administration)	v ix
Tab	les	
1. 2.	Summary Statistics for the State: 2002Summary Statistics for Metropolitan and Micropolitan Statistical	1
3. 4.	Areas: 2002	6 19 38
Арр	endixes	
A. B. C. D. E.	Explanation of Terms  NAICS Codes, Titles, and Descriptions  Methodology	A-1 B-1 C-1 D-1 E-1

# Table 1. Summary Statistics for the State: 2002

[Includes only establishments of firms with payroll. For meaning of abbreviations and symbols, see introductory text. For explanation of terms, see Appendix A. Data based on the 2002 Economic Census. For information on confidentiality protection, sampling error, nonsampling error, and definitions, see note at end of table. Enterprise support establishments are included. Because of this, comparability to 1997 Economic Census data may be limited. Table 2 of the United States Geographic Area Series report presents data on enterprise support establishments that are included in the 2002 data. See introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic Census compared to the 1997 Economic Census]

data. See	introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of en	terprise suppoi	t establishments in	the 2002 Economic	Census compared	to the 1997 Econ	omic Censusj		
							Paid	Percent o	of receipts/
NAICS code	Geographic area, tax status, and kind of business	Estab- lishments (number)	Receipts/ revenue (\$1,000)	Expenses (\$1,000)	Annual payroll (\$1,000)	First-quarter payroll (\$1,000)	employees for pay period including March 12 (number)	From administrative records <sup>1</sup>	Estimated <sup>2</sup>
	NORTH DAKOTA	, ,	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	,	(, , ,				
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	1 724	584 934	N	163 325	39 077	9 785	23.4	6.7
811	Repair and maintenance	710	255 352	N	67 143	16 087	3 066	31.4	7.7
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	499	179 818	N	46 208	11 283	2 183	31.3	5.5
81111	Automotive mechanical and electrical repair and maintenance	264	84 136	N	19 160	4 750	881	32.1	7.0
811111 811112	General automotive repair Automotive exhaust system repair	220 12	70 418 2 457	N N	15 323 774	3 843 179	727 39	34.3 19.0	8.3 1.0
811113 811118	Automotive transmission repair Other automotive mechanical and electrical	13	5 644	Ň	1 588	383	58	28.5	.6
8111181	repair and maintenanceCarburetor repair	19 2	5 617 D	N N	1 475 D	345 D	57 a	14.3 D	.2 D
8111182 8111183	Brake, front end, and wheel alignment Electrical repair, motor vehicle	2 5 2	1 174 D	N N	314 D	70 D	13 a	14.6 D	1.0 D
8111184 81112	Radiator repair	10	3 164	N	817	196	32	20.0	_
811121	repair Automotive body, paint, and interior repair	189	76 762	N N	21 216	5 120	814	34.7	4.1
8111211	and maintenance Paint or body repair Upholstery and interior repair	153 144 9	65 399 63 972	N N N	18 155 17 864 291	4 388 4 313	705 686	36.6 36.5 40.0	4.8 4.9
8111213 811122 81119	Automotive glass replacement Other automotive repair and maintenance	36 46	1 427 11 363 18 920	N N N	3 061 5 832	75 732 1 413	19 109 488	23.4 13.8	.2
811191 811192	Automotive oil change and lubrication Car washes	17 28	D 11 488	N N	D 3 654	D 931	c 327	D 17.4	 .2 4.2 D 2.2
811198	All other automotive repair and maintenance	1	D	N N	D	D	a	D	D
8112	Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance	32	20 657	N	5 340	1 217	159	1.9	28.4
81121	Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance	32	20 657	N	5 340	1 217	159	1.9	28.4
811211	Consumer electronics repair and maintenance	7	D	N N	D	D	a	D	D
811212	Computer and office machine repair and maintenance	14	13 031	N	3 251	651	99	1.9	25.9
8112123 8112124	Computer repair and maintenance Office machine repair and maintenance	10 4	D D	N N	D D	D D	b b	D D	D D
811213	Communication equipment repair and maintenance	6	4 006	N	975	276	30	_	2.7
811219	Other electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance	5	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
8113	Commercial and industrial machinery and equipment (except automotive and electronic) repair and maintenance	113	46 111	N	12 581	2 856	536	45.6	5.6
81131	Commercial and industrial machinery and equipment (except automotive and electronic)								
811310	repair and maintenance	113	46 111	N	12 581	2 856	536	45.6	5.6
8113104	electronic) repair and maintenance	113 32	46 111 12 313	N N	12 581 3 368	2 856 785	536 177	45.6 36.0	5.6 -
8113109	Commercial and industrial machinery and equipment repair (except welding repair).	81	33 798	N	9 213	2 071	359	49.1	7.7
8114	Personal and household goods repair and maintenance	66	8 766	N	3 014	731	188	28.2	14.6
81141	Home and garden equipment and appliance repair and maintenance	20	4 173	N	1 700	422	80	39.6	23.0
811411 811412	Home and garden equipment repair and maintenance	4	761	N	120	19	11	27.6	_
81142 81142 811420	Appliance repair and maintenance  Reupholstery and furniture repair  Reupholstery and furniture repair	16 16 16	3 412 1 412 1 412	N N N	1 580 351 351	403 80 80	69 25 25	42.3 12.0 12.0	28.2 3.8 3.8
81143 811430	Footwear and leather goods repair Footwear and leather goods repair	5	808 808	N N N	256 256	62 62	17 17	- -	J.0 -
81149	Other personal and household goods repair and maintenance	25	2 373	N N	707	167	66	27.3	11.1
811490	Other personal and household goods repair and maintenance	25	2 373	N	707	167	66	27.3	11.1
8114901 8114902	Watch, clock, and jewelry repair	5 5	407 639	N N	81 195	20 38	8 7	10.6 42.9	_ _
8114904 8114909	Garment repair and alteration services All other repair and related services	3 12	265 1 062	N N	83 348	23 86	10 41	51.7 18.3	24.8
812	Personal and laundry services	539	153 965	N	53 054	12 477	3 282	22.3	8.4
8121	Personal care services	311	54 800	N	21 543	5 141	1 723	32.1	10.7
81211 812111	Hair, nail, and skin care services	278 7	43 403 D	N N	18 921 D	4 491 D	1 367 b	39.1 D	10.3 D
812112 812113	Beauty salons	268 3	41 904 D	N N	18 195 D	4 318 D	1 329 a	40.2 D	10.7 D
81219 812191 812199	Other personal care services  Diet and weight reducing centers  All other personal care services	33 11 22	11 397 7 198 4 199	N N N	2 622 1 429 1 193	650 360 290	356 189 167	5.5 1.0 13.3	12.3 3.8 26.8

[Includes only establishments of firms with payroll. For meaning of abbreviations and symbols, see introductory text. For explanation of terms, see Appendix A. Data based on the 2002 Economic Census. For information on confidentiality protection, sampling error, nonsampling error, and definitions, see note at end of table. Enterprise support establishments are included. Because of this, comparability to 1997 Economic Census data may be limited. Table 2 of the United States Geographic Area Series report presents data on enterprise support establishments that are included in the 2002 data. See introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic Census compared to the 1997 Economic Census]

	,						Paid	Percent o	of receipts/
NAICS code	Geographic area, tax status, and kind of business	Estab- lishments (number)	Receipts/ revenue (\$1,000)	Expenses (\$1,000)	Annual payroll (\$1,000)	First-quarter payroll (\$1,000)	employees for pay period including March 12 (number)	From admini- strative records <sup>1</sup>	Estimated <sup>2</sup>
,	NORTH DAKOTA—Con.								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS—Con.								
81	Other services (except public administration) —								
812	Con. Personal and laundry services—Con.	400	07.050		0.400		440	04.0	
8122 81221	Death care servicés	100	37 950 36 074	N N	9 102 8 595	2 023 1 910	410 347	21.3 20.9	5.5 5.1
812210 8122101	Funeral homes and funeral services Funeral homes	68 66	36 074 36 074 D	N N N	8 595 D	1 910 1 910 D	347 347 e	20.9 20.9 D	5.1 5.1 D
8122102 81222	Other funeral services	2 32	D 1 876	N N	D 507	D 113	a 63	D 29.6	D 12.8
812220	Cemeteries and crematories	32	1 876	N	507	113	63	29.6	12.8
8123	Drycleaning and laundry services	58	37 245	N	14 678	3 513	736	10.9	1.5
81231 812310	Coin-operated laundries and drycleaners Coin-operated laundries and drycleaners	24 24	3 031 3 031 D	N N N	630 630 D	151 151 D	98 98	31.5 31.5 D	11.4 11.4 D
8123101 8123102	Coin-operated laundry routes	23	D	N	D	D	a b	D	D
81232	Drycleaning and laundry services (except coin- operated)	25	6 930	N	3 239	776	206	23.3	3.2
812320	Drycleaning and laundry services (except coin-operated)	25	6 930	N	3 239	776	206	23.3	3.2
8123201 8123202	Laundries, family and commercial	3 17	D 5 836	N N	D 2 924	D 689	b 173	D 27.4	D 3.8
8123203 81233	Garment pressing and agents for laundries	5 9	D 27 284	N N	D 10 809	D 2 586	a 420	D 5.4	D -
812331 812332	Linen and uniform supply Linen supply Industrial launderers	3 6	27 284 D D	N N N	D D	2 580 D D	432 c e	5.4 D D	D D
8129	Other personal services	70	23 970	N N	7 731	1 800	413	18.9	18.6
81291	Pet care (except veterinary) services	24	2 275	N	553	127	51	30.8	2.8
812910 81292 812921	Pet care (except veterinary) services	24 19	2 275 15 987	N N	553 5 830	127 1 382	51 270	30.8 20.1	2.8 21.7
812922 81293	hour) One-hour photofinishing	9 10 14	14 547 1 440 2 106	N N N	5 419 411 633	1 279 103 150	231 39 65	20.4 16.9 3.6	23.4 5.0 42.3
812930 81299	Parking lots and garages	14	2 106 2 106 3 602	N N	633 715	150 150 141	65 27	3.6 15.1	42.3 1.0
812990 8129901	All other personal services	13	3 602 D	N N	715 D	141 D	27 a	15.1 D	1.0 D D
8129903 8129909	Pay telephone operators	3 7	D D	N N	D D	D D	a a	D D	D D
813	Religious, grantmaking, civic, professional, and similar organizations	475	175 617	N	43 128	10 513	3 437	12.7	3.7
8132	Grantmaking and giving services	46	40 310	N	5 173	1 251	245	2.2	2.3
81321 813211 813212 813219	Grantmaking and giving services	46 16 18 12	40 310 23 449 8 637 8 224	N N N	5 173 2 311 2 101 761	1 251 558 509 184	245 108 101 36	2.2 2.4 1.3 2.4	2.3 3.7 .5
8133	Social advocacy organizations	43	11 892	N N	3 623	860	234	6.1	.1
81331 813311	Social advocacy organizations	43 11	11 892 3 712	N N	3 623 1 318	860 305	234 53	6.1	.1
813312	Environment, conservation, and wildlife organizations	19	6 043	N	1 743	412	145	11.2	-
813319	Other social advocacy organizations	13	2 137	N N	562	143	36	2.3	.6
8134 81341	Civic and social organizations	225 225	64 800 64 800	N N	16 894 16 894	4 181 4 181	2 312	15.4 15.4	6.3 6.3
813410 8134103	Civic and social organizations	225	64 800	Ň	16 894	4 181	2 312	15.4	6.3
8134104	organizationsCivic and social organizations (except	23	13 128	N	5 407	1 351	546	1.7	5.9
	scouting and related youth development organizations)	202	51 672	N	11 487	2 830	1 766	18.9	6.4
8139	Business, professional, labor, political, and similar organizations	161	58 615	N	17 438	4 221	646	18.2	2.7
81391 813910	Business associations	99 99	41 174 41 174	N N	12 461 12 461	3 009 3 009	452 452	18.6 18.6	.6 .6
81392 813920	Professional organizations Professional organizations	30 30	11 988 11 988	N N N	4 062 4 062	993 993	124 124	17.5 17.5	3.6 3.6 3.6
81399	Other similar organizations (except business, professional, labor, and political		11 300		4 002	330		17.5	0.0
813990	organizations)	32	5 453	N	915	219	70	16.2	16.3
	organizations)	32	5 453	l N	915	219	70	16.2	16.3

[Includes only establishments of firms with payroll. For meaning of abbreviations and symbols, see introductory text. For explanation of terms, see Appendix A. Data based on the 2002 Economic Census. For information on confidentiality protection, sampling error, nonsampling error, and definitions, see note at end of table. Enterprise support establishments are included. Because of this, comparability to 1997 Economic Census data may be limited. Table 2 of the United States Geographic Area Series report presents data on enterprise support establishments that are included in the 2002 data. See introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic Census compared to the 1997 Economic Census]

							Paid		of receipts/
NAICS code	Geographic area, tax status, and kind of business	Estab- lishments (number)	Receipts/ revenue (\$1,000)	Expenses (\$1,000)	Annual payroll (\$1,000)	First-quarter payroll (\$1,000)	employees for pay period including March 12 (number)	From admini- strative records <sup>1</sup>	Estimated <sup>2</sup>
	NORTH DAKOTA—Con.								
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	475	175 617	119 104	43 128	10 513	3 437	12.7	3.7
813	Religious, grantmaking, civic, professional, and similar organizations	475	175 617	119 104	43 128	10 513	3 437	12.7	3.7
8132	Grantmaking and giving services	46	40 310	13 945	5 173	1 251	245	2.2	2.3
81321 813211	Grantmaking and giving services Grantmaking foundations	46 16	40 310 23 449	13 945 5 979	5 173 2 311	1 251 558	245 108	2.2 2.4	2.3 3.7
813212 813219	Voluntary health organizations Other grantmaking and giving services	18 12	8 637 8 224	5 300 2 666	2 101 761	509 184	101 36	1.3 2.4	.5
8133	Social advocacy organizations	43	11 892	9 104	3 623	860	234	6.1	.1
81331 813311 813312	Social advocacy organizations	43 11	11 892 3 712	9 104 3 090	3 623 1 318	860 305	234 53	6.1	.1 -
813319	organizationsOther social advocacy organizations	19 13	6 043 2 137	4 544 1 470	1 743 562	412 143	145 36	11.2 2.3	_ .6
8134	Civic and social organizations	225	64 800	42 707	16 894	4 181	2 312	15.4	6.3
81341 813410	Civic and social organizations	225 225	64 800 64 800	42 707 42 707	16 894 16 894	4 181 4 181	2 312 2 312	15.4 15.4	6.3 6.3
8134103 8134104	Scouting and related youth development organizations	23	13 128	12 603	5 407	1 351	546	1.7	5.9
0104104	scouting and related youth development organizations)	202	51 672	30 104	11 487	2 830	1 766	18.9	6.4
8139	Business, professional, labor, political, and similar organizations	161	58 615	53 348	17 438	4 221	646	18.2	2.7
81391 813910	Business associations	99 99	41 174 41 174	37 199 37 199	12 461 12 461	3 009 3 009	452 452	18.6 18.6	.6 .6
81392 813920 81399	Professional organizations Professional organizations Other similar organizations (except business, professional, labor, and political	30 30	11 988 11 988	11 718 11 718	4 062 4 062	993 993	124 124	17.5 17.5	3.6 3.6
813990	organizations)	32	5 453	4 431	915	219	70	16.2	16.3
	professional, labor, and political organizations)	32	5 453	4 431	915	219	70	16.2	16.3
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	1 249	409 317	N	120 197	28 564	6 348	27.9	8.0
811	Repair and maintenance	710	255 352	N	67 143	16 087	3 066	31.4	7.7
8111 81111	Automotive repair and maintenance  Automotive mechanical and electrical repair	499	179 818	N	46 208	11 283	2 183	31.3	5.5
811111	and maintenance	264 220	84 136 70 418	N N	19 160 15 323	4 750 3 843	881 727	32.1 34.3	7.0 8.3
811112 811113	Automotive exhaust system repair  Automotive transmission repair	12 13	2 457 5 644	N N	774 1 588	179 383	39 58	19.0 28.5	1.0 .6
811118 8111181	Other automotive mechanical and electrical repair and maintenance	19 2	5 617 D	N N	1 475 D	345 D	57	14.3 D	.2 D
8111182 8111183	Brake, front end, and wheel alignment Electrical repair, motor vehicle	5 2	1 174 D	N N	314 D	70 D	13 a	14.6 D	1.0 D
8111184 81112	Radiator repair	10	3 164	N	817	196	32	20.0	-
811121	repair	189	76 762	N	21 216	5 120	814	34.7	4.1
8111211 8111213	and maintenance Paint or body repair Unbelton and interior repair	153 144 9	65 399   63 972   1 427	N N N	18 155 17 864 291	4 388 4 313 75	705 686 19	36.6 36.5 40.0	4.8 4.9
811122 81119	Upholstery and interior repair	36 46	11 363 18 920	N N N	3 061 5 832	732 1 413	109 488	23.4 13.8	.2 4.2
811191 811192	Automotive oil change and lubrication	17 28	D 11 488	N N	D 3 654	D 931	c 327	D 17.4	D 2.2
811198	All other automotive repair and maintenance	1	D	N	D D	D	a	D	D
8112	Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance	32	20 657	N	5 340	1 217	159	1.9	28.4
81121	Electronic and precision equipment repair and	20	00.057		F 040	1 017	150	1.0	
811211	maintenance	32 7	20 657 D	N N	5 340 D	1 217 D	159 a	1.9 D	28.4 D
811212	Computer and office machine repair and maintenance	14	13 031	N	3 251	651	99	1.9	25.9
8112123 8112124 811213	Computer repair and maintenance Office machine repair and maintenance Communication equipment repair and	10 4	D D	N N	D D	D D	b b	D D	D D
	maintenance	6	4 006	N	975	276	30	_	2.7

[Includes only establishments of firms with payroll. For meaning of abbreviations and symbols, see introductory text. For explanation of terms, see Appendix A. Data based on the 2002 Economic Census. For information on confidentiality protection, sampling error, nonsampling error, and definitions, see note at end of table. Enterprise support establishments are included. Because of this, comparability to 1997 Economic Census data may be limited. Table 2 of the United States Geographic Area Series report presents data on enterprise support establishments that are included in the 2002 data. See introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic Census compared to the 1997 Economic Census]

data. See	introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of en	terprise suppoi	t establishments in	the 2002 Economic	Census compared	to the 1997 Econ	omic Census]		
							Paid	Percent o	of receipts/
NAICS code	Geographic area, tax status, and kind of business	Estab- lishments (number)	Receipts/ revenue (\$1,000)	Expenses (\$1,000)	Annual payroll (\$1,000)	First-quarter payroll (\$1,000)	employees for pay period including March 12 (number)	From administrative records <sup>1</sup>	Estimated <sup>2</sup>
	NORTH DAKOTA—Con.								
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX—Con.								
81	Other services (except public administration) —								
811	Con. Repair and maintenance—Con.								
8113	Commercial and industrial machinery and equipment (except automotive and electronic) repair and maintenance	113	46 111	N	12 581	2 856	536	45.6	5.6
81131	Commercial and industrial machinery and				.2 00.	2 000		.0.0	0.0
811310	equipment (except automotive and electronic) repair and maintenance	113	46 111	N	12 581	2 856	536	45.6	5.6
0440404	equipment (except automotive and electronic) repair and maintenance	113	46 111	N.	12 581	2 856	536	45.6	5.6
8113104 8113109	Welding repair	32 81	12 313 33 798	N N	3 368 9 213	785 2 071	177 359	36.0 49.1	7.7
8114	Personal and household goods repair and maintenance	66	8 766	N	3 014	731	188	28.2	14.6
81141	Home and garden equipment and appliance	20	4 173	N N	1 700	422	80	39.6	
811411	repair and maintenance Home and garden equipment repair and maintenance	4	761	N N	120	19	11	27.6	23.0
811412 81142	Appliance repair and maintenance Reupholstery and furniture repair	16 16	3 412 1 412	N N	1 580 351	403 80	69 25	42.3 12.0	28.2 3.8
811420 81143	Reupholstery and furniture repair  Footwear and leather goods repair	16 5	1 412 808	N N	351 256	80 62	25 25 17	12.0	3.8
811430 81149	Footwear and leather goods repair Other personal and household goods repair and maintenance	5 25	808 2 373	N N	256 707	62 167	17	27.3	11.1
811490	Other personal and household goods repair and maintenance	25	2 373	N N	707	167	66	27.3	11.1
8114901 8114902	Watch, clock, and jewelry repair Boat repair	5 5	407 639	N N	81 195	20 38	8 7	10.6 42.9	_ _
8114904 8114909	Garment repair and alteration services All other repair and related services	3 12	265 1 062	N N	83 348	23 86	10 41	51.7 18.3	24.8
812	Personal and laundry services	539	153 965	N	53 054	12 477	3 282	22.3	8.4
8121	Personal care services	311	54 800	N	21 543	5 141	1 723	32.1	10.7
81211 812111	Hair, nail, and skin care services	278 7	43 403 D	N N	18 921 D	4 491 D	1 367 b	39.1 D	10.3 D
812112 812113 81219	Beauty salons Nail salons Other personal care services	268 3 33	41 904 D 11 397	N N N	18 195 D 2 622	4 318 D 650	1 329 a 356	40.2 D 5.5	10.7 D 12.3
812191 812199	Diet and weight reducing centers  All other personal care services	11 22	7 198 4 199	N N	1 429 1 193	360 290	189 167	1.0 13.3	3.8 26.8
8122	Death care services	100	37 950	N	9 102	2 023	410	21.3	5.5
81221 812210	Funeral homes and funeral services Funeral homes and funeral services	68 68	36 074 36 074	N N	8 595 8 595	1 910 1 910	347 347	20.9 20.9	5.1 5.1
8122101 8122102	Funeral homes Other funeral services	66 2	D D	N N	D D	D D	e a	D D	D D
81222 812220	Cemeteries and crematories Cemeteries and crematories	32 32	1 876 1 876	N N	507 507	113 113	63 63	29.6 29.6	12.8 12.8
8123	Drycleaning and laundry services	58	37 245	N	14 678	3 513		10.9	1.5
81231 812310 8123101	Coin-operated laundries and drycleaners Coin-operated laundries and drycleaners Coin-operated laundry routes	24 24 1	3 031 3 031 D	N N N	630 630 D	151 151 D	98 98 a	31.5 31.5 D	11.4 11.4 D
8123102	Coin-operated laundries and drycleaning stores	23	D	N N	D	D	b	D	D
81232 812320	Drycleaning and laundry services (except coin- operated)	25	6 930	N	3 239	776	206	23.3	3.2
8123201	coin-operated)	25 3	6 930 D	N N	3 239 D	776 D	206 b	23.3 D	3.2 D
8123202 8123203	Drycleaning plants	17	5 836	N	2 924	689	173	27.4	3.8
81233 812331	laundries Linen and uniform supply Linen supply	5 9 3	D 27 284 D	N N N	10 809 D	D 2 586 D	432 c	D 5.4 D	D - D
812332 8129	Industrial launderers  Other personal services	6 70	D 23 970	N N	7 731	D 1 800	e 413	D 18.9	D 18.6
81291	Pet care (except veterinary) services	24	2 275	N	553	127	51	30.8	2.8
812910 81292 812921	Pet care (except veterinary) services  Photofinishing	24 19	2 275 15 987	N N	553 5 830	127 1 382	51 270	30.8 20.1	2.8 21.7
812922	hour)	9 10	14 547 1 440	N N	5 419 411	1 279 103	231 39	20.4 16.9	23.4 5.0
81293 812930	Parking lots and garages	14 14	2 106 2 106	N N	633 633	150 150	65 65	3.6 3.6	42.3 42.3
81299 812990 8129901	All other personal services	13 13 3	3 602 3 602 D	N N N	715 715 D	141 141 D	27 27 a	15.1 15.1 D	1.0 1.0 D
8129903 8129909	Pay telephone operators	3 7	0 0	N N N	D	D D	a	0	D
8129909	All other miscellaneous personal services .	7	D	N	D	D	a	ט	

<sup>1</sup>Includes receipts/revenue information obtained from administrative records of other federal agencies.
<sup>2</sup>Includes receipts/revenue information that was imputed based on historic data, administrative data, industry averages, or other statistical methods.

Note: The data in this table are based on the 2002 Economic Census. To maintain confidentiality, the Census Bureau suppresses data to protect the identity of any business or individual. The census results in this table contain nonsampling error. Data users who create their own estimates using data from this table should cite the Census Bureau as the source of the original data only. See also explanation of terms and geographic definitions. For the full technical documentation, see Appendix C.

[Includes only establishments of firms with payroll. For meaning of abbreviations and symbols, see introductory text. For explanation of terms, see Appendix A. For definitions and hierarchy or metropolitan and micropolitan statistical areas (CSAs, MeSAs, MiSAs, and MDs), see Appendix E. Data based on the 2002 Economic Census. For information on confidentiality protection, sampling error, nonsampling error, and definitions, see note at end of table. Enterprise support establishments are included. Because of this, comparability to 1997 Economic Census data may be limited. Table 2 of the United States Geographic Area Series report presents data on enterprise support establishments that are included in the 2002 data. See introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic Census compared to the 1997 Economic Census]

	or enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic						Paid	Percent o	of receipts/
NAICS code	Geographic area, tax status, and kind of business	Estab- lishments (number)	Receipts/ revenue (\$1,000)	Expenses (\$1,000)	Annual payroll (\$1,000)	First-quarter payroll (\$1,000)	employees for pay period including March 12 (number)	From administrative records <sup>1</sup>	Estimated <sup>2</sup>
	FARGO-WAHPETON, ND-MN COMBINED STATISTICAL AREA								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	488	227 104	N	64 460	15 331	3 772	21.6	6.2
811	Repair and maintenance	212	85 563	N	25 207	5 920	1 129	26.5	5.8
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	148	65 696	N	18 505	4 407	859	22.5	2.4
81111	Automotive mechanical and electrical repair and maintenance	71	25 211	N	5 814	1 414	242	35.8	1.0
811111 811113	General automotive repair	58 4	20 950 2 174	N N	4 636 690	1 141 168	196 25	37.8 17.8	.8
81112	Automotive body, paint, interior, and glass repair	53	28 331	N	9 029	2 114	301	16.2	1.5
811121	Automotive body, paint, and interior repair	44	24 868	N	8 084	1 895	270	15.6	1.7
8111211	and maintenance	41	24 323	N	7 966	1 869	263	16.0	1.7
811122 81119	Automotive glass replacement Other automotive repair and maintenance	9 24	3 463 12 154	N N	945 3 662	219 879	31 316	20.0 10.0	7.6
811191 811192	Automotive oil change and lubrication Car washes	11 13	4 133 8 021	N N	1 240 2 422	270 609	107 209	2.4 13.9	19.0 1.7
8112	Electronic and precision equipment repair and	40	- 445		4 000	205	4-		40.5
81121	maintenance	16	5 445	N	1 692	395	45	8.0	46.5
01121	maintenance	16	5 445	N	1 692	395	45	8.0	46.5
8113	Commercial and industrial machinery and equipment (except automotive and electronic) repair and maintenance	26	11 249	N	3 848	835	147	58.1	-
81131	Commercial and industrial machinery and								
811310	equipment (except automotive and electronic) repair and maintenance Commercial and industrial machinery and	26	11 249	N	3 848	835	147	58.1	_
0440400	equipment (except automotive and electronic) repair and maintenance	26	11 249	N	3 848	835	147	58.1	-
8113109	Commercial and industrial machinery and equipment repair (except welding repair).	22	D	N	D	D	С	D	D
8114	Personal and household goods repair and maintenance	22	3 173	N	1 162	283	78	29.3	27.0
81149	Other personal and household goods repair and maintenance	8	1 474	N	431	97	38	25.8	51.2
811490	Other personal and household goods repair and maintenance	8	1 474	N	431	97	38	25.8	51.2
812	Personal and laundry services	159	70 417	N	26 040	6 225	1 409	18.8	10.2
8121	Personal care services	84	21 150	N	8 846	2 151	642	25.7	6.8
81211	Hair, nail, and skin care services	69	16 366	N	7 761	1 887	489	31.4	6.3
812112 81219	Beauty salons Other personal care services	67 15	D 4 784	N N	D 1 085	D 264	e 153	D 6.3	D 8.5
812191 812199	Diet and weight reducing centers	4 11	D D	N N	D D	D D	b b	D D	D D
8122	Death care services	18	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81221	Funeral homes and funeral services	11	8 454	N	2 075	461	66	22.1	18.5
812210 8122101	Funeral homes and funeral services Funeral homes	11 11	8 454 8 454	N N	2 075 2 075	461 461	66 66	22.1 22.1	18.5 18.5
8123	Drycleaning and laundry services	24	23 122	N	8 967	2 161	402	10.1	.9
81231	Coin-operated laundries and drycleaners	10	1 533	N	273	66	47	47.8	8.9
812310 8123102	Coin-operated laundries and drycleaners Coin-operated laundries and drycleaning	10	1 533	N	273	66	47	47.8	8.9
81232	stores	9	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
812320	operated)	10	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8123202	coin-operated)	10 7	D D	N N	D D	D D	b b	D D	D D
81233 812331	Linen and uniform supply Linen supply	4 2	D D	N N	D D	D D	e	D D	D D
8129	Other personal services	33	D	N	D	D	e	D	D
81291	Pet care (except veterinary) services	7	688	N	169	40	21	17.7	9.2
812910 81292	Pet care (except veterinary) services	7 8	688 13 901	N N	169 5 264	40 1 258	21 216	17.7 21.4	9.2 24.4
812921	Photofinishing laboratories (except one-hour)	7	D	N	D	D	c	D	D
813	Religious, grantmaking, civic, professional, and similar organizations	117	71 124	N	13 213	3 186	1 234	18.5	2.8
8132	Grantmaking and giving services	18	24 877	N	2 608	608	113	.4	3.5
81321	Grantmaking and giving services	18	24 877	N	2 608	608	113	.4	3.5
8134	Civic and social organizations	54	33 977	N	6 904	1 722	982	31.9	2.0
81341	Civic and social organizations	54	33 977	N	6 904	1 722	982	31.9	2.0
813410	Civic and social organizations	54	33 977	N	6 904	1 722	982	31.9	2.0

[Includes only establishments of firms with payroll. For meaning of abbreviations and symbols, see introductory text. For explanation of terms, see Appendix A. For definitions and hierarchy or metropolitan and micropolitan statistical areas (CSAs, MeSAs, MiSAs, and MDs), see Appendix E. Data based on the 2002 Economic Census. For information on confidentiality protection, sampling error, nonsampling error, and definitions, see note at end of table. Enterprise support establishments are included. Because of this, comparability to 1997 Economic Census data may be limited. Table 2 of the United States Geographic Area Series report presents data on enterprise support establishments that are included in the 2002 data. See introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic Census compared to the 1997 Economic Census]

	of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economi	0 0011000 00111					Paid		of receipts/
NAICS code	Geographic area, tax status, and kind of business	Estab- lishments (number)	Receipts/ revenue (\$1,000)	Expenses (\$1,000)	Annual payroll (\$1,000)	First-quarter payroll (\$1,000)	employees for pay period including March 12 (number)	From admini- strative records <sup>1</sup>	Estimated <sup>2</sup>
	FARGO-WAHPETON, ND-MN COMBINED STATISTICAL AREA—Con.								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS—Con.								
81	Other services (except public administration) — Con.								
813 8139	Religious, grantmaking, civic, professional, and similar organizations—Con. Business, professional, labor, political, and	00	0.070		0.704	000	00	04.4	
81391	similar organizations  Business associations	30 19	9 273 7 218	N N	2 734 2 344	662 570	90 65	21.4 11.7	.9 7
813910	Business associations	19	7 218	Ň	2 344	570	65	11.7	.7 .7
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	117	71 124	35 936	13 213	3 186	1 234	18.5	2.8
813	Religious, grantmaking, civic, professional, and similar organizations	117	71 124	35 936	13 213	3 186	1 234	18.5	2.8
8132	Grantmaking and giving services	18	24 877	8 265	2 608	608	113	.4	3.5
81321	Grantmaking and giving services	18	24 877	8 265	2 608	608	113	.4	3.5
8134	Civic and social organizations	54	33 977	16 928	6 904	1 722	982	31.9	2.0
81341 813410	Civic and social organizations Civic and social organizations	54 54	33 977 33 977	16 928 16 928	6 904 6 904	1 722 1 722	982 982	31.9 31.9	2.0 2.0
8139	Business, professional, labor, political, and similar organizations	30	9 273	8 451	2 734	662	90	21.4	.9
81391 813910	Business associations	19 19	7 218 7 218	6 599 6 599	2 344 2 344	570 570	65 65	11.7 11.7	.7 .7
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	371	155 980	N	51 247	12 145	2 538	23.1	7.8
811	Repair and maintenance	212	85 563	N	25 207	5 920	1 129	26.5	5.8
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	148	65 696	N	18 505	4 407	859	22.5	2.4
81111	Automotive mechanical and electrical repair and maintenance	71	25 211	Ŋ	5 814	1 414	242	35.8	1.0
811111 811113	General automotive repair Automotive transmission repair	58 4	20 950 2 174	N N	4 636 690	1 141 168	196 25	37.8 17.8	.8 -
81112 811121	Automotive body, paint, interior, and glass repair	53	28 331	N	9 029	2 114	301	16.2	1.5
8111211	and maintenance	44 41	24 868 24 323	N N	8 084 7 966	1 895 1 869	270 263	15.6 16.0	1.7 1.7
811122 81119	Automotive glass replacement	9 24	3 463 12 154	N N	945 3 662	219 879	31 316	20.0 10.0	7.6
811191 811192	Automotive oil change and lubrication Car washes	11	4 133 8 021	N N	1 240 2 422	270 609	107 209	2.4 13.9	19.0 1.7
8112	Electronic and precision equipment repair and								
01101	maintenance	16	5 445	N	1 692	395	45	8.0	46.5
81121	maintenance	16	5 445	N	1 692	395	45	8.0	46.5
8113	Commercial and industrial machinery and equipment (except automotive and electronic) repair and maintenance	26	11 249	N	3 848	835	147	58.1	-
81131	Commercial and industrial machinery and equipment (except automotive and electronic) repair and maintenance	26	11 249	N	3 848	835	147	58.1	_
811310	Commercial and industrial machinery and equipment (except automotive and								
8113109	electronic) repair and maintenance Commercial and industrial machinery and equipment repair (except welding repair).	26 22	11 249 D	N N	3 848 D	835 D	147 c	58.1 D	– D
8114	Personal and household goods repair and maintenance	22	3 173	N	1 162	283	78	29.3	27.0
81149	Other personal and household goods repair								
811490	and maintenance	8	1 474	N	431	97	38	25.8	51.2
	and maintenance	8	1 474	N	431	97	38	25.8	51.2
812	Personal and laundry services	159	70 417	N N	26 040	6 225	1 409	18.8	10.2
8121	Personal care services	84	21 150	N N	8 846	2 151	642	25.7	6.8
81211 812112	Hair, nail, and skin care services  Beauty salons	69 67	16 366 D	N N	7 761 D	1 887 D	489 e	31.4 D	6.3 D
81219 812191	Other personal care services	15 4	4 784 D	N N	1 085 D	264 D	153 b	6.3 D	8.5 D
812199	All other personal care services	11	D	N N	D	D	b	D	D
8122 81221	Death care services  Funeral homes and funeral services	18 11	D 8 454	N N	D 2 075	D 461	66	D 22.1	D 18.5
812210 8122101	Funeral homes and funeral services Funeral homes	11 11	8 454 8 454 8 454	N N N	2 075 2 075 2 075	461 461 461	66 66	22.1 22.1 22.1	18.5 18.5 18.5

[Includes only establishments of firms with payroll. For meaning of abbreviations and symbols, see introductory text. For explanation of terms, see Appendix A. For definitions and hierarchy or metropolitan and micropolitan statistical areas (CSAs, MeSAs, MiSAs, and MDs), see Appendix E. Data based on the 2002 Economic Census. For information on confidentiality protection, sampling error, nonsampling error, and definitions, see note at end of table. Enterprise support establishments are included. Because of this, comparability to 1997 Economic Census data may be limited. Table 2 of the United States Geographic Area Series report presents data on enterprise support establishments that are included in the 2002 data. See introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic Census compared to the 1997 Economic Census]

							Paid		of receipts/
NAICS code	Geographic area, tax status, and kind of business	Estab- lishments (number)	Receipts/ revenue (\$1,000)	Expenses (\$1,000)	Annual payroll (\$1,000)	First-quarter payroll (\$1,000)	employees for pay period including March 12 (number)	From administrative records1	Estimated <sup>2</sup>
	FARGO-WAHPETON, ND-MN COMBINED STATISTICAL AREA—Con.								
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX—Con.								
81	Other services (except public administration)—								
812 8123	Con. Personal and laundry services—Con. Drycleaning and laundry services	24	23 122	N	8 967	2 161	402	10.1	.9
81231	Coin-operated laundries and drycleaners	10	1 533	N	273	66	47	47.8	8.9
812310 8123102	Coin-operated laundries and drycleaners Coin-operated laundries and drycleaning stores	10	1 533 D	N N	273 D	66 D	47 b	47.8 D	8.9 D
81232	Drycleaning and laundry services (except coin- operated)	10	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
812320	Drycleaning and laundry services (except coin-operated)	10	₽	Ŋ	D	₽	þ	D	D
8123202 81233	Drycleaning plants Linen and uniform supply	7 4	D D	N N	D D	D D	b e	D D	D D D
812331 8129	Linen supply  Other personal services	2 33	D D	N N	D D	D D	c e	D D	D
81291	Pet care (except veterinary) services	7	688	N	169	40	21	17.7	9.2
812910 81292	Pet care (except veterinary) services Photofinishing	7 8	688 13 901	N N	169 5 264	40 1 258	21 216	17.7 21.4	9.2 24.4
812921	Photofinishing laboratories (except one- hour)	7	D	N	D	D	С	D	D
	Fargo, ND-MN Metropolitan Statistical Area								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	440	217 318	N	62 268	14 802	3 487	20.8	5.8
811	Repair and maintenance	190	81 222	N	24 147	5 659	1 070	25.8	5.6
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	132	62 067	N	17 592	4 181	815	21.8	1.9
81111	Automotive mechanical and electrical repair and maintenance	63	23 626	N	5 414	1 317	223	34.9	.4
811111 811113	General automotive repair	50 4	19 365 2 174	N N	4 236 690	1 044 168	177 25	36.9 17.8	_ _ _
81112	Automotive body, paint, interior, and glass repair	45	26 287	N	8 516	1 985	276	15.5	.7
811121 8111211	Automotive body, paint, and interior repair and maintenance	37 34	D D	N	D D	D D	C	D D	D D
81119 811191	Paint or body repair	24 11	12 154 4 133	N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N	3 662 1 240	879 270	316 107	10.0 2.4	7.6 19.0
811192	Automotive oil change and lubrication Car washes	13	8 021	Ň	2 422	609	209	13.9	1.7
8112	Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance	14	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81121	Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance	14	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8113	Commercial and industrial machinery and equipment (except automotive and electronic) repair and maintenance	24	D	N	D	D	С	D	D
81131	Commercial and industrial machinery and equipment (except automotive and electronic)				_			_	_
811310	repair and maintenance	24	D	N	D	D	С	D	D
8113109	electronic) repair and maintenance	24 21	D D	N N	D D	D D	c	D D	D D
8114	Personal and household goods repair and				D	D		D	D
81149	maintenance  Other personal and household goods repair	20	D	N	الا	D	b	٥	ט
811490	and maintenance  Other personal and household goods repair and maintenance	6 6	D D	N N	D D	D D	b b	D D	D D
812	Personal and laundry services	146	67 933	N	25 390	6 072	1 359	17.8	9.6
8121	Personal care services	77	20 253	N	8 528	2 076	616	22.6	7.1
81211 812112	Hair, nail, and skin care services	62 60	15 469 D	N N	7 443 D	1 812 D	463 e	27.6 D	6.6 D
81219 812191	Other personal care services  Diet and weight reducing centers	15 4	4 784	N N N	1 085 D	264 D	153 b	6.3 D	8.5 D
812199	All other personal care services	11	Ď	Ň	D	D	b	Ď	Ď
8122	Death care services	14	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81221 812210 8122101	Funeral homes and funeral services Funeral homes and funeral services	8 8 8	D D D	N N N	D D D	D D D	b b b	D D D	D D D

[Includes only establishments of firms with payroll. For meaning of abbreviations and symbols, see introductory text. For explanation of terms, see Appendix A. For definitions and hierarchy or metropolitan and micropolitan statistical areas (CSAs, MeSAs, MiSAs, and MDs), see Appendix E. Data based on the 2002 Economic Census. For information on confidentiality protection, sampling error, nonsampling error, and definitions, see note at end of table. Enterprise support establishments are included. Because of this, comparability to 1997 Economic Census data may be limited. Table 2 of the United States Geographic Area Series report presents data on enterprise support establishments that are included in the 2002 data. See introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic Census compared to the 1997 Economic Census]

	or enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economi						Paid	Percent o	of receipts/
NAICS code	Geographic area, tax status, and kind of business	Estab- lishments (number)	Receipts/ revenue (\$1,000)	Expenses (\$1,000)	Annual payroll (\$1,000)	First-quarter payroll (\$1,000)	employees for pay period including March 12 (number)	From administrative records <sup>1</sup>	Estimated <sup>2</sup>
	FARGO-WAHPETON, ND-MN COMBINED STATISTICAL AREA—Con.								
	Fargo, ND-MN Metropolitan Statistical Area —Con.								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS—Con.								
81	Other services (except public administration)— Con.								
812 8123	Personal and laundry services—Con. Drycleaning and laundry services	22	D	N	D	D	е	D	D
81231 812310 8123102	Coin-operated laundries and drycleaners Coin-operated laundries and drycleaners Coin-operated laundries and drycleaning	9	D D	N N	D D	D D	b b	D D	D D
81232	stores	8	D	N N	D	D	b	D	D
812320	operated) Drycleaning and laundry services (except	9	D D	N N	D D	D D	b b	D D	D D
8123202 81233 812331	coin-operated) Drycleaning plants Linen and uniform supply Linen supply	6 4 2	0	N N N	D D	D D	b e c	D D	D D D
8129	Other personal services	33	D	N	D	D	е	D	D
81291 812910 81292 812921	Pet care (except veterinary) services	7 7 8	688 688 13 901	N N N	169 169 5 264	40 40 1 258	21 21 216	17.7 17.7 21.4	9.2 9.2 24.4
813	hour)  Religious, grantmaking, civic, professional, and similar organizations	7 104	D 68 163	N N	D 12 731	D 3 071	1 058	D 17.9	D 2.2
8132	Grantmaking and giving services	17	D	N	D	D	С	D	D
81321	Grantmaking and giving services	17	D	N	D	D	С	D	D
8134	Civic and social organizations	46	32 000	N	6 560	1 637	817	31.5	1.8
81341 813410	Civic and social organizations	46 46	32 000 32 000	N N	6 560 6 560	1 637 1 637	817 817	31.5 31.5	1.8 1.8
8139	Business, professional, labor, political, and similar organizations	28	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81391 813910	Business associations	17 17	D D	N N	D D	D D	b b	D D	D D
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	104	68 163	34 310	12 731	3 071	1 058	17.9	2.2
813	Religious, grantmaking, civic, professional, and similar organizations	104	68 163	34 310	12 731	3 071	1 058	17.9	2.2
8132	Grantmaking and giving services	17	D	D	D	D	С	D	D
81321	Grantmaking and giving services	17	D	D 45 000	D 0.500	D	C 047	D	D
8134 81341	Civic and social organizations	46 46	32 000 32 000	15 698 15 698	6 560 6 560	1 637 1 637	817 817	31.5 31.5	1.8 1.8
813410 8139	Civic and social organizations	46	32 000	15 698	6 560	1 637	817	31.5	1.8
0109	similar organizations	28	D	D	D	D	b	D	D
81391 813910	Business associations	17 17	D D	D D	D D	D D	b b	D D	D D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	336	149 155	N	49 537	11 731	2 429	22.1	7.4
811	Repair and maintenance	190	81 222	N .	24 147	5 659	1 070	25.8	5.6
8111 81111	Automotive repair and maintenance	132	62 067	N	17 592	4 181	815	21.8	1.9
811111	and maintenance	63 50	23 626 19 365	N N	5 414 4 236	1 317 1 044	223 177	34.9 36.9	.4
811113 81112	Automotive transmission repair Automotive body, paint, interior, and glass repair	45	2 174 26 287	N N	690 8 516	1 985	25 276	17.8 15.5	- - .7
811121	Automotive body, paint, and interior repair and maintenance	37	D	N N	D D	1 303 D	c	D	., D
8111211 81119	Paint or body repair Other automotive repair and maintenance	34 24	D 12 154	N N	D 3 662	D 879	316	D 10.0	D 7.6
811191 811192	Automotive oil change and lubrication Car washes	11 13	4 133 8 021	N N	1 240 2 422	270 609	107 209	2.4 13.9	19.0 1.7
8112	Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance	14	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81121	Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance	14	D	N	D	D	b	D	D

[Includes only establishments of firms with payroll. For meaning of abbreviations and symbols, see introductory text. For explanation of terms, see Appendix A. For definitions and hierarchy or metropolitan and micropolitan statistical areas (CSAs, MeSAs, MiSAs, and MDs), see Appendix E. Data based on the 2002 Economic Census. For information on confidentiality protection, sampling error, nonsampling error, and definitions, see note at end of table. Enterprise support establishments are included. Because of this, comparability to 1997 Economic Census data may be limited. Table 2 of the United States Geographic Area Series report presents data on enterprise support establishments that are included in the 2002 data. See introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic Census compared to the 1997 Economic Census]

							Paid	Percent o	of receipts/ nue-
NAICS code	Geographic area, tax status, and kind of business	Estab- lishments (number)	Receipts/ revenue (\$1,000)	Expenses (\$1,000)	Annual payroll (\$1,000)	First-quarter payroll (\$1,000)	employees for pay period including March 12 (number)	From admini- strative records <sup>1</sup>	Estimated <sup>2</sup>
	FARGO-WAHPETON, ND-MN COMBINED STATISTICAL AREA—Con.								
	Fargo, ND-MN Metropolitan Statistical Area  —Con.								
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX—Con.								
81	Other services (except public administration) —								
811 8113	Con.  Repair and maintenance—Con.  Commercial and industrial machinery and equipment (except automotive and electronic)								
81131	repair and maintenance	24	D	N	D	D	С	D	D
811310	equipment (except automotive and electronic) repair and maintenance	24	D	N	D	D	С	D	D
	equipment (except automotive and electronic) repair and maintenance	24	D	N	D	D	С	D	D
8113109	Commercial and industrial machinery and equipment repair (except welding repair).	21	D	N	D	D	С	D	D
8114	Personal and household goods repair and maintenance	20	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81149	Other personal and household goods repair and maintenance	6	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
811490	Other personal and household goods repair and maintenance	6	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
812	Personal and laundry services	146	67 933	N	25 390	6 072	1 359	17.8	9.6
8121	Personal care services	77	20 253	N	8 528	2 076	616	22.6	7.1
81211 812112 81219 812191 812199	Hair, nail, and skin care services	62 60 15 4 11	15 469 D 4 784 D D	2	7 443 D 1 085 D D	1 812 D 264 D D	463 e 153 b	27.6 D 6.3 D	6.6 D 8.5 D
8122	Death care services	14	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81221 812210 8122101	Funeral homes and funeral services Funeral homes and funeral services	8 8 8	D D D	N N N	D D D	D D D	b b b	D D D	D D D
8123	Drycleaning and laundry services	22	D	N	D	D	е	D	D
81231 812310 8123102	Coin-operated laundries and drycleaners Coin-operated laundries and drycleaners Coin-operated laundries and drycleaning	9	D D	N N	D D	D D	b b	D D	D D
81232	stores	8	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
812320	operated)	9	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8123202 81233 812331	coin-operated) Drycleaning plants Linen and uniform supply Linen supply	9 6 4 2	D D D D	N N N N	D D D	D D D	b b e c	D D D	םםםם
8129	Other personal services	33	D	N	D	D	е	D	D
81291 812910 81292 812921	Pet care (except veterinary) services Pet care (except veterinary) services Photofinishing Photofinishing laboratories (except one-	7 7 8	688 688 13 901	N N N	169 169 5 264	40 40 1 258	21 21 216	17.7 17.7 21.4	9.2 9.2 24.4
012321	Wahpeton, ND-MN Micropolitan Statistical Area	7	D	N	D	D	С	D	D
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	48	9 786	N	2 192	529	285	39.6	16.0
811	Repair and maintenance	22	4 341	N	1 060	261	59	41.0	10.7
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	16	3 629	N	913	226	44	35.1	11.5
81112 811121	Automotive body, paint, interior, and glass repair	8	2 044	N	513	129	25	24.4	11.8
010	and maintenance	7	D 0 494	N	D	D	b	D	D
812 8121	Personal and laundry services	13 7	2 484 897	N N	650 318	153 75	50	47.0 96.1	25.2
81211	Hair, nail, and skin care services	7	897	N	318	75	26	96.1	_
812112 813	Beauty salons  Religious, grantmaking, civic, professional, and similar organizations	7	897   2 961	N N	318 482	75 115	176	96.1	16.1

[Includes only establishments of firms with payroll. For meaning of abbreviations and symbols, see introductory text. For explanation of terms, see Appendix A. For definitions and hierarchy or metropolitan and micropolitan statistical areas (CSAs, MeSAs, MiSAs, and MDs), see Appendix E. Data based on the 2002 Economic Census. For information on confidentiality protection, sampling error, nonsampling error, and definitions, see note at end of table. Enterprise support establishments are included. Because of this, comparability to 1997 Economic Census data may be limited. Table 2 of the United States Geographic Area Series report presents data on enterprise support establishments that are included in the 2002 data. See introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic Census compared to the 1997 Economic Census]

treatment o	of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic	c census comp	pared to the 1997 Ee	Onomic Oensusj			Paid	Percent o	of receipts/
NAICS code	Geographic area, tax status, and kind of business	Estab- lishments (number)	Receipts/ revenue (\$1,000)	Expenses (\$1,000)	Annual payroll (\$1,000)	First-quarter payroll (\$1,000)	employees for pay period including March 12 (number)	From admini- strative records <sup>1</sup>	Estimated <sup>2</sup>
	FARGO-WAHPETON, ND-MN COMBINED STATISTICAL AREA—Con.								
	Wahpeton, ND-MN Micropolitan Statistical Area—Con.								
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	13	2 961	1 626	482	115	176	31.4	16.1
813	Religious, grantmaking, civic, professional, and similar organizations	13	2 961	1 626	482	115	176	31.4	16.1
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	35	6 825	N	1 710	414	109	43.2	16.0
811	Repair and maintenance	22	4 341	N	1 060	261	59	41.0	10.7
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	16	3 629	N	913	226	44	35.1	11.5
81112	Automotive body, paint, interior, and glass	0	0.044	N	510	100	0.5	04.4	11.0
811121	repair Automotive body, paint, and interior repair and maintenance	8 7	2 044 D	N N	513 D	129 D	25 b	24.4 D	11.8 D
812	Personal and laundry services	13	2 484	N	650	153	50	47.0	25.2
8121	Personal care services	7	897	N	318	75	26	96.1	_
81211 812112	Hair, nail, and skin care services	7 7	897 897	N N	318 318	75 75	26 26	96.1 96.1	-
012112	BISMARCK, ND METROPOLITAN STATISTICAL AREA	,	697	14	310	73	20	90.1	_
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	305	129 608	N	37 637	9 009	2 053	17.5	7.4
811	Repair and maintenance	108	42 263	N	12 750	3 099	538	24.8	14.4
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	74	25 610	N	7 855	1 913	337	29.2	3.8
81111	Automotive mechanical and electrical repair and maintenance	38	11 665	N	3 450	809	141	16.0	7.2
811111 81112	General automotive repair  Automotive body, paint, interior, and glass repair	30 26	8 454 11 147	N N	2 381 3 492	563 874	105	19.6 46.0	9.9 .7
811121	Automotive body, paint, and interior repair		8 204	N					
8111211 81119	and maintenance	19 17 10	8 204 D 2 798	N N N	2 828 D 913	698 D 230	98 b 76	52.2 D 17.3	.9 D 2.4
8112	Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance	5	4 970	N	1 005	243	40	2.1	54.9
81121	Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance	5	4 970	N	1 005	243	40	2.1	54.9
8113	Commercial and industrial machinery and equipment (except automotive and electronic) repair and maintenance	14	9 043	N	2 922	704	107	25.0	22.3
81131	Commercial and industrial machinery and equipment (except automotive and electronic) repair and maintenance	14	9 043	N	2 922	704	107	25.0	22.3
811310	Commercial and industrial machinery and equipment (except automotive and								
8113109	electronic) repair and maintenance	14 10	9 043 D	N N	2 922 D	704 D	107 b	25.0 D	22.3 D
8114	Personal and household goods repair and maintenance	15	2 640	N	968	239	54	23.7	13.4
812	Personal and laundry services	79	26 474	N	8 771	2 066	614	16.3	9.6
8121	Personal care services	49	11 760	N	4 198	958	333	20.6	17.3
81211	Hair, nail, and skin care services	41	D	N	₽	₽	С	D	D
812112 81219	Beauty salons Other personal care services	39 8	D D	N N	D D	D D	c b	D D	D D
812191 812199	Diet and weight reducing centers All other personal care services	5 3	D D	N N	D D	D D	b b	D D	D D
8122	Death care services	10	5 129	N	1 053	258	88	27.2	_
81221	Funeral homes and funeral services	7	4 620	N	929	231	75	22.3	
812210 8122101	Funeral homes and funeral services Funeral homes	7 6	4 620 D	N N	929 929 D	231 231 D	75 75 b	22.3 D	_ D
8123	Drycleaning and laundry services	6	7 438	N	3 025	734	146	-	.7
81232	Drycleaning and laundry services (except coinoperated)	3	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
812320	Drycleaning and laundry services (except coin-operated)	3	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8123202 81233	Drycleaning plants Linen and uniform supply	3 2	D D	N N	D D	D D	b b	D	D D

[Includes only establishments of firms with payroll. For meaning of abbreviations and symbols, see introductory text. For explanation of terms, see Appendix A. For definitions and hierarchy or metropolitan and micropolitan statistical areas (CSAs, MeSAs, MiSAs, and MDs), see Appendix E. Data based on the 2002 Economic Census. For information on confidentiality protection, sampling error, nonsampling error, and definitions, see note at end of table. Enterprise support establishments are included. Because of this, comparability to 1997 Economic Census data may be limited. Table 2 of the United States Geographic Area Series report presents data on enterprise support establishments that are included in the 2002 data. See introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic Census compared to the 1997 Economic Census]

							Paid		of receipts/ nue-
NAICS code	Geographic area, tax status, and kind of business	Estab- lishments (number)	Receipts/ revenue (\$1,000)	Expenses (\$1,000)	Annual payroll (\$1,000)	First-quarter payroll (\$1,000)	employees for pay period including March 12 (number)	From administrative records <sup>1</sup>	Estimated <sup>2</sup>
	BISMARCK, ND METROPOLITAN STATISTICAL AREA—Con.								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS—Con.								
81	Other services (except public administration) —								
812 8129	Con. Personal and laundry services—Con. Other personal services	14	2 147	N	495	116	47	23.4	21.7
81291 812910	Pet care (except veterinary) services Pet care (except veterinary) services	8 8	1 152 1 152	N N	282 282	66 66	26 26	30.1 30.1	-
813	Religious, grantmaking, civic, professional, and similar organizations	118	60 871	N	16 116	3 844	901	13.0	1.5
8133	Social advocacy organizations	16	7 287	N	2 079	486	126	4.7	_
81331	Social advocacy organizations	16	7 287	N	2 079	486	126	4.7	-
8134	Civic and social organizations	34	11 280	N	2 944	709	373	11.6	3.8
81341 813410	Civic and social organizations	34 34	11 280 11 280	N N	2 944 2 944	709 709	373 373	11.6 11.6	3.8 3.8
8139	Business, professional, labor, political, and similar organizations	59	33 894	N	9 810	2 345	324	18.5	1.5
81391 813910	Business associations	33 33	26 184 26 184	N N	7 741 7 741	1 841 1 841	247 247	18.3 18.3	.1 .1
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	118	60 871	47 105	16 116	3 844	901	13.0	1.5
813	Religious, grantmaking, civic, professional, and								
0400	similar organizations	118	60 871	47 105	16 116	3 844	901	13.0	1.5
8133 81331	Social advocacy organizations	16 16	7 287 7 287	5 614 5 614	2 079 2 079	486 486	126 126	4.7 4.7	_
8134	Civic and social organizations	34	11 280	7 585	2 944	709	373	11.6	3.8
81341	Civic and social organizations	34 34	11 280 11 280	7 585	2 944 2 944	709	373	11.6	3.8
813410 8139	Civic and social organizations  Business, professional, labor, political, and	59	33 894	7 585	9 810	709 2 345	373	11.6	
81391 813910	similar organizations  Business associations	33 33	26 184 26 184	31 305 23 899 23 899	7 741 7 741	1 841 1 841	247 247	18.3 18.3	1.5 .1 .1
613910	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO	33	20 104	23 699	7 741	1 041	247	10.3	.1
81	FEDERAL INCOME TAX Other services (except public administration)	187	68 737	N	21 521	E 165	1 150	01.5	12.6
<b>6</b> 1 811	Repair and maintenance	108	42 263	<b>N</b>   N	12 750	<b>5 165</b> 3 099	1 <b>152</b> 538	<b>21.5</b> 24.8	14.4
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	74	25 610	N	7 855	1 913	337	29.2	3.8
81111	Automotive mechanical and electrical repair								
811111 81112	and maintenance	38 30	11 665 8 454	N N	3 450 2 381	809 563	141 105	16.0 19.6	7.2 9.9
811121	repair	26	11 147	N	3 492	874	120	46.0	.7
8111211 81119	and maintenance Paint or body repair Other automotive repair and maintenance	19 17 10	8 204 D 2 798	N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N	2 828 D 913	698 D 230	98 b 76	52.2 D 17.3	.9 D 2.4
8112	Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance	5	4 970	N	1 005	243	40	2.1	54.9
81121	Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance	5	4 970	N	1 005	243	40	2.1	54.9
8113	Commercial and industrial machinery and equipment (except automotive and electronic) repair and maintenance	14	9 043	N	2 922	704	107	25.0	22.3
81131	Commercial and industrial machinery and equipment (except automotive and electronic)	14	0 040	"	2 022	7.04	107	25.0	22.0
811310	repair and maintenance	14	9 043	N	2 922	704	107	25.0	22.3
8113109	electronic) repair and maintenance	14 10	9 043 D	N N	2 922 D	704 D	107 b	25.0 D	22.3 D
8114	Personal and household goods repair and								
	maintenance	15	2 640	Νİ	968	239	54	23.7	13.4

[Includes only establishments of firms with payroll. For meaning of abbreviations and symbols, see introductory text. For explanation of terms, see Appendix A. For definitions and hierarchy or metropolitan and micropolitan statistical areas (CSAs, MeSAs, MiSAs, and MDs), see Appendix E. Data based on the 2002 Economic Census. For information on confidentiality protection, sampling error, nonsampling error, and definitions, see note at end of table. Enterprise support establishments are included. Because of this, comparability to 1997 Economic Census data may be limited. Table 2 of the United States Geographic Area Series report presents data on enterprise support establishments that are included in the 2002 data. See introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic Census compared to the 1997 Economic Census]

							Paid	Percent o	f receipts/
NAICS code	Geographic area, tax status, and kind of business	Estab- lishments (number)	Receipts/ revenue (\$1,000)	Expenses (\$1,000)	Annual payroll (\$1,000)	First-quarter payroll (\$1,000)	employees for pay period including March 12 (number)	From admini- strative records <sup>1</sup>	Estimated <sup>2</sup>
	BISMARCK, ND METROPOLITAN STATISTICAL AREA—Con.								
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX—Con.								
81	Other services (except public administration) —								
812	Con. Personal and laundry services	79	26 474	N	8 771	2 066	614	16.3	9.6
8121	Personal care services	49	11 760	N	4 198	958	333	20.6	17.3
81211 812112 81219 812191 812199	Hair, nail, and skin care services	41 39 8 5 3	D D D D	N N N N	D D D D	D D D D	c c b b	D D D D	D D D D
8122	Death care services	10	5 129	N	1 053	258	88	27.2	_
81221 812210 8122101	Funeral homes and funeral services Funeral homes and funeral services	7 7 6	4 620 4 620 D	N N N	929 929 D	231 231 D	75 75 b	22.3 22.3 D	_ _ D
8123	Drycleaning and laundry services	6	7 438	N	3 025	734	146	-	.7
81232 812320	Drycleaning and laundry services (except coin- operated)	3	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8123202	coin-operated)	3	D D	N N	D D	D D	b b	D D	D D
81233	Linen and uniform supply	2	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8129	Other personal services	14	2 147	N .	495	116	47	23.4	21.7
81291 812910	Pet care (except veterinary) services  Pet care (except veterinary) services	8 8	1 152 1 152	N N	282 282	66 66	26 26	30.1 30.1	-
	DICKINSON, ND MICROPOLITAN STATISTICAL AREA								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	88	32 370	N	7 038	1 619	477	19.3	5.4
811	Repair and maintenance	40			4 376	989			
		46	19 769	N	. 0.0	303	184	21.2	6.6
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	30	19 769 10 419	N N	2 559	653	184 120	21.2 29.4	6.6 12.4
8111 81111	Automotive repair and maintenance	30	10 419	N	2 559	653	120	29.4	12.4
	Automotive repair and maintenance  Automotive mechanical and electrical repair and maintenance  General automotive repair	30 21 18	10 419 7 243 5 886		2 559 1 728 1 458	653 463 398		29.4 26.5 18.0	
81111 811111	Automotive repair and maintenance	30 21	10 419 7 243	N N	2 559 1 728	653 463	120 84	29.4 26.5	12.4 17.9
81111 811111 81112	Automotive repair and maintenance  Automotive mechanical and electrical repair and maintenance  General automotive repair  Automotive body, paint, interior, and glass repair  Automotive body, paint, and interior repair	30 21 18 8	10 419 7 243 5 886 D	N N N	2 559 1 728 1 458 D	653 463 398 D	120 84 73 b	29.4 26.5 18.0 D	12.4 17.9 22.0
81111 811111 81112 811121	Automotive repair and maintenance  Automotive mechanical and electrical repair and maintenance  General automotive repair  Automotive body, paint, interior, and glass repair  Automotive body, paint, and interior repair and maintenance  Electronic and precision equipment repair and	30 21 18 8 6	10 419 7 243 5 886 D 2 066	N N N N	2 559 1 728 1 458 D 523	653 463 398 D 124	120 84 73 b	29.4 26.5 18.0 D 37.1	12.4 17.9 22.0 D
81111 811111 81112 811121 8112	Automotive repair and maintenance  Automotive mechanical and electrical repair and maintenance  General automotive repair  Automotive body, paint, interior, and glass repair  Automotive body, paint, and interior repair and maintenance  Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance  Electronic and precision equipment repair and	30 21 18 8 6	10 419 7 243 5 886 D 2 066	N N N N N	2 559 1 728 1 458 D 523	653 463 398 D 124	120 84 73 b 24	29.4 26.5 18.0 D 37.1	12.4 17.9 22.0 D
81111 811111 81112 811121 8112 81121	Automotive repair and maintenance  Automotive mechanical and electrical repair and maintenance  General automotive repair Automotive body, paint, interior, and glass repair  Automotive body, paint, and interior repair and maintenance  Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance  Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance	30 21 18 8 6	10 419 7 243 5 886 D 2 066 D D D	N N N N N	2 559 1 728 1 458 D 523 D D D	653 463 398 D 124 D D D	120 84 73 b 24 b	29.4 26.5 18.0 D 37.1 D	12.4 17.9 22.0 D - D D
81111 811111 81112 811121 8112 81121 812	Automotive repair and maintenance  Automotive mechanical and electrical repair and maintenance General automotive repair Automotive body, paint, interior, and glass repair  Automotive body, paint, and interior repair and maintenance  Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance  Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance  Personal and laundry services	30 21 18 8 6 1 1	10 419 7 243 5 886	N N N N N N N N	2 559 1 728 1 458 D 523 D D	653 463 398 D 124 D	120 84 73 b 24 b	29.4 26.5 18.0 D 37.1 D	12.4 17.9 22.0 D - D
81111 811111 81112 811121 8112 81121 812 812	Automotive repair and maintenance  Automotive mechanical and electrical repair and maintenance  General automotive repair Automotive body, paint, interior, and glass repair  Automotive body, paint, and interior repair and maintenance  Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance  Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance  Personal and laundry services  Personal care services  Hair, nail, and skin care services	30 21 18 8 6 1 1 20 12	10 419 7 243 5 886 D 2 066 D D D D	N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N	2 559 1 728 1 458 D 523 D D D	653 463 398 D 124 D D D	120 84 73 b 24 b b	29.4 26.5 18.0 D 37.1 D	12.4 17.9 22.0 D - D D D
81111 811111 81112 811121 8112 81121 8121 8121 8121 81211 812112	Automotive repair and maintenance  Automotive mechanical and electrical repair and maintenance  General automotive repair Automotive body, paint, interior, and glass repair Automotive body, paint, and interior repair and maintenance  Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance  Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance  Personal and laundry services  Personal care services  Hair, nail, and skin care services  Beauty salons  Religious, grantmaking, civic, professional, and	30 21 18 8 6 1 1 20 12 11 10	10 419 7 243 5 886	N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N	2 559 1 728 1 458 D 523 D D D D D	653 463 398 D 124 D D D D	120 84 73 b 24 b b b	29.4 26.5 18.0 D 37.1 D	12.4 17.9 22.0 D - D D D
81111 811111 81112 811121 8112 81121 8121 8121 8121 813	Automotive repair and maintenance  Automotive mechanical and electrical repair and maintenance  General automotive repair Automotive body, paint, interior, and glass repair Automotive body, paint, and interior repair and maintenance  Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance  Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance  Personal and laundry services  Personal care services  Hair, nail, and skin care services  Beauty salons  Religious, grantmaking, civic, professional, and similar organizations	30 21 18 8 6 1 1 20 12 11 10	10 419 7 243 5 886		2 559 1 728 1 458 D 523 D D D D D D	653 463 398 D 124 D D D D	120 84 73 b 24 b b	29.4 26.5 18.0 D 37.1 D	12.4 17.9 22.0 D D D D D D D
81111 811111 811121 811121 81122 81121 8122 8121 81211 812112 813 8134 8134	Automotive repair and maintenance  Automotive mechanical and electrical repair and maintenance General automotive repair Automotive body, paint, interior, and glass repair Automotive body, paint, and interior repair and maintenance  Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance  Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance  Personal and laundry services  Personal care services  Hair, nail, and skin care services  Beauty salons  Religious, grantmaking, civic, professional, and similar organizations  Civic and social organizations	30 21 18 8 6 1 1 20 12 11 10 22 11	10 419  7 243 5 886  D 2 066  D D D D D 5 363 5 363		2 559 1 728 1 458 D 523 D D D 1 139	653 463 398 D 124 D D D 270 270	120 84 73 b 24 b b b c 175	29.4 26.5 18.0 D 37.1 D D D D -	12.4 17.9 22.0 D - D D D D 2.0 2.0
81111 811111 811121 811121 81122 81121 8122 8121 81211 812112 813 8134 8134	Automotive repair and maintenance  Automotive mechanical and electrical repair and maintenance  General automotive repair Automotive body, paint, interior, and glass repair Automotive body, paint, and interior repair and maintenance  Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance  Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance  Personal and laundry services  Personal care services  Hair, nail, and skin care services  Beauty salons  Religious, grantmaking, civic, professional, and similar organizations  Civic and social organizations  Civic and social organizations  Civic and social organizations  ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM	30 21 18 8 6 1 1 20 12 11 10 22 11	10 419  7 243 5 886  D 2 066  D D D D D 5 363 5 363		2 559 1 728 1 458 D 523 D D D 1 139	653 463 398 D 124 D D D 270 270	120 84 73 b 24 b b b c 175	29.4 26.5 18.0 D 37.1 D D D D -	12.4 17.9 22.0 D - D D D D 2.0 2.0
81111 811111 81112 811121 81122 81121 8122 8121 81211 812112 813 8134 81341 813410	Automotive repair and maintenance  Automotive mechanical and electrical repair and maintenance  General automotive repair Automotive body, paint, interior, and glass repair Automotive body, paint, and interior repair and maintenance  Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance  Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance  Personal and laundry services  Personal care services  Hair, nail, and skin care services  Beauty salons  Religious, grantmaking, civic, professional, and similar organizations  Civic and social organizations  Civic and social organizations  Civic and social organizations  ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX	30 21 18 8 6 1 1 20 12 11 10 22 11 11 11	10 419  7 243 5 886  D 2 066  D D D D D D 5 363 5 363 5 363		2 559 1 728 1 458 D 523 D D D D 1 139 1 139 1 139	653 463 398 D 124 D D D D 270 270	120 84 73 b 24 b b b c 175 175	29.4 26.5 18.0 D 37.1 D D D D	12.4 17.9 22.0 D D D D D 2.0 2.0
81111 811111 811121 811121 81122 81121 8122 8121 81211 812112 813 8134 81341 813410	Automotive repair and maintenance  Automotive mechanical and electrical repair and maintenance  General automotive repair Automotive body, paint, interior, and glass repair Automotive body, paint, and interior repair and maintenance  Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance  Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance  Personal and laundry services  Personal care services  Hair, nail, and skin care services Beauty salons  Religious, grantmaking, civic, professional, and similar organizations  Civic and social organizations  Civic and social organizations  Civic and social organizations  ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX  Other services (except public administration).  Religious, grantmaking, civic, professional, and	30 21 18 8 6 1 1 20 12 11 10 22 11 11 11 11 22	10 419  7 243 5 886  D 2 066  D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D		2 559 1 728 1 458 D 523 D D D D 1 139 1 139 1 139	653 463 398 D 124 D D D 270 270 270	120  84 73 b 24 b b c 175 175 175	29.4 26.5 18.0 D 37.1 D D D D D D D D D D D D	12.4 17.9 22.0 D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D

[Includes only establishments of firms with payroll. For meaning of abbreviations and symbols, see introductory text. For explanation of terms, see Appendix A. For definitions and hierarchy or metropolitan and micropolitan statistical areas (CSAs, MeSAs, MiSAs, and MDs), see Appendix E. Data based on the 2002 Economic Census. For information on confidentiality protection, sampling error, nonsampling error, and definitions, see note at end of table. Enterprise support establishments are included. Because of this, comparability to 1997 Economic Census data may be limited. Table 2 of the United States Geographic Area Series report presents data on enterprise support establishments that are included in the 2002 data. See introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic Census compared to the 1997 Economic Census]

				-			Paid		of receipts/
NAICS code	Geographic area, tax status, and kind of business	Estab- lishments (number)	Receipts/ revenue (\$1,000)	Expenses (\$1,000)	Annual payroll (\$1,000)	First-quarter payroll (\$1,000)	employees for pay period including March 12 (number)	From admini- strative records <sup>1</sup>	Estimated <sup>2</sup>
	DICKINSON, ND MICROPOLITAN STATISTICAL AREA—Con.								
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	66	D	N	D	D	е	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	46	19 769	N	4 376	989	184	21.2	6.6
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	30	10 419	N	2 559	653	120	29.4	12.4
81111	Automotive mechanical and electrical repair and maintenance	21	7 243	N	1 728	463	84	26.5	17.9
811111 81112	General automotive repair Automotive body, paint, interior, and glass	18	5 886	N N	1 458	398	73	18.0	22.0
811121	repair	8	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
011121	and maintenance	6	2 066	N	523	124	24	37.1	-
8112	Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance	1	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81121	Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance	1	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
812	Personal and laundry services	20	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8121	Personal care services	12	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81211 812112	Hair, nail, and skin care services	11 10	D D	N N	D D	D D	b	D D	D D
	GRAND FORKS, ND-MN METROPOLITAN STATISTICAL AREA								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	215	77 601	N	20 597	4 924	1 206	34.1	6.8
811	Repair and maintenance	93	34 901	N	8 908	2 226	432	28.3	6.3
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	75	25 533	N	6 357	1 579	333	35.9	6.7
81111	Automotive mechanical and electrical repair and maintenance	37	11 666	N	2 597	658	127	45.8	1.1
811111 81112	General automotive repair Automotive body, paint, interior, and glass	31	9 919	N N	2 000	512	107	53.0	1.0
811121	repair	27	9 465	N	2 277	561	81	36.0	14.7
8111211	and maintenance Paint or body repair	21 20	8 048 D	N N	1 785 D	444 D	65 b	42.3 D	13.3 D
81119 811192	Other automotive repair and maintenance	11 9	4 402 D	N N N	1 483 D	360 D	125 c	9.7 D	4.5 D
8112	Electronic and precision equipment repair and								
81121	maintenance  Electronic and precision equipment repair and	5	2 477	N	544	174	17	_	7.5
	maintenance	5	2 477	N	544	174	17	-	7.5
8113	Commercial and industrial machinery and equipment (except automotive and electronic) repair and maintenance	7	5 871	N	1 442	339	52	9.0	_
81131	Commercial and industrial machinery and								
811310	equipment (except automotive and electronic) repair and maintenance	7	5 871	N	1 442	339	52	9.0	-
	equipment (except automotive and electronic) repair and maintenance	7	5 871	N	1 442	339	52	9.0	_
8114	Personal and household goods repair and maintenance	6	1 020	N	565	134	30	17.3	28.1
812	Personal and laundry services	69	17 799	N	6 854	1 557	397	28.6	9.0
8121	Personal care services	40	7 706	N	3 599	869	256	25.4	8.5
81211	Hair, nail, and skin care services	37	D	N	В	D	С	D	D
812111 812112	Barber shops	1 36	D D	N N	D D	D D	a c	D D	D D
8122	Death care services	12	4 801	N	1 449	279	53	21.1	18.8
81221 812210	Funeral homes and funeral services	7 7	4 414 4 414	N N	1 294 1 294	247 247	39 39	23.0 23.0	15.2 15.2
8122101	Funeral homes	7	4 414	N N	1 294	247	39	23.0	15.2
8123	Drycleaning and laundry services	10	2 408	N	990	234	55	74.5	2.1
81232	Drycleaning and laundry services (except coin- operated)	3	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
812320	Drycleaning and laundry services (except coin-operated)	3	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8123202	Drycleaning plants	2	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8129	Other personal services	7	2 884	l N	816	175	33	11.4	-

[Includes only establishments of firms with payroll. For meaning of abbreviations and symbols, see introductory text. For explanation of terms, see Appendix A. For definitions and hierarchy or metropolitan and micropolitan statistical areas (CSAs, MeSAs, MiSAs, and MDs), see Appendix E. Data based on the 2002 Economic Census. For information on confidentiality protection, sampling error, nonsampling error, and definitions, see note at end of table. Enterprise support establishments are included. Because of this, comparability to 1997 Economic Census data may be limited. Table 2 of the United States Geographic Area Series report presents data on enterprise support establishments that are included in the 2002 data. See introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic Census compared to the 1997 Economic Census]

							Paid		of receipts/ nue —
NAICS code	Geographic area, tax status, and kind of business	Estab- lishments (number)	Receipts/ revenue (\$1,000)	Expenses (\$1,000)	Annual payroll (\$1,000)	First-quarter payroll (\$1,000)	employees for pay period including March 12 (number)	From admini- strative records <sup>1</sup>	Estimated <sup>2</sup>
	GRAND FORKS, ND-MN METROPOLITAN STATISTICAL AREA—Con.								
81	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS—Con.  Other services (except public administration)—								
	Con.								
813	Religious, grantmaking, civic, professional, and similar organizations	53	24 901	N	4 835	1 141	377	46.2	6.0
8134	Civic and social organizations	28	15 553	N	2 993	732	292	64.1	4.9
81341 813410	Civic and social organizations	28 28	15 553 15 553	N N	2 993 2 993	732 732	292 292	64.1 64.1	4.9 4.9
8139	Business, professional, labor, political, and similar organizations	16	4 536	N	942	218	47	22.9	16.3
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	53	24 901	14 441	4 835	1 141	377	46.2	6.0
813	Religious, grantmaking, civic, professional, and								
0.10.4	similar organizations	53	24 901	14 441	4 835	1 141	377	46.2	6.0
8134 81341	Civic and social organizations	28 28	15 553	8 410 8 410	2 993 2 993	732	292	64.1 64.1	4.9 4.9
813410	Civic and social organizations Civic and social organizations	28 28	15 553 15 553	8 410 8 410	2 993	732 732	292	64.1	4.9 4.9
8139	Business, professional, labor, political, and similar organizations	16	4 536	3 760	942	218	47	22.9	16.3
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	162	52 700	N	15 762	3 783	829	28.4	7.2
811	Repair and maintenance	93	34 901	N	8 908	2 226	432	28.3	6.3
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	75	25 533	N	6 357	1 579	333	35.9	6.7
81111	Automotive mechanical and electrical repair and maintenance	37	11 666	N	2 597	658	107	45.8	1.1
811111 81112	General automotive repair	31	9 919	N	2 000	512	127 107	53.0	1.0
811121	repair Automotive body, paint, and interior repair	27	9 465	N N	2 277	561	81	36.0	14.7
8111211	and maintenance	21 20	8 048 D	N N	1 785 D	444 D	65 b	42.3 D	13.3 D
81119 811192	Other automotive repair and maintenance Car washes	11 9	4 402 D	N N	1 483 D	360 D	125 c	9.7 D	4.5 D
8112	Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance	5	2 477	N	544	174	17	-	7.5
81121	Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance	5	2 477	N	544	174	17	-	7.5
8113	Commercial and industrial machinery and equipment (except automotive and electronic) repair and maintenance	7	5 871	N	1 442	339	52	9.0	_
81131	Commercial and industrial machinery and equipment (except automotive and electronic)								
811310	repair and maintenance	7	5 871	N	1 442	339	52	9.0	_
8114	electronic) repair and maintenance	7	5 871	N	1 442	339	52	9.0	_
	maintenance	6	1 020	N	565	134	30	17.3	28.1
812	Personal and laundry services	69	17 799	N	6 854	1 557	397	28.6	9.0
8121	Personal care services	40	7 706	N N	3 599	869	256	25.4	8.5
81211 812111 812112	Hair, nail, and skin care services	37 1 36	D D D	N N N	D D D	D D D	c a c	D D D	D D D
8122	Death care services	12	4 801	N	1 449	279	53	21.1	18.8
81221 812210	Funeral homes and funeral services	7 7	4 414 4 414	N N	1 294 1 294	247 247	39 39 39	23.0 23.0	15.2 15.2
8122101 8123	Funeral homes  Drycleaning and laundry services	7 10	4 414 2 408	N N	1 294 990	247 234	55	23.0 74.5	15.2 2.1
81232	Drycleaning and laundry services (except coin-	_	_			_		_	_
812320	operated)	3	D	N N	D	D	b	D	D
8123202	coin-operated)	3 2	D D	N N	D D	D D	b b	D D	D D
8129	Other personal services	7	2 884	N	816	175	33	11.4	_

[Includes only establishments of firms with payroll. For meaning of abbreviations and symbols, see introductory text. For explanation of terms, see Appendix A. For definitions and hierarchy or metropolitan and micropolitan statistical areas (CSAs, MeSAs, MiSAs, and MDs), see Appendix E. Data based on the 2002 Economic Census. For information on confidentiality protection, sampling error, nonsampling error, and definitions, see note at end of table. Enterprise support establishments are included. Because of this, comparability to 1997 Economic Census data may be limited. Table 2 of the United States Geographic Area Series report presents data on enterprise support establishments that are included in the 2002 data. See introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic Census compared to the 1997 Economic Census]

							Paid	Percent c	of receipts/
NAICS code	Geographic area, tax status, and kind of business	Estab- lishments (number)	Receipts/ revenue (\$1,000)	Expenses (\$1,000)	Annual payroll (\$1,000)	First-quarter payroll (\$1,000)	employees for pay period including March 12 (number)	From admini- strative records <sup>1</sup>	Estimated <sup>2</sup>
	JAMESTOWN, ND MICROPOLITAN STATISTICAL AREA								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	57	17 549	N	5 583	1 351	334	26.2	6.9
811	Repair and maintenance	21	8 609	N	1 995	446	85	34.6	6.9
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	16	6 640	N	1 593	355	68	35.2	-
81111	Automotive mechanical and electrical repair and maintenance	12	4 733	N	1 042	229	42	28.2	_
811111	General automotive repair	9	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
812	Personal and laundry services	20	3 578	N	1 179	290	94	31.3	17.0
8121 81211	Personal care services	11 9	D 1 201	N N	D 610	D 151	b 48	D 42.8	D
812112	Hair, nail, and skin care services	9	1 281 1 281	N N	610	151	48	42.8	25.2 25.2
813	Religious, grantmaking, civic, professional, and similar organizations	16	5 362	N	2 409	615	155	9.5	.3
	FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	16	5 362	5 232	2 409	615	155	9.5	.3
813	Religious, grantmaking, civic, professional, and similar organizations	16	5 362	5 232	2 409	615	155	9.5	.3
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	41	12 187	N	3 174	736	179	33.6	9.8
811	Repair and maintenance	21	8 609	N	1 995	446	85	34.6	6.9
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	16	6 640	N	1 593	355	68	35.2	_
81111	Automotive mechanical and electrical repair and maintenance	12	4 733	N	1 042	229	42	28.2	=
811111	General automotive repair	9	D	N	D 4 470	D	b	D	D
812 8121	Personal and laundry services  Personal care services	20 11	3 578 D	N N	1 179 D	290 D	94 b	31.3 D	17.0 D
81211	Hair, nail, and skin care services	9	1 281	N	610	151	48	42.8	25.2
812112	Beauty salons	9	1 281	Ň	610	151	48	42.8	25.2
	MINOT, ND MICROPOLITAN STATISTICAL AREA								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	156	52 163	N	15 827	3 830	850	19.2	8.1
811	Repair and maintenance	72	28 258	N	7 739	1 900	286	26.2	10.5
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	53	21 411	N	5 153	1 302	205	19.5	12.0
81111	Automotive mechanical and electrical repair	00	10 700	.,	0.405	055	400	04.0	40.4
811111	and maintenance	28 23	10 703 8 876	N N	2 405 1 873	655 525	103 79	21.9 22.1	13.4 16.2
81112	Automotive body, paint, interior, and glass repair	21	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
811121	Automotive body, paint, and interior repair and maintenance	16	D D	N N	D D	D D	b	D D	D D
8111211 8114	Paint or body repair  Personal and household goods repair and	14	D	IN IN	J	U	b	D	U
0114	maintenance	8	830	N	261	67	13	21.7	47.6
812	Personal and laundry services	51	13 934	N	4 609	1 041	359	10.5	6.0
8121	Personal care services	30	D	N	D	D	С	D	D
81211 812112 81219	Hair, nail, and skin care services	27 23 3	D D D	N N N	D D D	D D D	c c b	D D D	D D D
8122	Death care services	4	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81221 812210	Funeral homes and funeral services Funeral homes and funeral services	3 3	D D	N N	D D	D D	b b	D D	D D
8123	Drycleaning and laundry services	6	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8129	Other personal services	11	D	N N	D	D	b	D	D

[Includes only establishments of firms with payroll. For meaning of abbreviations and symbols, see introductory text. For explanation of terms, see Appendix A. For definitions and hierarchy or metropolitan and micropolitan statistical areas (CSAs, MeSAs, MiSAs, and MDs), see Appendix E. Data based on the 2002 Economic Census. For information on confidentiality protection, sampling error, nonsampling error, and definitions, see note at end of table. Enterprise support establishments are included. Because of this, comparability to 1997 Economic Census data may be limited. Table 2 of the United States Geographic Area Series report presents data on enterprise support establishments that are included in the 2002 data. See introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic Census compared to the 1997 Economic Census]

							Paid	Percent o	f receipts/ nue-
NAICS code	Geographic area, tax status, and kind of business	Estab- lishments (number)	Receipts/ revenue (\$1,000)	Expenses (\$1,000)	Annual payroll (\$1,000)	First-quarter payroll (\$1,000)	employees for pay period including March 12 (number)	From admini- strative records <sup>1</sup>	Estimated <sup>2</sup>
	MINOT, ND MICROPOLITAN STATISTICAL AREA—Con.								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS—Con.								
81	Other services (except public administration) — Con.								
813	Religious, grantmaking, civic, professional, and similar organizations	33	9 971	N	3 479	889	205	11.6	4.0
8134	Civic and social organizations	17	2 549	N	724	184	100	43.5	14.4
81341 813410	Civic and social organizations	17 17	2 549 2 549	N N	724 724	184 184	100 100	43.5 43.5	14.4 14.4
8139	Business, professional, labor, political, and similar organizations	7	D D	N	D	D	b	43.5 D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	33	9 971	7 352	3 479	889	205	11.6	4.0
813	Religious, grantmaking, civic, professional, and								
8134	similar organizations	33 17	9 971 2 549	7 352 1 814	3 479 724	889 184	205 100	11.6 43.5	4.0 14.4
81341	Civic and social organizations	17	2 549	1 814	724	184	100	43.5	14.4
813410	Civic and social organizations	17	2 549	1 814	724	184	100	43.5	14.4
8139	Business, professional, labor, political, and similar organizations	7	D	D	D	D	b	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	123	42 192	N	12 348	2 941	645	21.0	9.0
811	Repair and maintenance	72	28 258	N	7 739	1 900	286	26.2	10.5
8111 81111	Automotive mechanical and electrical repair	53	21 411	N	5 153	1 302	205	19.5	12.0
	Automotive mechanical and electrical repair and maintenance	28	10 703	N	2 405	655	103	21.9	13.4
811111 81112	General automotive repair	23	8 876	N	1 873	525	79	22.1	16.2
811121	repair Automotive body, paint, and interior repair	21	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8111211	and maintenance	16 14	D D	N N	D	D D	b b	D D	D D
8114	Personal and household goods repair and maintenance	8	830	N	261	67	13	21.7	47.6
812	Personal and laundry services	51	13 934	N	4 609	1 041	359	10.5	6.0
8121	Personal care services	30	D	N	D	D	С	D	D
81211 812112	Hair, nail, and skin care services	27 23	D D	N N	D D	D D	c c	D D	D D
81219 8122	Other personal care services  Death care services	3 4	D D	N N	D D	D D	b b	D D	D D
81221	Funeral homes and funeral services	3	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
812210	Funeral homes and funeral services	3	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8123	Drycleaning and laundry services	6	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8129	Other personal services	11	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
	WILLISTON, ND MICROPOLITAN STATISTICAL AREA								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	70	19 010	N	4 884	1 200	326	21.1	2.7
811	Repair and maintenance	32	11 000	N	2 787	694	127	16.5	.9
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	18	9 477	N	2 336	570	95	14.8	1.1
81111 811111	Automotive mechanical and electrical repair and maintenance	9	6 889 D	N N	1 641 D	383 D	62 b	5.1 D	1.5 D
81112	Automotive body, paint, interior, and glass	8	D	N N	D	D	b	D	D
811121	repair	5	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
812	Personal and laundry services	20	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8121	Personal care services	13	1 273	N	525	112	41	77.2	_
81211	Hair, nail, and skin care services	13	1 273	N	525	112	41	77.2	-
812112	Beauty salons	13	1 273	N	525	112	41	77.2	_

[Includes only establishments of firms with payroll. For meaning of abbreviations and symbols, see introductory text. For explanation of terms, see Appendix A. For definitions and hierarchy or metropolitan and micropolitan statistical areas (CSAs, MeSAs, MiSAs, and MDs), see Appendix E. Data based on the 2002 Economic Census. For information on confidentiality protection, sampling error, nonsampling error, and definitions, see note at end of table. Enterprise support establishments are included. Because of this, comparability to 1997 Economic Census data may be limited. Table 2 of the United States Geographic Area Series report presents data on enterprise support establishments that are included in the 2002 data. See introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic Census compared to the 1997 Economic Census]

							Paid	Percent o	of receipts/
NAICS code	Geographic area, tax status, and kind of business	Estab- lishments (number)	Receipts/ revenue (\$1,000)	Expenses (\$1,000)	Annual payroll (\$1,000)	First-quarter payroll (\$1,000)	employees for pay period including March 12 (number)	From admini- strative records <sup>1</sup>	Estimated <sup>2</sup>
	WILLISTON, ND MICROPOLITAN STATISTICAL AREA—Con.								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS—Con.								
81	Other services (except public administration) — Con.								
813	Religious, grantmaking, civic, professional, and similar organizations	18	D	N	D	D	С	D	D
8134	Civic and social organizations	12	3 755	N	557	154	95	19.4	6.5
81341 813410	Civic and social organizations	12 12	3 755 3 755	N N	557 557	154 154	95 95	19.4 19.4	6.5 6.5
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	18	D	D	D	D	С	D	D
813	Religious, grantmaking, civic, professional, and similar organizations	18	D	D	D	D	С	D	D
8134	Civic and social organizations	12	3 755	1 909	557	154	95	19.4	6.5
81341 813410	Civic and social organizations	12 12	3 755 3 755	1 909 1 909	557 557	154 154	95 95	19.4 19.4	6.5 6.5
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	52	D	N	D	D	С	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	32	11 000	N	2 787	694	127	16.5	.9
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	18	9 477	N	2 336	570	95	14.8	1.1
81111	Automotive mechanical and electrical repair and maintenance	9	6 889	N	1 641	383	62	5.1	1.5
811111 81112	General automotive repair	7	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
811121	repair	8	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
	and maintenance	5	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
812	Personal and laundry services	20	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8121	Personal care services	13	1 273	N	525	112	41	77.2	_
81211 812112	Hair, nail, and skin care services	13 13	1 273 1 273	N N	525 525	112 112	41 41	77.2 77.2	- -
8123	Drycleaning and laundry services	4	D	N	D	D	b	D	D

Note: The data in this table are based on the 2002 Economic Census. To maintain confidentiality, the Census Bureau suppresses data to protect the identity of any business or individual. The census results in this table contain nonsampling error. Data users who create their own estimates using data from this table should cite the Census Bureau as the source of the original data only. See also explanation of terms and geographic definitions. For the full technical documentation, see Appendix C.

¹Includes receipts/revenue information obtained from administrative records of other federal agencies. ²Includes receipts/revenue information that was imputed based on historic data, administrative data, industry averages, or other statistical methods.

# Table 3. Summary Statistics for Counties: 2002

[Includes only establishments of firms with payroll. For meaning of abbreviations and symbols, see introductory text. For explanation of terms, see Appendix A. For information on geographic areas, see Appendix D. Data based on the 2002 Economic Census. For information on confidentiality protection, sampling error, nonsampling error, and definitions, see note at end of table. Enterprise support establishments are included. Because of this, comparability to 1997 Economic Census data may be limited. Table 2 of the United States Geographic Area Series report presents data on enterprise support establishments that are included in the 2002 data. See introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic Census compared to the 1997 Economic Census]

1997 Ecor	nomic Census]								
							Paid		of receipts/
NAICS code	Geographic area, tax status, and kind of business	Estab- lishments (number)	Receipts/ revenue (\$1,000)	Expenses (\$1,000)	Annual payroll (\$1,000)	First-quarter payroll (\$1,000)	employees for pay period including March 12 (number)	From administrative records <sup>1</sup>	Estimated <sup>2</sup>
	ADAMS								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	10	918	N	224	57	21	34.7	9.6
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	4	D	D	D	D	а	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	6	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
	BARNES								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	34	8 086	N	1 982	520	200	47.7	1.4
811	Repair and maintenance	13	3 170	N	586	177	48	72.7	3.5
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	9	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81112	Automotive body, paint, interior, and glass repair	4	1 548	N	398	128	29	100.0	
811121	Automotive body, paint, and interior repair and maintenance	4	1 548	N	398	128	29	100.0	
812	Personal and laundry services	11	1 895	N	324	81	29	40.7	
8121	Personal care services	6	781	N	144	38	12	98.7	
81211	Hair, nail, and skin care services	6	781	N.	144	38	12	98.7	_
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	10	3 021	2 569	1 072	262	128	25.8	_
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	24	5 065	N	910	258	72	60.8	2.2
811	Repair and maintenance	13	3 170	N	586	177	48	72.7	3.5
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	9	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81112	Automotive body, paint, interior, and glass								
811121	repair Automotive body, paint, and interior repair and maintenance	4 4	1 548 1 548	N N	398 398	128 128	29 29	100.0 100.0	_
812	Personal and laundry services	11	1 895	N	324	81	24	40.7	_
8121	Personal care services	6	781	N	144	38	12	98.7	-
81211	Hair, nail, and skin care services	6	781	N	144	38	12	98.7	_
	BENSON								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	8	2 012	N	301	73	25	72.5	5.8
811	Repair and maintenance	4	1 833	N	238	57	18	79.5	_
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	4	179	122	63	16	7	-	64.8
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	4	1 833	N	238	57	18	79.5	_
811	Repair and maintenance	4	1 833	N	238	57	18	79.5	_
	BILLINGS								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)  ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM	2	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
	FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	2	D	D	l <b>D</b>	D	a	D	D

[Includes only establishments of firms with payroll. For meaning of abbreviations and symbols, see introductory text. For explanation of terms, see Appendix A. For information on geographic areas, see Appendix D. Data based on the 2002 Economic Census. For information on confidentiality protection, sampling error, nonsampling error, and definitions, see note at end of table. Enterprise support establishments are included. Because of this, comparability to 1997 Economic Census data may be limited. Table 2 of the United States Geographic Area Series report presents data on enterprise support establishments that are included in the 2002 data. See introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic Census compared to the 1997 Economic Census]

							Paid		of receipts/ nue-
NAICS code	Geographic area, tax status, and kind of business	Estab- lishments (number)	Receipts/ revenue (\$1,000)	Expenses (\$1,000)	Annual payroll (\$1,000)	First-quarter payroll (\$1,000)	employees for pay period including March 12 (number)	From admini- strative records <sup>1</sup>	Estimated <sup>2</sup>
	BOTTINEAU								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	12	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	3	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
812	Personal and laundry services	6	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	3	D	D	D	D	а	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	9	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	3	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
812	Personal and laundry services	6	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
	BOWMAN								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	15	3 409	N	515	141	36	57.3	21.4
811	Repair and maintenance	9	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	7	D	N	D	D	a	D	D
812	Personal and laundry services	3	D	N	D	D	a	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	3	D	D	D	D	а	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	12	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	9	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	7	D	N	D	D	a	D	D
812	Personal and laundry services	3	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
	BURKE								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	5	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	5	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
	BURLEIGH								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	251	109 148	N	31 688	7 527	1 737	16.3	6.8
811	Repair and maintenance	84	30 200	N	9 323	2 242	407	24.7	13.2
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	57	19 137	N	6 177	1 475	259	24.0	4.7
81111	Automotive mechanical and electrical repair and maintenance	31	D	N	D	D	С	D	D
811111 81112	General automotive repair	25	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
811121	repair	18	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8111211	and maintenance Paint or body repair	14 12	6 175 D	N N	2 176 D	515 D	70 b	53.3 D	_ D
81119	Other automotive repair and maintenance	8	Ď	N	Ď	Ď	b	Ď	Ď
8112	Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance	4	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81121	Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance	4	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8114	Personal and household goods repair and maintenance	13	D	N	D	D	b	D	D

[Includes only establishments of firms with payroll. For meaning of abbreviations and symbols, see introductory text. For explanation of terms, see Appendix A. For information on geographic areas, see Appendix D. Data based on the 2002 Economic Census. For information on confidentiality protection, sampling error, nonsampling error, and definitions, see note at end of table. Enterprise support establishments are included. Because of this, comparability to 1997 Economic Census data may be limited. Table 2 of the United States Geographic Area Series report presents data on enterprise support establishments that are included in the 2002 data. See introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic Census compared to the 1997 Economic Census]

	nomic Census]						Paid		of receipts/
NAICS code	Geographic area, tax status, and kind of business	Estab- lishments (number)	Receipts/ revenue (\$1,000)	Expenses (\$1,000)	Annual payroll (\$1,000)	First-quarter payroll (\$1,000)	employees for pay period including March 12 (number)	From admini- strative records <sup>1</sup>	Estimated <sup>2</sup>
	BURLEIGH-Con.								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS—Con.								
81	Other services (except public administration) —								
812	Con. Personal and laundry services	63	24 061	N	8 106	1 898	551	14.3	10.5
8121	Personal care services	39	10 814	N	3 918	894	308	16.0	18.8
81211 812112 81219 812191 812199	Hair, nail, and skin care services.  Beauty salons. Other personal care services Diet and weight reducing centers. All other personal care services.	31 29 8 5 3	D D D D	N N N N	D D D	D D D	c c b b	D D D D	D D D D
8122	Death care services	8	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81221 812210	Funeral homes and funeral services	5 5	D D	N N	D D	D D	b b	D D	D D
8123	Drycleaning and laundry services	6	7 438	N	3 025	734	146	_	.7
81232 812320	Drycleaning and laundry services (except coinoperated) Drycleaning and laundry services (except coin-operated)	3	D D	N N	D D	D D	b b	D D	D D
8123202 81233	Drycleaning plants	3 2	D D	N N	D D	D D	b	D D	D D
8129	Other personal services	10	D	N	D	D	b .	D	D
81291 812910	Pet care (except veterinary) services Pet care (except veterinary) services	6 6	D D	N N	D D	D D	b b	D D	D D
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	104	54 887	41 917	14 259	3 387	779	12.6	1.6
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	147	54 261	N	17 429	4 140	958	20.1	12.0
811	Repair and maintenance	84	30 200	N	9 323	2 242	407	24.7	13.2
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	57	19 137	N	6 177	1 475	259	24.0	4.7
81111 811111	Automotive mechanical and electrical repair and maintenance	31 25	D D	N N	D D	D D	c b	D D	D D
81112 811121	Automotive body, paint, interior, and glass repair	18	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8111211 81119	Automotive body, paint, and interior repair and maintenance. Paint or body repair Other automotive repair and maintenance	14 12 8	6 175 D D	N N N	2 176 D D	515 D D	70 b	53.3 D D	_ D D
8112	Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance	4	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81121	Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance	4	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8114	Personal and household goods repair and maintenance	13	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
812	Personal and laundry services	63	24 061	N	8 106	1 898	551	14.3	10.5
8121	Personal care services	39	10 814	N	3 918	894	308	16.0	18.8
81211 812112 81219 812191	Hair, nail, and skin care services.  Beauty salons. Other personal care services Diet and weight reducing centers	31 29 8	D D D	N N N	D D D	D D D	c c b	D D D	D D D
812199 8122	All other personal care services  Death care services	5 3 8	ם D	N N	D D	D	b	D	D D
81221 812210	Funeral homes and funeral services	5 5	D	N N	D	D	b	D	D D
8123	Drycleaning and laundry services	6	7 438	N	3 025	734	146	_	.7
81232	Drycleaning and laundry services (except coin-			**		_			
812320	operated)	3	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8123202 81233	coin-operated)	3 3 2	D D D	N N N	D D D	D D D	b b b	D D D	D D D
8129	Other personal services	10	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81291 812910	Pet care (except veterinary) services	6 6	D D	N N	D D	D D	b b	D D	D D

[Includes only establishments of firms with payroll. For meaning of abbreviations and symbols, see introductory text. For explanation of terms, see Appendix A. For information on geographic areas, see Appendix D. Data based on the 2002 Economic Census. For information on confidentiality protection, sampling error, nonsampling error, and definitions, see note at end of table. Enterprise support establishments are included. Because of this, comparability to 1997 Economic Census data may be limited. Table 2 of the United States Geographic Area Series report presents data on enterprise support establishments that are included in the 2002 data. See introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic Census compared to the 1997 Economic Census]

							Paid		of receipts/ nue-
NAICS code	Geographic area, tax status, and kind of business	Estab- lishments (number)	Receipts/ revenue (\$1,000)	Expenses (\$1,000)	Annual payroll (\$1,000)	First-quarter payroll (\$1,000)	employees for pay period including March 12 (number)	From admini- strative records <sup>1</sup>	Estimated <sup>2</sup>
	CASS								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	330	D	N	D	D	h	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	138	D	N	D	D	f	D	D
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	91	D	N	D	D	f	D	D
81111	Automotive mechanical and electrical repair and maintenance	43	D	N	D	D	c	D	D
811111 81112	General automotive repair	33	D	N	D	D	С	D	D
811121	repair	31	D	N	D	D	С	D	D
8111211	and maintenance	24 21	D D	N N	D D	D D	C C	D D	D D
81119 811191	Other automotive repair and maintenance Automotive oil change and lubrication	17 7	D D	N N	D D	D D	c b	D D	D D
811192 8112	Car washes  Electronic and precision equipment repair and	10	D	N	D	D	С	D	D
	maintenance	11	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81121	Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance	11	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8113	Commercial and industrial machinery and equipment (except automotive and electronic) repair and maintenance	20	D	N	D	D	С	D	D
81131	Commercial and industrial machinery and equipment (except automotive and electronic)								
811310	repair and maintenance	20	D	N	D	D	С	D	D
8113109	electronic) repair and maintenance	20 18	D D	N N	D D	D D	c	D D	D D
8114	Personal and household goods repair and maintenance	16	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
812	Personal and laundry services	114	D	N	D	D	g	D	D
8121	Personal care services	59	D	N	D	D	f	D	D
81211 812112	Hair, nail, and skin care services	45 44	D D	N N	D D	D D	e e	D D	D D
81219 812191	Other personal care services  Diet and weight reducing centers	14	D D	N N	D D	D	c	D	D D
812199	All other personal care services	10	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8122 81221	Death care services	9	D D	N N	D D	D D	b b	D D	D D
812210 8122101	Funeral homes and funeral services Funeral homes	5 5	D D	N N	D	D	b b	D D	D D
8123	Drycleaning and laundry services	17	D	N	D	D	е	D	D
81231 812310 81232	Coin-operated laundries and drycleaners Coin-operated laundries and drycleaners Drycleaning and laundry services (except coin-	5 5 8	D D	N N	D D	D D	b b	D D	D D
812320	operated)	8	D	N N	D	D	b	D	D
81233 812331	Linen and uniform supply Linen supply	4 2	D	N N N	D	0 0	e c	D	D
8129	Other personal services	29	D	N	D	D	e	D	D
81292 812921	Photofinishing	8	13 901 D	N N	5 264 D	1 258 D	216 c	21.4 D	24.4 D
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	78	D	D	D	D	f	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX	250	_						
<b>81</b> 811	Other services (except public administration)  Repair and maintenance	<b>252</b> 138	<b>D</b> D	<b>N</b> N	<b>D</b>	<b>D</b> D	g f	<b>D</b>	<b>D</b>
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	91	D	N	D	D	f	D	D
81111	Automotive mechanical and electrical repair								
811111	and maintenance General automotive repair	43 33	D D	N N	D D	D D	C C	D D	D D
81112	Automotive body, paint, interior, and glass repair	31	D	N	D	D	С	D	D
811121	Automotive body, paint, and interior repair and maintenance	24	D D	N	D	D	c	D	D
8111211 81119 811191 811192	Paint or body repair .  Other automotive repair and maintenance	21 17 7 10	D D	N N N	D D D	D D D	c c b	D D D	D D D

[Includes only establishments of firms with payroll. For meaning of abbreviations and symbols, see introductory text. For explanation of terms, see Appendix A. For information on geographic areas, see Appendix D. Data based on the 2002 Economic Census. For information on confidentiality protection, sampling error, nonsampling error, and definitions, see note at end of table. Enterprise support establishments are included. Because of this, comparability to 1997 Economic Census data may be limited. Table 2 of the United States Geographic Area Series report presents data on enterprise support establishments that are included in the 2002 data. See introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic Census compared to the 1997 Economic Census]

1007 E001	nomic Census]						Paid		of receipts/
NAICS code	Geographic area, tax status, and kind of business	Estab- lishments (number)	Receipts/ revenue (\$1,000)	Expenses (\$1,000)	Annual payroll (\$1,000)	First-quarter payroll (\$1,000)	employees for pay period including March 12 (number)	From administrative records <sup>1</sup>	Estimated <sup>2</sup>
	CASS-Con.								
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX—Con.								
81	Other services (except public administration) — Con.								
811 8112	Repair and maintenance—Con.  Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance	11	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81121	Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance	11	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8113	Commercial and industrial machinery and equipment (except automotive and electronic) repair and maintenance	20	D	N	D	D	С	D	D
81131	Commercial and industrial machinery and equipment (except automotive and electronic)								
811310	repair and maintenance	20	D D	N N	D D	D D	c	D D	D D
8113109	Commercial and industrial machinery and equipment repair (except welding repair).	18	D	N	D	D	c	D	D
8114	Personal and household goods repair and maintenance	16	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
812	Personal and laundry services	114	D	N	D	D	g	D	D
8121	Personal care services	59	D	N	D	D	f	D	D
81211 812112 81219 812191 812199	Hair, nail, and skin care services Beauty salons Other personal care services Diet and weight reducing centers All other personal care services.	45 44 14 4 10	D D D D	N N N N	D D D D	D D D D	e e c b	D D D	D D D D
8122	Death care services	9	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81221 812210 8122101	Funeral homes and funeral services	5 5 5	D D D	N N N	D D D	D D D	b b b	D D D	D D D
8123	Drycleaning and laundry services	17	D	N	D	D	е	D	D
81231 812310 81232	Coin-operated laundries and drycleaners Coin-operated laundries and drycleaners Drycleaning and laundry services (except coinoperated)	5 5 8	D D	N N	D D	D D	b b	D D	D D
812320 81233	Drycleaning and laundry services (except coin-operated)	8 4 2	D D D	N N N	D D	D D D	b e	D D D	D D D
812331 8129	Linen supply Other personal services	29	D	N	D	D	c e	D	D
81292 812921	Photofinishing Photofinishing laboratories (except one- hour)	8	13 901 D	N N	5 264 D	1 258 D	216 c	21.4 D	24.4 D
	CAVALIER								
	ALL ECTABLICUMENTS								
81	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS Other services (except public administration)	13	2 305	N	502	110	49	66.7	.7
811	Repair and maintenance	4	1 001	N	153	36		49.0	_
812	Personal and laundry services	5	940	N	254	57	13	100.0	_
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	4	364	356	95	17	28	29.4	4.4
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	9	1 941	N	407	93	21	73.7	-
811	Repair and maintenance	4	1 001	N	153	36	8	49.0	_
812	Personal and laundry services	5	940	N	254	57	13	100.0	_

[Includes only establishments of firms with payroll. For meaning of abbreviations and symbols, see introductory text. For explanation of terms, see Appendix A. For information on geographic areas, see Appendix D. Data based on the 2002 Economic Census. For information on confidentiality protection, sampling error, nonsampling error, and definitions, see note at end of table. Enterprise support establishments are included. Because of this, comparability to 1997 Economic Census data may be limited. Table 2 of the United States Geographic Area Series report presents data on enterprise support establishments that are included in the 2002 data. See introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic Census compared to the 1997 Economic Census]

1997 Ecor	nomic Census]	•	·						•
							Paid		of receipts/
NAICS code	Geographic area, tax status, and kind of business	Estab- lishments (number)	Receipts/ revenue (\$1,000)	Expenses (\$1,000)	Annual payroll (\$1,000)	First-quarter payroll (\$1,000)	employees for pay period including March 12 (number)	From administrative records <sup>1</sup>	Estimated
	DICKEY								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
B1	Other services (except public administration)	19	3 273	N	702	171	70	45.7	8.
311	Repair and maintenance	8	1 009	N	174	38	15	65.8	24.4
312	Personal and laundry services	4	727	N	267	65	10	10.9	-
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	7	1 537	733	261	68	45	48.9	2.6
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	12	1 736	N	441	103	25	42.8	14.2
811	Repair and maintenance	8	1 009	N	174	38	15	65.8	24.4
812	Personal and laundry services	4	727	N	267	65	10	10.9	_
	DIVIDE								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	9	1 184	N	188	49	21	76.3	3.2
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	3	244	176	49	12	10	84.4	15.6
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	6	940	N	139	37	11	74.1	-
	DUNN								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	3	D	N	D	D	a	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	2	D	D	D	D	а	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	1	D	N	D	D	a	D	D
	EDDY								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	12	3 141	N	697	152	43	59.9	.5
811	Repair and maintenance	6	1 732	N	322	78	18	90.4	-
812	Personal and laundry services	3	D	N	D	D	a	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	3	D	D	D	D	а	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	9	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	6	1 732 D	N N	322 D	78 D	18	90.4 D	_ D
812	Personal and laundry services	3	D	N	U	D	a	D	
01	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS Other services (except public administration)	44	1 170	, a	254	F0	30	40.0	
81	Other services (except public administration)  ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM	11	1 172	N	254	59	30	40.3	2.4
81	Other services (except public administration)	3	D	D	D	D		D	D
U I	Other services (except public administration)	3	ا	ט	ا	U	а	ט	 
<b>R1</b>	Other services (except public administration)	8	D	N	D	D	b	D	-
81	Other services (except public administration)	8	וט	N I	וט	U	, <b>D</b> I	וט	D

[Includes only establishments of firms with payroll. For meaning of abbreviations and symbols, see introductory text. For explanation of terms, see Appendix A. For information on geographic areas, see Appendix D. Data based on the 2002 Economic Census. For information on confidentiality protection, sampling error, nonsampling error, and definitions, see note at end of table. Enterprise support establishments are included. Because of this, comparability to 1997 Economic Census data may be limited. Table 2 of the United States Geographic Area Series report presents data on enterprise support establishments that are included in the 2002 data. See introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic Census compared to the 1997 Economic Census]

NAICS code	Geographic area, tax status, and kind of business		<b>I</b>				Paid		
		Estab- lishments (number)	Receipts/ revenue (\$1,000)	Expenses (\$1,000)	Annual payroll (\$1,000)	First-quarter payroll (\$1,000)	employees for pay period including March 12 (number)	From admini- strative records <sup>1</sup>	Estimated <sup>2</sup>
	FOSTER								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	16	3 678	N	1 007	176	67	37.0	-
811	Repair and maintenance  ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM	7	3 184	N	885	147	51	31.3	_
04	FEDERAL INCOME TAX			470		40		50.0	
81	Other services (except public administration)  ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO	3	211	173	60	12	9	52.6	_ 
	FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	13	3 467	N	947	164	58	36.1	-
811	Repair and maintenance	7	3 184	N	885	147	51	31.3	_
	GOLDEN VALLEY								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS				_	_		_	_
81	Other services (except public administration)	8	D	N .	D	D	b	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance  ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM	5	905	N	218	46	12	15.7	78.6
81	FEDERAL INCOME TAX Other services (except public administration)	2	D	D	D	D	b	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	6	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	5	905	N	218	46	12	15.7	78.6
	GRAND FORKS								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	142	50 890	N	15 650	3 832	831	22.5	7.3
811	Repair and maintenance	59	25 601	N	6 783	1 732	323	23.8	5.8
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	46	18 227	N	4 804	1 221	250	32.6	6.6
81111	Automotive mechanical and electrical repair and maintenance	22	7 126	N	1 665	449	74	57.1	1.8
811111 81112	General automotive repair	17	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
811121	repair	17	D	N .	D	D	b .	D	D
8111211	and maintenance	13 12	D D	N N	D D	D D	b b	D	D D
81119 811192	Other automotive repair and maintenance  Car washes	7 5	D D	N N	D D	D D	c b	D D	D D
8112	Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance	4	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
81121	Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance	4	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
8114	Personal and household goods repair and maintenance	5	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
812	Personal and laundry services	50	13 914	N	5 800	1 340	325	23.4	5.7
8121	Personal care services	29	D	N	D	D	С	D	D
81211 812111 812112	Hair, nail, and skin care services	27 1 26	D D D	N N N	D D D	D D D	c a c	D D D	D D D
8123	Drycleaning and laundry services	7	D	N N	D	D	b	D	D
81232	Drycleaning and laundry services (except coin- operated)	3	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
812320	Drycleaning and laundry services (except coin-operated)	3	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8123202	Drycleaning plants	2	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8129	Other personal services	6	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	33	11 375	8 327	3 067	760	183	18.5	12.5

[Includes only establishments of firms with payroll. For meaning of abbreviations and symbols, see introductory text. For explanation of terms, see Appendix A. For information on geographic areas, see Appendix D. Data based on the 2002 Economic Census. For information on confidentiality protection, sampling error, nonsampling error, and definitions, see note at end of table. Enterprise support establishments are included. Because of this, comparability to 1997 Economic Census data may be limited. Table 2 of the United States Geographic Area Series report presents data on enterprise support establishments that are included in the 2002 data. See introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic Census compared to the 1997 Economic Census]

1997 Ecor	nomic Census]	-							
							Paid		of receipts/ nue-
NAICS code	Geographic area, tax status, and kind of business	Estab- lishments (number)	Receipts/ revenue (\$1,000)	Expenses (\$1,000)	Annual payroll (\$1,000)	First-quarter payroll (\$1,000)	employees for pay period including March 12 (number)	From admini- strative records <sup>1</sup>	Estimated <sup>2</sup>
	GRAND FORKS—Con.								
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	109	39 515	N	12 583	3 072	648	23.6	5.8
811	Repair and maintenance	59	25 601	N	6 783	1 732	323	23.8	5.8
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	46	18 227	N	4 804	1 221	250	32.6	6.6
81111	Automotive mechanical and electrical repair and maintenance	22	7 126	N	1 665	449	74	57.1	1.8
811111 81112	General automotive repair	17	D	N	D	D	b .	D	D
811121	repair	17	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8111211	and maintenance	13 12	D D	N N	D D	D D	b b	D D	D D
81119 811192	Other automotive repair and maintenance Car washes	7 5	D D	N N	D D	D D	c b	D D	D D
8112	Electronic and precision equipment repair and								
04404	maintenance	4	D	N	D	D	a	D	D
81121	Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance	4	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
8114	Personal and household goods repair and maintenance	5	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
812	Personal and laundry services	50	13 914	N	5 800	1 340	325	23.4	5.7
8121 81211	Personal care services	29 27	D D	N N	D D	D D	c	D D	D D
812111	Barber shops	1	D	N	D	D	a	D	D
812112 8123	Beauty salons	26 7	D D	N N	D D	D D	c b	D D	D D
81232	Drycleaning and laundry services (except coin-	,		14		Б			
812320	operated)	3	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8123202	coin-operated)	3 2	D D	N N	D D	D D	b b	D D	D D
8129	Other personal services	6	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
	GRANT								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	4	D	N	D	D	a	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX		-		_				_
81	Other services (except public administration)	4	D	N	D	D	a	D	D
•	GRIGGS	-				5	u u	J	
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS				_	_		_	_
81	Other services (except public administration)  ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM	10	D	N	D	D	а	ט	J
81	FEDERAL INCOME TAX Other services (except public administration)	1	D	D	D	D	a	D	D
<b>.</b>	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX			5		5	u u	J	
81	Other services (except public administration)	9	D	N	D	D	a	D	D
•	HETTINGER					_		_	_
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	9	D	N	D	D	a	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	5	892	N	136	33	7	98.9	1.1
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	2	D	D	D	D	а	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	7	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	5	892	N	136	33	7	98.9	1.1

[Includes only establishments of firms with payroll. For meaning of abbreviations and symbols, see introductory text. For explanation of terms, see Appendix A. For information on geographic areas, see Appendix D. Data based on the 2002 Economic Census. For information on confidentiality protection, sampling error, nonsampling error, and definitions, see note at end of table. Enterprise support establishments are included. Because of this, comparability to 1997 Economic Census data may be limited. Table 2 of the United States Geographic Area Series report presents data on enterprise support establishments that are included in the 2002 data. See introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic Census compared to the 1997 Economic Census]

1997 Ecor	iomic Census]								
							Paid		of receipts/
NAICS code	Geographic area, tax status, and kind of business	Estab- lishments (number)	Receipts/ revenue (\$1,000)	Expenses (\$1,000)	Annual payroll (\$1,000)	First-quarter payroll (\$1,000)	employees for pay period including March 12 (number)	From administrative records <sup>1</sup>	Estimated
	KIDDER								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
31	Other services (except public administration)	2	D	N	D	D	а	D	
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
31	Other services (except public administration)	1	D	D	D	D	а	D	ı
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
31	Other services (except public administration)	1	D	N	D	D	а	D	ı
	LAMOURE								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
B1	Other services (except public administration)	11	1 343	N	277	67	29	34.0	53.
311	Repair and maintenance	5	929	N	110	28	11	16.8	65.0
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
31	Other services (except public administration)	3	114	95	35	8	12	-	100.0
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
31	Other services (except public administration)	8	1 229	N	242	59	17	37.1	49.
311	Repair and maintenance	5	929	N	110	28	11	16.8	65.0
	LOGAN								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
31	Other services (except public administration)	4	D	N	D	D	а	D	
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
31	Other services (except public administration)	2	D	D	D	D	а	D	
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
31	Other services (except public administration)	2	D	N	D	D	а	D	
	MCHENRY								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
31	Other services (except public administration)	6	D	N	D	D	а	D	
311	Repair and maintenance	4	D	N	D	D	a	D	Г
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
B1	Other services (except public administration)	2	D	D	D	D	а	D	
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
31	Other services (except public administration)	4	D	N	D	D	а	D	
311	Repair and maintenance	4	D	N	D	D	a	D	
	MCINTOSH								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
31	Other services (except public administration)	13	D	N	D	D	b	D	
312	Personal and laundry services	7	D	N	D	D	а	D	
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
31	Other services (except public administration)	5	D	D	D	D	b	D	
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
31	Other services (except public administration)	8	D	N	D	D	а	D	
312	Personal and laundry services	7	D	N	D	D	a	D	ا ا

[Includes only establishments of firms with payroll. For meaning of abbreviations and symbols, see introductory text. For explanation of terms, see Appendix A. For information on geographic areas, see Appendix D. Data based on the 2002 Economic Census. For information on confidentiality protection, sampling error, nonsampling error, and definitions, see note at end of table. Enterprise support establishments are included. Because of this, comparability to 1997 Economic Census data may be limited. Table 2 of the United States Geographic Area Series report presents data on enterprise support establishments that are included in the 2002 data. See introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic Census compared to the 1997 Economic Census]

							Paid	Percent o	of receipts/ nue-
NAICS code	Geographic area, tax status, and kind of business	Estab- lishments (number)	Receipts/ revenue (\$1,000)	Expenses (\$1,000)	Annual payroll (\$1,000)	First-quarter payroll (\$1,000)	employees for pay period including March 12 (number)	From administrative records <sup>1</sup>	Estimated <sup>2</sup>
	MCKENZIE								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	16	2 293	N	453	105	38	46.4	7.9
811	Repair and maintenance	5	854	N	232	59	13	96.4	3.6
812	Personal and laundry services	4	735	N	84	21	13	25.4	-
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	7	704	297	137	25	12	7.7	21.4
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	9	1 589	N	316	80	26	63.6	2.0
811	Repair and maintenance	5	854	N	232	59	13	96.4	3.6
812	Personal and laundry services	4	735	N	84	21	13	25.4	-
	MCLEAN								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	24	3 368	N	795	185	64	37.1	15.4
811	Repair and maintenance	12	1 926	N	375	80	24	48.6	13.0
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	8	1 422	N	234	52	18	60.6	17.6
812	Personal and laundry services	7	1 068	N	326	83	18	29.5	-
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	5	374	270	94	22	22	-	71.7
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	19	2 994	N	701	163	42	41.8	8.4
811	Repair and maintenance	12	1 926	N	375	80	24	48.6	13.0
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	8	1 422	N	234	52	18	60.6	17.6
812	Personal and laundry services	7	1 068	N	326	83	18	29.5	-
	MERCER								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	23	3 288	N	899	244	83	45.4	.7
811	Repair and maintenance	5	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
812	Personal and laundry services	12	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8121	Personal care services	11	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81211	Hair, nail, and skin care services	10	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	6	D	D	D	D	b	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	17	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	5	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
812	Personal and laundry services	12	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8121	Personal care services	11	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81211	Hair, nail, and skin care services	10	D	N	D	D	l b	D	D

[Includes only establishments of firms with payroll. For meaning of abbreviations and symbols, see introductory text. For explanation of terms, see Appendix A. For information on geographic areas, see Appendix D. Data based on the 2002 Economic Census. For information on confidentiality protection, sampling error, nonsampling error, and definitions, see note at end of table. Enterprise support establishments are included. Because of this, comparability to 1997 Economic Census data may be limited. Table 2 of the United States Geographic Area Series report presents data on enterprise support establishments that are included in the 2002 data. See introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic Census compared to the 1997 Economic Census]

1997 Ecor	nomic Census]								
							Paid		of receipts/ nue-
NAICS code	Geographic area, tax status, and kind of business	Estab- lishments (number)	Receipts/ revenue (\$1,000)	Expenses (\$1,000)	Annual payroll (\$1,000)	First-quarter payroll (\$1,000)	employees for pay period including March 12 (number)	From admini- strative records <sup>1</sup>	Estimated
	MORTON								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	54	20 460	N	5 949	1 482	316	23.9	10.
811	Repair and maintenance	24	12 063	N	3 427	857	131	25.0	17.
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	17	6 473	N	1 678	438	78	44.5	1.
81111	Automotive mechanical and electrical repair								
81112	and maintenance	7	D	N	D	D	b	D	I
811121	repairAutomotive body, paint, and interior repair	8	D	N	D	D	b	D	ı
011121	and maintenance	5	2 029	N	652	183	28	49.0	3.
812	Personal and laundry services	16	2 413	N	665	168	63	35.9	
8121	Personal care services	10	946	N	280	64	25	72.7	
81211 812112	Hair, nail, and skin care services	10 10	946 946	N N	280 280	64 64	25 25	72.7 72.7	
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	14	5 984	5 188	1 857	457	122	16.8	1.3
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	40	14 476	N	4 092	1 025	194	26.9	14.0
811	Repair and maintenance	24	12 063	N	3 427	857	131	25.0	17.4
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	17	6 473	N	1 678	438	78	44.5	1.1
81111	Automotive mechanical and electrical repair and maintenance	7	D	N	D	D	b	D	
81112	Automotive body, paint, interior, and glass repair	8	D	N	D	D	ь	D	[
811121	Automotive body, paint, and interior repair and maintenance	5	2 029	N	652	183	28	49.0	3.6
812	Personal and laundry services	16	2 413	N	665	168	63	35.9	.8
8121	Personal care services	10	946	N	280	64	25	72.7	-
81211 812112	Hair, nail, and skin care services	10 10	946 946	N N	280 280	64 64	25 25	72.7 72.7	-
	MOUNTRAIL								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	14	1 750	N	460	112	35	64.0	14.8
811	Repair and maintenance	6	954	N	265	58	11	64.5	4.2
812	Personal and laundry services	7	D	N	D	D	а	D	
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	1	D	D	D	D	а	D	
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	13	D	N	D	D	b	D	
811	Repair and maintenance	6	954	N	265	58	11	64.5	4.2
812	Personal and laundry services	7	D	N	D	D	a	D	Г
	NELSON								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	15	2 652	N	389	94	53	65.4	.:
811	Repair and maintenance	5	D	N	D	D	a	D	
812	Personal and laundry services	5	D	N	D	D	a	D	
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	5	D	D	D	D	b	D	I
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	10	D	N	D	D	а	D	
811	Repair and maintenance	5	D	N	D	D	а	D	Г
812	Personal and laundry services	5	D	N	D	D	a	D	

[Includes only establishments of firms with payroll. For meaning of abbreviations and symbols, see introductory text. For explanation of terms, see Appendix A. For information on geographic areas, see Appendix D. Data based on the 2002 Economic Census. For information on confidentiality protection, sampling error, nonsampling error, and definitions, see note at end of table. Enterprise support establishments are included. Because of this, comparability to 1997 Economic Census data may be limited. Table 2 of the United States Geographic Area Series report presents data on enterprise support establishments that are included in the 2002 data. See introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic Census compared to the 1997 Economic Census]

							Paid		of receipts/
NAICS code	Geographic area, tax status, and kind of business	Estab- lishments (number)	Receipts/ revenue (\$1,000)	Expenses (\$1,000)	Annual payroll (\$1,000)	First-quarter payroll (\$1,000)	employees for pay period including March 12 (number)	From admini- strative records <sup>1</sup>	Estimated <sup>2</sup>
	OLIVER								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	3	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	1	D	D	D	D	а	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	2	D	N	D	D	a	D	D
	PEMBINA								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	19	3 045	N	738	192	57	94.6	4.1
811	Repair and maintenance	5	1 477	N	348	103	22	97.3	2.7
812	Personal and laundry services	9	920	N	322	72	24	95.9	2.0
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	5	648	595	68	17	11	86.7	10.5
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	14	2 397	N	670	175	46	96.7	2.4
811	Repair and maintenance	5	1 477	N	348	103	22	97.3	2.7
812	Personal and laundry services	9	920	N	322	72	24	95.9	2.0
	PIERCE								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	11	2 464	N	550	120	39	80.6	-
811	Repair and maintenance	4	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
812	Personal and laundry services	5	1 186	N	277	57	24	76.6	_
81	FEDERAL INCOME TAX Other services (except public administration)	2	D	D	D	D	a	D	D
01	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX	2		5		J	a		
81	Other services (except public administration)	9	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	4	D	N	D	D	a	D	D
812	Personal and laundry services	5	1 186	N	277	57	24	76.6	_
	RAMSEY								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	29	8 035	N	2 245	482	139	27.9	2.0
811	Repair and maintenance	14	3 589	N	874	208	45	54.7	-
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	11	2 984	N	712	171	33	57.1	_
812	Personal and laundry services	7	2 142	N	776	129	36	4.2	6.8
8121	Personal care services	5	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81211	Hair, nail, and skin care services	5	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	8	2 304	1 355	595	145	58	8.2	.7
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	21	5 731	N	1 650	337	81	35.8	2.5
811	Repair and maintenance	14	3 589	N	874	208	45	54.7	-
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	11	2 984	N	712	171	33	57.1	-
812	Personal and laundry services	7	2 142	N	776	129	36	4.2	6.8
8121	Personal care services	5	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81211	Hair, nail, and skin care services	5	Dl	N	l D	D	Ь	D	D

[Includes only establishments of firms with payroll. For meaning of abbreviations and symbols, see introductory text. For explanation of terms, see Appendix A. For information on geographic areas, see Appendix D. Data based on the 2002 Economic Census. For information on confidentiality protection, sampling error, nonsampling error, and definitions, see note at end of table. Enterprise support establishments are included. Because of this, comparability to 1997 Economic Census data may be limited. Table 2 of the United States Geographic Area Series report presents data on enterprise support establishments that are included in the 2002 data. See introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic Census compared to the 1997 Economic Census]

							Paid	Percent o	of receipts/ nue-
NAICS code	Geographic area, tax status, and kind of business	Estab- lishments (number)	Receipts/ revenue (\$1,000)	Expenses (\$1,000)	Annual payroll (\$1,000)	First-quarter payroll (\$1,000)	employees for pay period including March 12 (number)	From admini- strative records <sup>1</sup>	Estimated <sup>2</sup>
	RANSOM								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	23	2 921	N	771	193	83	22.2	9.1
811	Repair and maintenance	6	1 308	N	316	76	20	40.0	-
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	12	D	D	D	D	b	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	11	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	6	1 308	N	316	76	20	40.0	-
	RENVILLE								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	6	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	4	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	1	D	D	D	D	а	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	5	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	4	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
	RICHLAND								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	38	D	N	D	D	е	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	18	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	12	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81112	Automotive body, paint, interior, and glass repair	5	D	N	D	D	a	D	D
811121	Automotive body, paint, and interior repair and maintenance	5	D	N N	D	D	a	D	D
812	Personal and laundry services	10	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8121	Personal care services	6	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81211	Hair, nail, and skin care services	6	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	10	D	D	D	D	с	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	28	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	18	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	12	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81112	Automotive body, paint, interior, and glass repair	5	D	N	D	D	a	D	D
811121	Automotive body, paint, and interior repair and maintenance	5	D	N	D	D	a	D	D
812	Personal and laundry services	10	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8121	Personal care services	6	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81211	Hair, nail, and skin care services	6	D	N N	D	D	b	D	D

[Includes only establishments of firms with payroll. For meaning of abbreviations and symbols, see introductory text. For explanation of terms, see Appendix A. For information on geographic areas, see Appendix D. Data based on the 2002 Economic Census. For information on confidentiality protection, sampling error, nonsampling error, and definitions, see note at end of table. Enterprise support establishments are included. Because of this, comparability to 1997 Economic Census data may be limited. Table 2 of the United States Geographic Area Series report presents data on enterprise support establishments that are included in the 2002 data. See introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic Census compared to the 1997 Economic Census]

1997 Ecor	nomic Census]	•	·						•
							Paid		of receipts/ nue-
NAICS code	Geographic area, tax status, and kind of business	Estab- lishments (number)	Receipts/ revenue (\$1,000)	Expenses (\$1,000)	Annual payroll (\$1,000)	First-quarter payroll (\$1,000)	employees for pay period including March 12 (number)	From administrative records <sup>1</sup>	Estimated
	ROLETTE								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
<b>3</b> 1	Other services (except public administration)	13	2 232	N	500	108	30	45.6	
311	Repair and maintenance	5	1 424	N	291	68	17	53.7	-
312	Personal and laundry services	6	D	N	D	D	a	D	Г
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
B1	Other services (except public administration)	2	D	D	D	D	а	D	
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	11	D	N	D	D	b	D	
811	Repair and maintenance	5	1 424	N	291	68	17	53.7	-
812	Personal and laundry services	6	D	N	D	D	a	D	
	SARGENT								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	9	1 835	N	497	108	36	57.8	4.5
811	Repair and maintenance	4	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	4	D	D	D	D	а	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	5	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	4	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
	SHERIDAN								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	3	D	N	D	D	а	D	
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	1	D	D	D	D	а	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	2	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
	sioux								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	3	D	N	D	D	a	D	
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	1	D	D	D	D	a	D	
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO								
81	FEDERAL INCOME TAX Other services (except public administration)	2	D	N	D	D	a	D	D
	SLOPE								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								1
81	Other services (except public administration)	2	D	N	D	D	a	D	
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM			N		D	a		
	FEDERAL INCOME TAX		_	-	_	_		_	_
81	Other services (except public administration)	2	D	D	D	D	l a	D	

[Includes only establishments of firms with payroll. For meaning of abbreviations and symbols, see introductory text. For explanation of terms, see Appendix A. For information on geographic areas, see Appendix D. Data based on the 2002 Economic Census. For information on confidentiality protection, sampling error, nonsampling error, and definitions, see note at end of table. Enterprise support establishments are included. Because of this, comparability to 1997 Economic Census data may be limited. Table 2 of the United States Geographic Area Series report presents data on enterprise support establishments that are included in the 2002 data. See introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic Census compared to the 1997 Economic Census]

1997 Ecor	nomic Census]	•							•
							Paid		of receipts/
NAICS code	Geographic area, tax status, and kind of business	Estab- lishments (number)	Receipts/ revenue (\$1,000)	Expenses (\$1,000)	Annual payroll (\$1,000)	First-quarter payroll (\$1,000)	employees for pay period including March 12 (number)	From administrative records <sup>1</sup>	Estimated <sup>2</sup>
	STARK								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	86	D	N	D	D	е	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	46	19 769	N	4 376	989	184	21.2	6.6
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	30	10 419	N	2 559	653	120	29.4	12.4
81111	Automotive mechanical and electrical repair and maintenance	21	7 243	N	1 728	463	84	26.5	17.9
811111 81112	General automotive repair  Automotive body, paint, interior, and glass	18	5 886	N	1 458	398	73	18.0	22.0
811121	repair	8	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
0110	and maintenance	6	2 066	N	523	124	24	37.1	_
8112	Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance	1	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81121	Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance	1	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
812	Personal and laundry services	20	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8121	Personal care services	12	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81211 812112	Hair, nail, and skin care services Beauty salons	11 10	D D	N N	D D	D D	b b	D D	D D
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	20	D	D	D	D	С	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	66	D	N	D	D	е	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	46	19 769	N	4 376	989	184	21.2	6.6
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	30	10 419	N	2 559	653	120	29.4	12.4
81111	Automotive mechanical and electrical repair and maintenance	21	7 243	N	1 728	463	84	26.5	17.9
811111 81112	General automotive repair	18	5 886	N	1 458	398	73	18.0 D	22.0 D
811121	repair Automotive body, paint, and interior repair and maintenance	6	D 2 066	N N	D 523	D 124	b 24	37.1	_
8112	Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance	1	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81121	Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance	1	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
812	Personal and laundry services	20	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8121	Personal care services	12	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81211 812112	Hair, nail, and skin care services	11 10	D D	N N	D D	D D	b	D D	D D
	STEELE				_	_			
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	8	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	6	871	N	169	41	10	51.3	11.9
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	1	D	D	D	D	а	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	7	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	6	871	N	169	41	10	51.3	11.9

[Includes only establishments of firms with payroll. For meaning of abbreviations and symbols, see introductory text. For explanation of terms, see Appendix A. For information on geographic areas, see Appendix D. Data based on the 2002 Economic Census. For information on confidentiality protection, sampling error, nonsampling error, and definitions, see note at end of table. Enterprise support establishments are included. Because of this, comparability to 1997 Economic Census data may be limited. Table 2 of the United States Geographic Area Series report presents data on enterprise support establishments that are included in the 2002 data. See introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic Census compared to the 1997 Economic Census]

1997 Ecor	nomic Census]								
							Paid		of receipts/ nue-
NAICS code	Geographic area, tax status, and kind of business	Estab- lishments (number)	Receipts/ revenue (\$1,000)	Expenses (\$1,000)	Annual payroll (\$1,000)	First-quarter payroll (\$1,000)	employees for pay period including March 12 (number)	From administrative records <sup>1</sup>	Estimated <sup>2</sup>
	STUTSMAN								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	57	17 549	N	5 583	1 351	334	26.2	6.9
811	Repair and maintenance	21	8 609	N	1 995	446	85	34.6	6.9
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	16	6 640	N	1 593	355	68	35.2	_
81111 811111	Automotive mechanical and electrical repair and maintenance	12 9	4 733 D	N N	1 042 D	229 D	42 b	28.2 D	_ D
812	Personal and laundry services	20	3 578	N	1 179	290	94	31.3	17.0
8121	Personal care services	11	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81211 812112	Hair, nail, and skin care services	9	1 281 1 281	N N	610 610	151 151	48 48	42.8 42.8	25.2 25.2
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	16	5 362	5 232	2 409	615	155	9.5	.3
0.4	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX		40,407		0.474	700	470	00.0	
81	Other services (except public administration)	41	12 187	N	3 174	736	179	33.6	9.8
811	Repair and maintenance	21	8 609	N	1 995	446	85	34.6	6.9
8111 81111	Automotive repair and maintenance  Automotive mechanical and electrical repair	16	6 640	N	1 593	355	68	35.2	_
811111	and maintenance	12 9	4 733 D	N N	1 042 D	229 D	42 b	28.2 D	_ D
812	Personal and laundry services	20	3 578	N	1 179	290	94	31.3	17.0
8121	Personal care services	11	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81211 812112	Hair, nail, and skin care services	9	1 281 1 281	N N	610 610	151 151	48 48	42.8 42.8	25.2 25.2
	TOWNER								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	8	1 105	N	199	55	10	65.8	3.3
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	4	D	D	D	D	а	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	4	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
	TRAILL								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	26	4 218	N	920	232	66	67.8	6.1
811	Repair and maintenance	13	3 380	N	643	168	33	77.9	3.8
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								1
81	Other services (except public administration)	6	D	D	D	D	b	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	20	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	13	3 380	N	643	168	33	77.9	3.8

# Table 3. Summary Statistics for Counties: 2002—Con.

[Includes only establishments of firms with payroll. For meaning of abbreviations and symbols, see introductory text. For explanation of terms, see Appendix A. For information on geographic areas, see Appendix D. Data based on the 2002 Economic Census. For information on confidentiality protection, sampling error, nonsampling error, and definitions, see note at end of table. Enterprise support establishments are included. Because of this, comparability to 1997 Economic Census data may be limited. Table 2 of the United States Geographic Area Series report presents data on enterprise support establishments that are included in the 2002 data. See introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic Census compared to the 1997 Economic Census]

							Paid	reve	of receipts/ nue—
NAICS code	Geographic area, tax status, and kind of business	Estab- lishments (number)	Receipts/ revenue (\$1,000)	Expenses (\$1,000)	Annual payroll (\$1,000)	First-quarter payroll (\$1,000)	employees for pay period including March 12 (number)	From admini- strative records <sup>1</sup>	Estimated <sup>2</sup>
	WALSH								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	45	8 561	N	1 829	402	130	43.9	2.6
811	Repair and maintenance	21	5 719	N	1 101	237	65	55.1	_
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	16	4 447	N	901	194	52	46.8	_
81111	Automotive mechanical and electrical repair		_		_	_		_	_
81112	and maintenance	8	D 0.004	N N	D	D	a 20	D	D
811121	repair Automotive body, paint, and interior repair	6	2 284 D	N N	528 D	111 D	30 b	44.1 D	_ D
040	and maintenance								
812 8121	Personal and laundry services	19	2 448	N N	641 256	143 56	55 34	22.3 78.2	8.9 3.6
0121	Personal care services	10	605	IN	250	50	34	78.2	3.6
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	5	394	297	87	22	10	16.0	_
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	40	8 167	N	1 742	380	120	45.3	2.7
811	Repair and maintenance	21	5 719	N	1 101	237	65	55.1	-
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	16	4 447	N	901	194	52	46.8	_
81111	Automotive mechanical and electrical repair and maintenance	8	D	N	D	D	a	D	D
81112	Automotive body, paint, interior, and glass repair	7	2 284	N	528	111	30	44.1	_
811121	Automotive body, paint, and interior repair and maintenance	6	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
812	Personal and laundry services	19	2 448	N	641	143	55	22.3	8.9
8121	Personal care services	10	665	N	256	56	34	78.2	3.6
	WARD								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	144	48 641	N	15 040	3 657	811	14.5	8.1
811	Repair and maintenance	64	D	N	D	D	е	D	D
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	47	D	N	D	D	С	D	D
81111	Automotive mechanical and electrical repair and maintenance	24	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
811111 81112	General automotive repair Automotive body, paint, interior, and glass	19	Ď	Ň	Ď	Ď	b	Ď	Ď
811121	repair	19	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8111211	and maintenance	14 12	D 7 707	N N	D 2 056	D 467	b 55	D 9.0	D 14.7
812	Personal and laundry services	50	D	N	D	D	е	D	D
8121	Personal care services	30	D	N	D	D	С	D	D
81211	Hair, nail, and skin care services	27	D	N	D	D	c	D	D
812112 81219	Beauty salons	23	D D	N N	D D	D D	c b	D D	D D
8122	Death care services	3	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81221 812210	Funeral homes and funeral services Funeral homes and funeral services	2 2	D D	N N	D D	D D	b b	D D	D D
8123	Drycleaning and laundry services	6	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8129	Other personal services	11	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
	Other services (except public administration)	30	D	D	D	D	c	D	D

# Table 3. Summary Statistics for Counties: 2002—Con.

[Includes only establishments of firms with payroll. For meaning of abbreviations and symbols, see introductory text. For explanation of terms, see Appendix A. For information on geographic areas, see Appendix D. Data based on the 2002 Economic Census. For information on confidentiality protection, sampling error, nonsampling error, and definitions, see note at end of table. Enterprise support establishments are included. Because of this, comparability to 1997 Economic Census data may be limited. Table 2 of the United States Geographic Area Series report presents data on enterprise support establishments that are included in the 2002 data. See introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic Census compared to the 1997 Economic Census]

							Paid		of receipts/
NAICS code	Geographic area, tax status, and kind of business	Estab- lishments (number)	Receipts/ revenue (\$1,000)	Expenses (\$1,000)	Annual payroll (\$1,000)	First-quarter payroll (\$1,000)	employees for pay period including March 12 (number)	From admini- strative records <sup>1</sup>	Estimated <sup>2</sup>
	WARD-Con.								
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	114	D	N	D	D	f	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	64	D	N	D	D	е	D	D
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	47	D	N	D	D	С	D	D
81111	Automotive mechanical and electrical repair and maintenance	24	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
811111 81112	General automotive repair	19	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
811121	repair	19	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8111211	and maintenance	14 12	D 7 707	N N	D 2 056	D 467	b 55	D 9.0	D 14.7
812	Personal and laundry services	50	D D	N	D D	D	е	D	D
8121	Personal care services	30	D	N	D	D	С	D	D
81211	Hair, nail, and skin care services	27	D	N	₽	₽	С	D	D
812112 81219	Beauty salons Other personal care services	23 3	D D	N N	D D	D D	c b	D D	D D
8122	Death care services	3	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81221 812210	Funeral homes and funeral services Funeral homes and funeral services	2 2	D D	N N	D D	D D	b b	D D	D D
8123	Drycleaning and laundry services	6	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8129	Other personal services	11	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
	WELLS								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	16	2 712	N	710	169	56	52.7	14.1
811	Repair and maintenance	5	866	N	194	41	12	75.8	24.2
812	Personal and laundry services	7	1 341	N	349	86	18	57.7	2.5
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	4	505	417	167	42	26	_	27.5
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	12	2 207	N	543	127	30	64.8	11.0
811	Repair and maintenance	5	866	N	194	41	12	75.8	24.2
812	Personal and laundry services	7	1 341	N	349	86	18	57.7	2.5
	WILLIAMS								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	70	19 010	N	4 884	1 200	326	21.1	2.7
811	Repair and maintenance	32	11 000	N	2 787	694	127	16.5	.9
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	18	9 477	N	2 336	570	95	14.8	1.1
81111	Automotive mechanical and electrical repair and maintenance	9	6 889	N	1 641	383	62	5.1	1.5
811111 81112	General automotive repair Automotive body, paint, interior, and glass	7	D	Ň	D	D	b	D	D
811121	repair	8	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
	and maintenance	5	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
812	Personal and laundry services	20	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8121	Personal care services	13	1 273	N	525	112	41	77.2	_
81211 812112	Hair, nail, and skin care services	13 13	1 273 1 273	N N	525 525	112 112	41 41	77.2 77.2	_ _
8123	Drycleaning and laundry services	4	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	18	D	D	D	D	c	D	D

## Table 3. Summary Statistics for Counties: 2002—Con.

[Includes only establishments of firms with payroll. For meaning of abbreviations and symbols, see introductory text. For explanation of terms, see Appendix A. For information on geographic areas, see Appendix D. Data based on the 2002 Economic Census. For information on confidentiality protection, sampling error, nonsampling error, and definitions, see note at end of table. Enterprise support establishments are included. Because of this, comparability to 1997 Economic Census data may be limited. Table 2 of the United States Geographic Area Series report presents data on enterprise support establishments that are included in the 2002 data. See introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic Census compared to the 1997 Economic Census]

	•								
							Paid		of receipts/ nue-
NAICS code	Geographic area, tax status, and kind of business	Estab- lishments (number)	Receipts/ revenue (\$1,000)	Expenses (\$1,000)	Annual payroll (\$1,000)	First-quarter payroll (\$1,000)	employees for pay period including March 12 (number)	From admini- strative records <sup>1</sup>	Estimated <sup>2</sup>
	WILLIAMS—Con.								
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	52	D	N	D	D	С	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	32	11 000	N	2 787	694	127	16.5	.9
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	18	9 477	N	2 336	570	95	14.8	1.1
81111 811111 81112	Automotive mechanical and electrical repair and maintenance General automotive repair Automotive body, paint, interior, and glass	9 7	6 889 D	N N	1 641 D	383 D	62 b	5.1 D	1.5 D
811121	repair	8	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
811121	and maintenance	5	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
812	Personal and laundry services	20	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8121	Personal care services	13	1 273	N	525	112	41	77.2	_
81211 812112	Hair, nail, and skin care services	13 13	1 273 1 273	N N	525 525	112 112	41 41	77.2 77.2	- -
8123	Drycleaning and laundry services	4	D	N	D	D	b	D	D

Note: The data in this table are based on the 2002 Economic Census. To maintain confidentiality, the Census Bureau suppresses data to protect the identity of any business or individual. The census results in this table contain nonsampling error. Data users who create their own estimates using data from this table should cite the Census Bureau as the source of the original data only. See also explanation of terms and geographic definitions. For the full technical documentation, see Appendix C.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup>Includes receipts/revenue information obtained from administrative records of other federal agencies. <sup>2</sup>Includes receipts/revenue information that was imputed based on historic data, administrative data, industry averages, or other statistical methods.

# Table 4. Summary Statistics for Places: 2002

[Includes only establishments of firms with payroll. For meaning of abbreviations and symbols, see introductory text. For explanation of terms, see Appendix A. For information on geographic areas, see Appendix D. Data based on the 2002 Economic Census. For information on confidentiality protection, sampling error, nonsampling error, and definitions, see note at end of table. Enterprise support establishments are included. Because of this, comparability to 1997 Economic Census data may be limited. Table 2 of the United States Geographic Area Series report presents data on enterprise support establishments that are included in the 2002 data. See introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic Census compared to the 1997 Economic Census]

1337 E001	iornic Gensusj				1				
							Paid		of receipts/ nue-
NAICS code	Geographic area, tax status, and kind of business	Estab- lishments (number)	Receipts/ revenue (\$1,000)	Expenses (\$1,000)	Annual payroll (\$1,000)	First-quarter payroll (\$1,000)	employees for pay period including March 12 (number)	From administrative records <sup>1</sup>	Estimated <sup>2</sup>
	BEULAH	, ,	,,,,	<u> </u>	(* )	(1,1,1,1,1,1,1,1,1,1,1,1,1,1,1,1,1,1,1,			
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	11	1 729	N	522	154	46	24.1	1.3
812	Personal and laundry services	6	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	3	D	D	D	D	b	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	8	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
812	Personal and laundry services	6	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
	BISMARCK								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	240	104 086	N	31 246	7 421	1 671	15.7	6.6
811	Repair and maintenance	78	D	N	D	D	е	D	D
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	53	D	N	D	D	е	D	D
81111	Automotive mechanical and electrical repair and maintenance	29	D	N	D	D	С	D	D
811111 81112	General automotive repair Automotive body, paint, interior, and glass repair	23 16	6 694 D	N N	2 113 D	495 D	88 b	13.0 D	5.0 D
811121	Automotive body, paint, and interior repair and maintenance	13	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8111211 81119	Paint or body repair Other automotive repair and maintenance	11 8	5 981 D	N N	2 122 D	502 D	67 b	52.5 D	_ D
8112	Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance	4	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81121	Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance	4	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8114	Personal and household goods repair and maintenance	12	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
812	Personal and laundry services	62	D	N	D	D	f	D	D
8121	Personal care services	39	10 814	N	3 918	894	308	16.0	18.8
81211 812112	Hair, nail, and skin care services Beauty salons	31 29	D D	N N	D D D	D D D	C	D D D	D D D
81219 812191 812199	Other personal care services	8 5 3	D D	N N N	D	D D	b b b	D	D D
8122	Death care services	8	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81221 812210	Funeral homes and funeral services	5 5	D D	N N	D D	D D	b b	D D	D D
8123	Drycleaning and laundry services	6	7 438	N	3 025	734	146	_	.7
81232	Drycleaning and laundry services (except coinoperated)	3	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
812320	Drycleaning and laundry services (except coin-operated)	3	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8123202 81233	Drycleaning plants	3 2	D D	N N	D D	D D	b b	D D	D D
8129	Other personal services	9	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81291 812910	Pet care (except veterinary) services	5 5	D D	N N	D D	D D	b b	D D	D D
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								1
81	Other services (except public administration)	100	D	D	D	D	f	D	D
	a factnates at and of table								

[Includes only establishments of firms with payroll. For meaning of abbreviations and symbols, see introductory text. For explanation of terms, see Appendix A. For information on geographic areas, see Appendix D. Data based on the 2002 Economic Census. For information on confidentiality protection, sampling error, nonsampling error, and definitions, see note at end of table. Enterprise support establishments are included. Because of this, comparability to 1997 Economic Census data may be limited. Table 2 of the United States Geographic Area Series report presents data on enterprise support establishments that are included in the 2002 data. See introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic Census compared to the 1997 Economic Census]

1997 Ecor	nomic Census]								•
							Paid		of receipts/
NAICS code	Geographic area, tax status, and kind of business	Estab- lishments (number)	Receipts/ revenue (\$1,000)	Expenses (\$1,000)	Annual payroll (\$1,000)	First-quarter payroll (\$1,000)	employees for pay period including March 12 (number)	From administrative records <sup>1</sup>	Estimated <sup>2</sup>
	BISMARCK-Con.								
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	140	D	N	D	D	f	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	78	D	N	D	D	е	D	D
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	53	D	N	D	D	е	D	D
81111	Automotive mechanical and electrical repair and maintenance	29	D	N	D	D	С	D	D
811111 81112	General automotive repair	23	6 694	N	2 113	495	88	13.0	5.0
811121	repair	16	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8111211	and maintenance	13 11	D 5 981	N N	D 2 122	D 502	67	D 52.5	D -
81119	Other automotive repair and maintenance	8	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8112	Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance	4	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81121	Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance	4	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8114	Personal and household goods repair and maintenance	12	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
812	Porconal and laundry convices	62	D	N	D	D	f	D	D
8121	Personal and laundry services  Personal care services	39	10 814	N	3 918	894	308	16.0	18.8
81211	Hair, nail, and skin care services	31	D	N	D 0.0	D	c	D	D
812112 81219	Beauty salons	29 8	D D	N N	D D	D D	c	D D	D D
812191 812199	Diet and weight reducing centers	5	D D	N N	D D	D D	b	D	D D
8122	Death care services	8	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81221 812210	Funeral homes and funeral services	5 5	D D	N N	D D	D D	b b	D D	D D
8123	Drycleaning and laundry services	6	7 438	N	3 025	734	146	_	.7
81232	Drycleaning and laundry services (except coin-	3	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
812320	operated)	3	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8123202 81233	coin-operated)	3 2	D	N N	D	D	b	D	D
8129	Other personal services	9	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81291	Pet care (except veterinary) services	5	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
812910	Pet care (except veterinary) services	5	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
	DEVILS LAKE								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	26	D _	N	D _	D	C	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	12	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	10	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
812	Personal and laundry services	7	2 142	N	776	129	36	4.2	6.8
8121	Personal care services	5	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81211	Hair, nail, and skin care services	5	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	7	D	D	D	D	b	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	19	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	12	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	10	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
812	Personal and laundry services	7	2 142	N	776	129	36	4.2	6.8
8121	Personal care services	5	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81211	Hair, nail, and skin care services	5	D	N	D	D	b	D	D

[Includes only establishments of firms with payroll. For meaning of abbreviations and symbols, see introductory text. For explanation of terms, see Appendix A. For information on geographic areas, see Appendix D. Data based on the 2002 Economic Census. For information on confidentiality protection, sampling error, nonsampling error, and definitions, see note at end of table. Enterprise support establishments are included. Because of this, comparability to 1997 Economic Census data may be limited. Table 2 of the United States Geographic Area Series report presents data on enterprise support establishments that are included in the 2002 data. See introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic Census compared to the 1997 Economic Census]

1997 Ecor	nomic Census]	•	·						·
							Paid		of receipts/ nue-
NAICS code	Geographic area, tax status, and kind of business	Estab- lishments (number)	Receipts/ revenue (\$1,000)	Expenses (\$1,000)	Annual payroll (\$1,000)	First-quarter payroll (\$1,000)	employees for pay period including March 12 (number)	From administrative records <sup>1</sup>	Estimated <sup>2</sup>
	DICKINSON								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	69	28 122	N	6 104	1 382	420	17.3	5.7
811	Repair and maintenance	33	D	N	D	D	С	D	D
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	24	8 863	N	2 229	566	97	29.2	14.6
81111	Automotive mechanical and electrical repair and maintenance	16	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
811111 81112	General automotive repair Automotive body, paint, interior, and glass	13	D	N	D _	D	b	D	D
811121	repair Automotive body, paint, and interior repair	7	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8112	and maintenance  Electronic and precision equipment repair and	5	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
0112	maintenance	1	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81121	Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance	1	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
812	Personal and laundry services	20	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8121	Personal care services	12	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81211 812112	Hair, nail, and skin care services	11 10	D D	N N	D D	D D	b b	D D	D D
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	16	D	D	D	D	С	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	53	D	N	D	D	С	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	33	D	N	D	D	С	D	D
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	24	8 863	N	2 229	566	97	29.2	14.6
81111	Automotive mechanical and electrical repair and maintenance	16	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
811111 81112	General automotive repair Automotive body, paint, interior, and glass	13	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
811121	repair	7 5	D D	N N	D D	D D	b b	D D	D D
8112	Electronic and precision equipment repair and			IN		D	5	D	
	maintenance	1	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81121	Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance	1	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
812	Personal and laundry services	20	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8121	Personal care services	12	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81211 812112	Hair, nail, and skin care services	11 10	D D	N N	D D	D D	b b	D D	D D
	FARGO								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	261	147 261	N	45 108	10 895	2 492	12.9	6.8
811	Repair and maintenance	93	52 402	N	16 131	3 904	693	13.0	6.3
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	62	40 748	N	11 714	2 845	528	9.0	1.7
81111	Automotive mechanical and electrical repair and maintenance	26	D	N	D	D	c	D	D
811111 81112	General automotive repair Automotive body, paint, interior, and glass	18	11 023	N	2 309	594	89	9.2	-
811121	repair	22	17 631	N	5 788	1 350	169	7.5	_
8111211	and maintenance	15 14	D D	N N	D D	D	C C	D D	D D
81119 811191	Other automotive repair and maintenance Automotive oil change and lubrication	14	D D D	N N	D D	D	c b	D D	D D
811192 8112	Car washes  Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance	8	D	N N	D D	D D	c b	D D	D D
81121	Electronic and precision equipment repair and	''		IN				J	
	maintenance	11	D	N	D D	D	b	D	D

[Includes only establishments of firms with payroll. For meaning of abbreviations and symbols, see introductory text. For explanation of terms, see Appendix A. For information on geographic areas, see Appendix D. Data based on the 2002 Economic Census. For information on confidentiality protection, sampling error, nonsampling error, and definitions, see note at end of table. Enterprise support establishments are included. Because of this, comparability to 1997 Economic Census data may be limited. Table 2 of the United States Geographic Area Series report presents data on enterprise support establishments that are included in the 2002 data. See introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic Census compared to the 1997 Economic Census]

							Paid	Percent o	of receipts/ nue-
NAICS code	Geographic area, tax status, and kind of business	Estab- lishments (number)	Receipts/ revenue (\$1,000)	Expenses (\$1,000)	Annual payroll (\$1,000)	First-quarter payroll (\$1,000)	employees for pay period including March 12 (number)	From admini- strative records <sup>1</sup>	Estimated <sup>2</sup>
	FARGO—Con.								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS—Con.								
81	Other services (except public administration) —								
811 8113	Con.  Repair and maintenance—Con.  Commercial and industrial machinery and equipment (except automotive and electronic) repair and maintenance	10	5 541	N	2 063	496	81	48.7	-
81131	Commercial and industrial machinery and equipment (except automotive and electronic) repair and maintenance	10	5 541	N	2 063	496	81	48.7	_
811310	Commercial and industrial machinery and equipment (except automotive and electronic) repair and maintenance	10	5 541	N	2 063	496	81	48.7	-
8114	Personal and household goods repair and maintenance	10	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
812	Personal and laundry services	101	52 007	N	19 715	4 749	1 082	16.8	10.5
8121	Personal care services	55	16 946	N	7 137	1 750	526	20.1	8.4
81211	Hair, nail, and skin care services	41	D	N	₽	₽	е	D	D
812112 81219	Beauty salons Other personal care services	40 14	D D	N N	D D	D D	e c	D D	D D
812191 812199	Diet and weight reducing centers All other personal care services	4 10	D D	N N	D D	D D	b b	D D	D D
8122	Death care services	5	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81221 812210	Funeral homes and funeral services	3	D D	N N	D D	D D	b b	D D	D D
8123	Drycleaning and laundry services	15	20 343	N	8 255	1 993	358	8.3	.7
81231 812310 81232	Coin-operated laundries and drycleaners Coin-operated laundries and drycleaners Drycleaning and laundry services (except coin-	5 5	D D	N N	D D	D D	b b	D D	D D
812320	operated)	7	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81233 812331	coin-operated)	7 3 2	D D D	N N N	D D D	D D D	b e c	D D D	D D D
8129	Other personal services	26	D	N	D	D	С	D	D
81292 812921	Photofinishing Photofinishing laboratories (except one-hour)	7	D D	N N	D D	D D	c c	D D	D D
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	67	42 852	25 669	9 262	2 242	717	8.0	2.9
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	194	104 409	N	35 846	8 653	1 775	14.9	8.4
811	Repair and maintenance	93	52 402	N	16 131	3 904	693	13.0	6.3
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	62	40 748	N	11 714	2 845	528	9.0	1.7
81111	Automotive mechanical and electrical repair and maintenance	26	. D	N	D	D	c	D	D
811111 81112	General automotive repair	18	11 023	N I	2 309	594	89	9.2	-
811121	repair	22	17 631	N	5 788	1 350	169	7.5	_
8111211	and maintenance	15 14	D D	N N	D D	D D	C C	D D	D D
81119 811191	Other automotive repair and maintenance Automotive oil change and lubrication	14 6	D D	N N	D D	D D	c b	D D	D D
811192	Car washes	8	D	N	D	D	С	D	D
8112	Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance	11	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81121	Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance	11	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8113	Commercial and industrial machinery and equipment (except automotive and electronic) repair and maintenance	10	5 541	N	2 063	496	81	48.7	-
81131	Commercial and industrial machinery and								
811310	equipment (except automotive and electronic) repair and maintenance	10	5 541	N	2 063	496	81	48.7	-
	electronic) repair and maintenance	10	5 541	N	2 063	496	81	48.7	-
8114	Personal and household goods repair and maintenance	10	D	N	D	D	b	D	D

[Includes only establishments of firms with payroll. For meaning of abbreviations and symbols, see introductory text. For explanation of terms, see Appendix A. For information on geographic areas, see Appendix D. Data based on the 2002 Economic Census. For information on confidentiality protection, sampling error, nonsampling error, and definitions, see note at end of table. Enterprise support establishments are included. Because of this, comparability to 1997 Economic Census data may be limited. Table 2 of the United States Geographic Area Series report presents data on enterprise support establishments that are included in the 2002 data. See introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic Census compared to the 1997 Economic Census]

							Paid		of receipts/ nue-
NAICS code	Geographic area, tax status, and kind of business	Estab- lishments (number)	Receipts/ revenue (\$1,000)	Expenses (\$1,000)	Annual payroll (\$1,000)	First-quarter payroll (\$1,000)	employees for pay period including March 12 (number)	From admini- strative records <sup>1</sup>	Estimated <sup>2</sup>
	FARGO—Con.								
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX—Con.								
81	Other services (except public administration)—								
812	Con. Personal and laundry services	101	52 007	N	19 715	4 749	1 082	16.8	10.5
8121	Personal care services	55	16 946	N	7 137	1 750	526	20.1	8.4
81211 812112 81219 812191 812199	Hair, nail, and skin care services.  Beauty salons. Other personal care services Diet and weight reducing centers All other personal care services.	41 40 14 4 10	D D D D	N N N N	D D D D	D D D D	e e c b	0 0 0 0	D D D D
8122	Death care services	5	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81221 812210	Funeral homes and funeral services	3	D D	N N	D D	D D	b b	D D	D D
8123	Drycleaning and laundry services	15	20 343	N	8 255	1 993	358	8.3	.7
81231 812310 81232	Coin-operated laundries and drycleaners Coin-operated laundries and drycleaners Drycleaning and laundry services (except coin-	5 5	D D	N N	D D	D D	b b	D D	D D
812320	operated)Drycleaning and laundry services (except	7	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81233 812331	coin-operated)Linen and uniform supplyLinen supply	7 3 2	D D D	N N N	D D D	D D D	b e c	D D D	D D D
8129	Other personal services	26	D	N	D	D	С	D	D
81292 812921	Photofinishing Photofinishing laboratories (except one-hour)	7	D D	N N	D D	D D	c	D D	D D
	GRAFTON	0		, ,		D		D	
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	20	5 335	N	1 298	289	71	30.9	.2
811	Repair and maintenance	9	3 300	N	788	173	37	40.3	_
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	8	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
812	Personal and laundry services	9	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	2	D	D	D	D	а	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	18	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	9	3 300	N	788	173	37	40.3	_
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	8	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
812	Personal and laundry services	9	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
	GRAND FORKS								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	118	44 157	N	14 253	3 508	747	19.6	7.5
811	Repair and maintenance	45	20 021	N	5 759	1 503	283	19.2	6.6
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	35	D	N	D	D	С	D	D
81111 811111	Automotive mechanical and electrical repair and maintenance	15 12	D D	N N	D D	D D	b b	D D	D D
81112	Automotive body, paint, interior, and glass repair	14	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
811121 8111211	Automotive body, paint, and interior repair and maintenance	10 9	D D	N N	D D	D D	b	D D	D D
81119 811192	Paint or body repair Other automotive repair and maintenance Car washes	6 4	D	N N N	D D	D D	b c b	0	D
8112	Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance	4	D	N	D	D	a	D	D
81121	Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance	4	D	N	D	D	a	D	D

[Includes only establishments of firms with payroll. For meaning of abbreviations and symbols, see introductory text. For explanation of terms, see Appendix A. For information on geographic areas, see Appendix D. Data based on the 2002 Economic Census. For information on confidentiality protection, sampling error, nonsampling error, and definitions, see note at end of table. Enterprise support establishments are included. Because of this, comparability to 1997 Economic Census data may be limited. Table 2 of the United States Geographic Area Series report presents data on enterprise support establishments that are included in the 2002 data. See introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic Census compared to the 1997 Economic Census]

							Paid		of receipts/ nue-
NAICS code	Geographic area, tax status, and kind of business	Estab- lishments (number)	Receipts/ revenue (\$1,000)	Expenses (\$1,000)	Annual payroll (\$1,000)	First-quarter payroll (\$1,000)	employees for pay period including March 12 (number)	From admini- strative records <sup>1</sup>	Estimated <sup>2</sup>
	GRAND FORKS—Con.								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS—Con.								
81	Other services (except public administration) — Con.								
812	Personal and laundry services	45	13 514	N	5 673	1 306	315	21.6	5.7
8121 81211	Personal care services	27 25	D D	N N	D D	D D	c	D D	D D
812111 812112	Barber shops	1 24	D	N N	D	D	a c	D	D
8123	Drycleaning and laundry services	7	D	N N	D	D	b	D	D
81232	Drycleaning and laundry services (except coin-	0			6				
812320	operated)	3	D	N 	D	D	b	D	D
8123202	coin-operated) Drycleaning plants	3 2	D D	N N	D D	D D	b b	D D	D D
8129	Other personal services	6	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	28	10 622	7 795	2 821	699	149	17.7	11.4
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	90	33 535	N	11 432	2 809	598	20.1	6.2
811	Repair and maintenance	45	20 021	N	5 759	1 503	283	19.2	6.6
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	35	D	N	D	D	С	D	D
81111	Automotive mechanical and electrical repair and maintenance	15	D D	Ŋ	D	D	b	D	D
811111 81112	General automotive repair	12	D	N N	D D	D D	b	D D	D D
811121	repair Automotive body, paint, and interior repair	14 10	D	N N	D	D	b	D	D
8111211 81119 811192	and maintenance Paint or body repair Other automotive repair and maintenance Car washes	9 6 4	D D D	N N N	ם ם	D D D	b c b	D D	D D D
8112	Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance	4	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
81121	Electronic and precision equipment repair and maintenance	4	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
812	Personal and laundry services	45	13 514	N	5 673	1 306	315	21.6	5.7
8121	Personal care services	27	D	N	D	D	С	D	D
81211 812111	Hair, nail, and skin care services	25 1	D D	N N	D D	D D	c a	D D	D D
812112	Beauty salons	24 7	D D	N N	D D	D D	C	D D	D D
8123 81232	Drycleaning and laundry services  Drycleaning and laundry services (except coin-	,	D	IN .	D	U	b	D	D
812320	operated)	3	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8123202	coin-operated)	3 2	D D	N N	D D	D D	b b	D D	D D
8129	Other personal services	6	D	N N	D	D	b	D	D
	JAMESTOWN								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	44	13 779	N	4 502	1 121	290	28.2	4.4
811	Repair and maintenance	14	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	12	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81111 811111	Automotive mechanical and electrical repair and maintenance	9 6	D D	N N	D D	D D	b a	D D	D D
812	Personal and laundry services	18	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8121	Personal care services	10	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81211 812112	Hair, nail, and skin care services	8	D D	N N	D D	D D	b b	D D	D D
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	12	D	D	D	D	c	D	D

[Includes only establishments of firms with payroll. For meaning of abbreviations and symbols, see introductory text. For explanation of terms, see Appendix A. For information on geographic areas, see Appendix D. Data based on the 2002 Economic Census. For information on confidentiality protection, sampling error, nonsampling error, and definitions, see note at end of table. Enterprise support establishments are included. Because of this, comparability to 1997 Economic Census data may be limited. Table 2 of the United States Geographic Area Series report presents data on enterprise support establishments that are included in the 2002 data. See introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic Census compared to the 1997 Economic Census]

1997 Econ	omic Census]								
							Paid		of receipts/ nue-
NAICS code	Geographic area, tax status, and kind of business	Estab- lishments (number)	Receipts/ revenue (\$1,000)	Expenses (\$1,000)	Annual payroll (\$1,000)	First-quarter payroll (\$1,000)	employees for pay period including March 12 (number)	From admini- strative records <sup>1</sup>	Estimated <sup>2</sup>
	JAMESTOWN—Con.								
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	32	D	N	D	D	С	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	14	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	12	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81111	Automotive mechanical and electrical repair and maintenance	9	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
811111	General automotive repair	6	Ď	N	D D	Ď	a	Б	Б
812	Personal and laundry services	18	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8121	Personal care services	10	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81211 812112	Hair, nail, and skin care services	8 8	D D	N N	D D	D D	b b	D D	D D
	MANDAN								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	45	18 448	N	5 435	1 350	278	25.4	11.5
811	Repair and maintenance	22	D	N	D	D	С	D	D
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	16	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81111	Automotive mechanical and electrical repair and maintenance	6	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81112	Automotive body, paint, interior, and glass repair	8	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
811121	Automotive body, paint, and interior repair and maintenance	5	2 029	N	652	183	28	49.0	3.6
812	Personal and laundry services	13	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8121	Personal care services	8	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81211	Hair, nail, and skin care services	8	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	10	D	D	D	D	c	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	35	D	N	D	D	c	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	22	D	N	D	D	С	D	D
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	16	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81111	Automotive mechanical and electrical repair		5						
81112	and maintenance Automotive body, paint, interior, and glass	6	D D	N	D	D D	b	D D	D
811121	repair	5	2 029	N N	D 652	183	b 28	49.0	D 3.6
812	Personal and laundry services	13	2 029 D	N	D 032	D	b	49.0 D	3.0 D
8121	Personal care services	8	D	N.	D	D	b	D	D
81211	Hair, nail, and skin care services	8	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
	MINOT								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	113	39 127	N	12 482	3 034	686	11.0	7.2
811	Repair and maintenance	47	18 402	N	5 196	1 319	192	11.8	9.6
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	35	16 038	N	4 177	1 079	159	12.4	8.9
81111	Automotive mechanical and electrical repair	16	7 515	N	1 688	496	71	10.1	18.9
811111 81112	and maintenance	14	7 515 D	N N	D 1 666	490 D	b /1	D 10.1	18.9 D
811121	repair	15	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8111211	and maintenance Paint or body repair	10	D D	N N	D D	D D	b	D D	D D

[Includes only establishments of firms with payroll. For meaning of abbreviations and symbols, see introductory text. For explanation of terms, see Appendix A. For information on geographic areas, see Appendix D. Data based on the 2002 Economic Census. For information on confidentiality protection, sampling error, nonsampling error, and definitions, see note at end of table. Enterprise support establishments are included. Because of this, comparability to 1997 Economic Census data may be limited. Table 2 of the United States Geographic Area Series report presents data on enterprise support establishments that are included in the 2002 data. See introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic Census compared to the 1997 Economic Census]

1997 Ecor	nomic Census]								
							Paid		of receipts/ nue-
NAICS code	Geographic area, tax status, and kind of business	Estab- lishments (number)	Receipts/ revenue (\$1,000)	Expenses (\$1,000)	Annual payroll (\$1,000)	First-quarter payroll (\$1,000)	employees for pay period including March 12 (number)	From admini- strative records <sup>1</sup>	Estimated <sup>2</sup>
	MINOT—Con.								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS—Con.								
81	Other services (except public administration)—								
812	Con. Personal and laundry services	40	13 061	N	4 416	999	338	9.0	6.4
8121	Personal care services	25	6 255	N	2 299	531	208	18.2	12.3
81211	Hair, nail, and skin care services	22	₽	N	₽	₽	С	D	D
812112 81219	Beauty salons Other personal care services	18 3	D D	N N	D D	D D	c b	D D	D
8122	Death care services	2	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81221 812210	Funeral homes and funeral services Funeral homes and funeral services	2 2	D D	N N	D D	D D	b b	D D	D D
8123	Drycleaning and laundry services	6	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	26	7 664	6 096	2 870	716	156	12.2	2.9
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	87	31 463	N	9 612	2 318	530	10.7	8.3
811	Repair and maintenance	47	18 402	N	5 196	1 319	192	11.8	9.6
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	35	16 038	N	4 177	1 079	159	12.4	8.9
81111	Automotive mechanical and electrical repair and maintenance	16	7 515	N	1 688	496	71	10.1	18.9
811111 81112	General automotive repair	14	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
811121	repair	15	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8111211	and maintenance Paint or body repair	10 8	D D	N N	D D	D D	b b	D D	D D
812	Personal and laundry services	40	13 061	N N	4 416	999	338	9.0	6.4
8121	Personal care services	25	6 255	N	2 299	531	208	18.2	12.3
81211	Hair, nail, and skin care services	22	D	N	D	D	С	D	D
812112 81219	Beauty salons Other personal care services	18 3	D D	N N	D D	D D	c b	D D	D D
8122	Death care services	2	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81221	Funeral homes and funeral services	2	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
812210 8123	Funeral homes and funeral services	2 6	D D	N N	D D	D D	b b	D D	D D
	RUGBY								
	ALL FOTABLIQUIMENTO								
81	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS Other services (except public administration)	9	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
812	Personal and laundry services	5	1 186	N	277	57	24	76.6	_
0.2	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM		. 100			Ç.		7 0.0	
81	FEDERAL INCOME TAX Other services (except public administration)	1	D	D	D	D	a	D	D
01	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO	•				D	a		
	FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	8	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
812	Personal and laundry services	5	1 186	N	277	57	24	76.6	_
	VALLEY CITY								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	28	7 199	N	1 877	491	186	48.1	-
811	Repair and maintenance	9	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	8	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
812	Personal and laundry services	9	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8121	Personal care services	5	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
81211	Hair, nail, and skin care services	5	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	10	3 021	2 569	1 072	262	128	25.8	_

[Includes only establishments of firms with payroll. For meaning of abbreviations and symbols, see introductory text. For explanation of terms, see Appendix A. For information on geographic areas, see Appendix D. Data based on the 2002 Economic Census. For information on confidentiality protection, sampling error, nonsampling error, and definitions, see note at end of table. Enterprise support establishments are included. Because of this, comparability to 1997 Economic Census data may be limited. Table 2 of the United States Geographic Area Series report presents data on enterprise support establishments that are included in the 2002 data. See introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic Census compared to the 1997 Economic Census]

1997 Econ	omic Census]								
							Paid		of receipts/
NAICS code	Geographic area, tax status, and kind of business	Estab- lishments (number)	Receipts/ revenue (\$1,000)	Expenses (\$1,000)	Annual payroll (\$1,000)	First-quarter payroll (\$1,000)	employees for pay period including March 12 (number)	From admini- strative records <sup>1</sup>	Estimated <sup>2</sup>
	VALLEY CITY—Con.								
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	18	4 178	N	805	229	58	64.3	-
811	Repair and maintenance	9	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	8	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
812	Personal and laundry services	9	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8121	Personal care services	5	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
81211	Hair, nail, and skin care services	5	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS	40			4.4-0				40.0
<b>81</b> 811	Other services (except public administration)  Repair and maintenance	<b>18</b> 5	<b>4 815</b>	<b>N</b> N	<b>1 170</b>	<b>293</b> D	201	<b>40.7</b> D	<b>13.9</b> D
812	Personal and laundry services	9	D	N N	D	D	a b	D	D
8121	Personal care services	5	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81211	Hair, nail, and skin care services	5	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	4	D	D	D	D	c	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	14	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	5	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
812	Personal and laundry services	9	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8121	Personal care services	5	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81211	Hair, nail, and skin care services	5	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
	WEST FARGO								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	36	27 086	N	7 644	1 729	354	18.7	2.5
811	Repair and maintenance	27	11 191	N	3 445	711	133	43.6	-
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	19	6 886	N	2 136	486	95	34.5	-
81111	Automotive mechanical and electrical repair	10	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81112	and maintenance								D
811121	repair	6	3 887	N	1 437	332	56	6.2	_
8111211	and maintenance	6 5	3 887 D	N N	1 437 D	332 D	56 b	6.2 D	_ D
812	Personal and laundry services	5	D	N	D	D	С	D	D
8129	Other personal services	1	D	N	D	D	С	D	D
81292	Photofinishing	1	D	N	D	D	С	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	4	D	D	D	D	С	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	32	D	N	D	D	е	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	27	11 191	N	3 445	711	133	43.6	-
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	19	6 886	N	2 136	486	95	34.5	_
81111	Automotive mechanical and electrical repair				_	_		-	_
81112	and maintenance	10	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
811121	repair	6	3 887	N	1 437	332	56	6.2	_
8111211	and maintenance	6 5	3 887 D	N N	1 437 D	332 D	56 b	6.2 D	_ D
812	Personal and laundry services	5	D	N	D	D	c	D	D
8129	Other personal services	1	D	N	D	D	c	D	D
-		1	D	N	D	D	c	D	D

[Includes only establishments of firms with payroll. For meaning of abbreviations and symbols, see introductory text. For explanation of terms, see Appendix A. For information on geographic areas, see Appendix D. Data based on the 2002 Economic Census. For information on confidentiality protection, sampling error, nonsampling error, and definitions, see note at end of table. Enterprise support establishments are included. Because of this, comparability to 1997 Economic Census data may be limited. Table 2 of the United States Geographic Area Series report presents data on enterprise support establishments that are included in the 2002 data. See introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic Census compared to the 1997 Economic Census]

1997 Econo	omic Census]								
							Paid		of receipts/ nue-
NAICS code	Geographic area, tax status, and kind of business	Estab- lishments (number)	Receipts/ revenue (\$1,000)	Expenses (\$1,000)	Annual payroll (\$1,000)	First-quarter payroll (\$1,000)	employees for pay period including March 12 (number)	From admini- strative records <sup>1</sup>	Estimated <sup>2</sup>
	WILLISTON								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
B1	Other services (except public administration)	58	17 564	N	4 512	1 105	292	19.7	1.8
811	Repair and maintenance	26	10 020	N	2 506	616	109	13.6	1.0
3111	Automotive repair and maintenance	15	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
31111	Automotive mechanical and electrical repair and maintenance	7	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
311111 31112	General automotive repair Automotive body, paint, interior, and glass	5	6 459	N	1 561	362	56	_	1.6
811121	repair	7	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
011121	and maintenance	4	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
312	Personal and laundry services	16	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8121	Personal care services	10	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81211 812112	Hair, nail, and skin care services	10 10	D D	N N	D D	D D	b b	D D	D D
8123	Drycleaning and laundry services	4	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	16	D	D	D	D	b	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	42	D	N	D	D	С	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	26	10 020	N	2 506	616	109	13.6	1.0
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	15	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81111	Automotive mechanical and electrical repair	_	_		_	_		_	_
811111	and maintenance	7 5	D 6 459	N N	D 1 561	D 362	b 56	D -	D 1.6
81112	Automotive body, paint, interior, and glass repair	7	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
811121	Automotive body, paint, and interior repair and maintenance	4	D	N	D	D	a	D	D
812	Personal and laundry services	16	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8121	Personal care services	10	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81211	Hair, nail, and skin care services	10	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
812112 8123	Beauty salons  Drycleaning and laundry services	10	D D	N N	D D	D D	b	D D	D D
0123	Drycleaning and laundry services	4		IN		D		D	
	BALANCE OF ADAMS COUNTY								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	10	918	N	224	57	21	34.7	9.6
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	4	D	D	D	D	а	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	6	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
	BALANCE OF BARNES COUNTY								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
B1	Other services (except public administration)	6	887	N	105	29	14	44.2	12.4
B11	Repair and maintenance	4	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
31	Other services (except public administration)	6	887	N	105	29	14	44.2	12.4
811	Repair and maintenance	4	D	N	D	D	a	D	D

[Includes only establishments of firms with payroll. For meaning of abbreviations and symbols, see introductory text. For explanation of terms, see Appendix A. For information on geographic areas, see Appendix D. Data based on the 2002 Economic Census. For information on confidentiality protection, sampling error, nonsampling error, and definitions, see note at end of table. Enterprise support establishments are included. Because of this, comparability to 1997 Economic Census data may be limited. Table 2 of the United States Geographic Area Series report presents data on enterprise support establishments that are included in the 2002 data. See introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic Census compared to the 1997 Economic Census]

1997 Ecor	nomic Census]	•							•
							Paid		of receipts/ nue-
NAICS code	Geographic area, tax status, and kind of business	Estab- lishments (number)	Receipts/ revenue (\$1,000)	Expenses (\$1,000)	Annual payroll (\$1,000)	First-quarter payroll (\$1,000)	employees for pay period including March 12 (number)	From administrative records <sup>1</sup>	Estimated <sup>2</sup>
	BALANCE OF BENSON COUNTY								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
31	Other services (except public administration)	8	2 012	N	301	73	25	72.5	5.8
11	Repair and maintenance	4	1 833	N	238	57	18	79.5	-
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
31	Other services (except public administration)	4	179	122	63	16	7	-	64.8
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
B1	Other services (except public administration)	4	1 833	N	238	57	18	79.5	-
811	Repair and maintenance	4	1 833	N	238	57	18	79.5	_
	BALANCE OF BILLINGS COUNTY								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
B1	Other services (except public administration)	2	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	2	D	D	D	D	а	D	D
	BALANCE OF BOTTINEAU COUNTY								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
B1	Other services (except public administration)	12	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	3	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
812	Personal and laundry services	6	D	N	D	D	a	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
B1	Other services (except public administration)	3	D	D	D	D	а	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	9	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	3	D D	N	D	D D	b	D D	D D
812	Personal and laundry services	6	الا	N	D	D	a	D	D
	BALANCE OF BOWMAN COUNTY								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
B1	Other services (except public administration)	15	3 409	N	515	141	36	57.3	21.4
B11	Repair and maintenance	9	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	7	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
812	Personal and laundry services	3	D	N	D	D	a	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
B1	Other services (except public administration)	3	D	D	D	D	а	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
B1	Other services (except public administration)	12	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	9	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	7	D	N	D	D	a	D	D
812	Personal and laundry services	3	D	N	D	D	a	D	D
	BALANCE OF BURKE COUNTY								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	5	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	5	ь	N	D	D	a	D	D
				••	-	_	-	_	-

[Includes only establishments of firms with payroll. For meaning of abbreviations and symbols, see introductory text. For explanation of terms, see Appendix A. For information on geographic areas, see Appendix D. Data based on the 2002 Economic Census. For information on confidentiality protection, sampling error, nonsampling error, and definitions, see note at end of table. Enterprise support establishments are included. Because of this, comparability to 1997 Economic Census data may be limited. Table 2 of the United States Geographic Area Series report presents data on enterprise support establishments that are included in the 2002 data. See introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic Census compared to the 1997 Economic Census]

							Paid	Percent o	of receipts/ nue-
NAICS code	Geographic area, tax status, and kind of business	Estab- lishments (number)	Receipts/ revenue (\$1,000)	Expenses (\$1,000)	Annual payroll (\$1,000)	First-quarter payroll (\$1,000)	employees for pay period including March 12 (number)	From administrative records1	Estimated <sup>2</sup>
	BALANCE OF BURLEIGH COUNTY								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	11	5 062	N	442	106	66	29.9	10.4
811	Repair and maintenance	6	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	4	D	D	D	D	b	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	7	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	6	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
	BALANCE OF CASS COUNTY								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	33	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	18	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	10	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
81111	Automotive mechanical and electrical repair and maintenance	7	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
812	Personal and laundry services	8	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8123	Drycleaning and laundry services	2	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	7	D	D	D	D	b	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	26	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	18	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	10	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
81111	Automotive mechanical and electrical repair and maintenance	7	D	N	D	D	a	D	D
812	Personal and laundry services	8	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8123	Drycleaning and laundry services	2	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
	BALANCE OF CAVALIER COUNTY								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	13	2 305	N	502	110	49	66.7	.7
811	Repair and maintenance	4	1 001	N	153	36	8	49.0	_
812	Personal and laundry services	5	940	N	254	57	13	100.0	-
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	4	364	356	95	17	28	29.4	4.4
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	9	1 941	N	407	93	21	73.7	-
811	Repair and maintenance	4	1 001	N	153	36	8	49.0	_
812	Personal and laundry services	5	940	N	254	57	13	100.0	_

[Includes only establishments of firms with payroll. For meaning of abbreviations and symbols, see introductory text. For explanation of terms, see Appendix A. For information on geographic areas, see Appendix D. Data based on the 2002 Economic Census. For information on confidentiality protection, sampling error, nonsampling error, and definitions, see note at end of table. Enterprise support establishments are included. Because of this, comparability to 1997 Economic Census data may be limited. Table 2 of the United States Geographic Area Series report presents data on enterprise support establishments that are included in the 2002 data. See introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic Census compared to the 1997 Economic Census]

1997 Ecor	iomic Census]								
							Paid	Percent o	of receipts/
NAICS code	Geographic area, tax status, and kind of business	Estab- lishments (number)	Receipts/ revenue (\$1,000)	Expenses (\$1,000)	Annual payroll (\$1,000)	First-quarter payroll (\$1,000)	employees for pay period including March 12 (number)	From administrative records <sup>1</sup>	Estimated <sup>2</sup>
	BALANCE OF DICKEY COUNTY								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
31	Other services (except public administration)	19	3 273	N	702	171	70	45.7	8.7
311	Repair and maintenance	8	1 009	N	174	38	15	65.8	24.4
312	Personal and laundry services	4	727	N	267	65	10	10.9	=
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
B1	Other services (except public administration)	7	1 537	733	261	68	45	48.9	2.6
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	12	1 736	N	441	103	25	42.8	14.2
811	Repair and maintenance	8	1 009	N	174	38	15	65.8	24.4
812	Personal and laundry services	4	727	N	267	65	10	10.9	_
	BALANCE OF DIVIDE COUNTY								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	9	1 184	N	188	49	21	76.3	3.2
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	3	244	176	49	12	10	84.4	15.6
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	6	940	N	139	37	11	74.1	-
	BALANCE OF DUNN COUNTY								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	3	D	N	D	D	a	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	2	D	D	D	D	а	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	1	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
	BALANCE OF EDDY COUNTY								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	12	3 141	N	697	152	43	59.9	.5
811	Repair and maintenance	6	1 732	N	322	78	18	90.4	-
812	Personal and laundry services	3	D	N	D	D	a	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	3	D	D	D	D	а	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	9	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	6	1 732	N	322	78	18	90.4	-
812	Personal and laundry services	3	D	N	D	D	a	D	D
	BALANCE OF EMMONS COUNTY								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)  ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM	11	1 172	N	254	59	30	40.3	2.4
	FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	3	D	D	D	D	а	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	8	D	N	D	D	ы	D	D

[Includes only establishments of firms with payroll. For meaning of abbreviations and symbols, see introductory text. For explanation of terms, see Appendix A. For information on geographic areas, see Appendix D. Data based on the 2002 Economic Census. For information on confidentiality protection, sampling error, nonsampling error, and definitions, see note at end of table. Enterprise support establishments are included. Because of this, comparability to 1997 Economic Census data may be limited. Table 2 of the United States Geographic Area Series report presents data on enterprise support establishments that are included in the 2002 data. See introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic Census compared to the 1997 Economic Census]

1007 LOOI	nomic Census]								
							Paid		of receipts/
NAICS code	Geographic area, tax status, and kind of business	Estab- lishments (number)	Receipts/ revenue (\$1,000)	Expenses (\$1,000)	Annual payroll (\$1,000)	First-quarter payroll (\$1,000)	employees for pay period including March 12 (number)	From administrative records <sup>1</sup>	Estimated
	BALANCE OF FOSTER COUNTY								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
1	Other services (except public administration)	16	3 678	N	1 007	176	67	37.0	
1	Repair and maintenance	7	3 184	N	885	147	51	31.3	
'	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM	,	3 104	IN	000	147	31	31.3	
	FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
	Other services (except public administration)	3	211	173	60	12	9	52.6	
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
I	Other services (except public administration)	13	3 467	N	947	164	58	36.1	
1	Repair and maintenance	7	3 184	N	885	147	51	31.3	
	BALANCE OF GOLDEN VALLEY COUNTY								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
I	Other services (except public administration)	8	D	N	D	D	b	D	
11	Repair and maintenance	5	905	N	218	46	12	15.7	78
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
	Other services (except public administration)	2	D	D	D	D	b	D	
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
	Other services (except public administration)	6	D	N	D	D	а	D	
1	Repair and maintenance	5	905	N	218	46	12	15.7	78
	BALANCE OF GRAND FORKS COUNTY								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
1	Other services (except public administration)	24	6 733	N	1 397	324	84	41.8	6
1	Repair and maintenance	14	5 580	N	1 024	229	40	40.2	3
11	Automotive repair and maintenance	11	D	N	D	D	b	D	
111	Automotive mechanical and electrical repair	7	D	N	D	D		D	
	and maintenance  ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM	,		N		D	а	Б	
ı	FEDERAL INCOME TAX Other services (except public administration)	5	753	532	246	61	34	30.7	29
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX			302		<b>.</b>		•	
	Other services (except public administration)	19	5 980	N	1 151	263	50	43.2	
1	Repair and maintenance	14	5 580	N	1 024	229	40	40.2	
11	Automotive repair and maintenance	11	D	N	D	D	b	D	,
111	Automotive mechanical and electrical repair						_		
	and maintenance  BALANCE OF GRANT COUNTY	7	D	N	D	D	а	D	
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS Other covince (except public administration)	4	D	N	D	D		D	
	Other services (except public administration)  ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO	4	J J	N		Б	а	ט	
	FEDERAL INCOME TAX		_		_	_		_	
	Other services (except public administration)	4	D	N	D	D	а	D	
	BALANCE OF GRIGGS COUNTY								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
	Other services (except public administration)	10	D	N	D	D	а	D	
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
	Other services (except public administration)	1	D	D	D	D	а	D	
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
	FEDERAL INCOME TAX		l.						

[Includes only establishments of firms with payroll. For meaning of abbreviations and symbols, see introductory text. For explanation of terms, see Appendix A. For information on geographic areas, see Appendix D. Data based on the 2002 Economic Census. For information on confidentiality protection, sampling error, nonsampling error, and definitions, see note at end of table. Enterprise support establishments are included. Because of this, comparability to 1997 Economic Census data may be limited. Table 2 of the United States Geographic Area Series report presents data on enterprise support establishments that are included in the 2002 data. See introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic Census compared to the 1997 Economic Census]

							Paid		of receipts/ nue-
NAICS code	Geographic area, tax status, and kind of business	Estab- lishments (number)	Receipts/ revenue (\$1,000)	Expenses (\$1,000)	Annual payroll (\$1,000)	First-quarter payroll (\$1,000)	employees for pay period including March 12 (number)	From admini- strative records <sup>1</sup>	Estimated <sup>2</sup>
	BALANCE OF HETTINGER COUNTY								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	9	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	5	892	N	136	33	7	98.9	1.1
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM								
	FEDERAL INCOME TAX				_	_		_	_
81	Other services (except public administration)  ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO	2	D	D	D	D	а	D	D
	FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	7	D	N	D	D	a	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	5	892	N	136	33	7	98.9	1.1
	BALANCE OF KIDDER COUNTY								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	2	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	1	D	D	D	D	a	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO		-	_	_	_	_	_	_
	FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	1	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
	BALANCE OF LAMOURE COUNTY								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	11	1 343	N	277	67	29	34.0	53.5
811	Repair and maintenance	5	929	N	110	28	11	16.8	65.0
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	3	114	95	35	8	12	-	100.0
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	8	1 229	N	242	59	17	37.1	49.1
811	Repair and maintenance	5	929	N	110	28	11	16.8	65.0
	BALANCE OF LOGAN COUNTY								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	4	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	2	D	D	D	D	а	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	2	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
	BALANCE OF MCHENRY COUNTY								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	6	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	4	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	2	D	D	D	D	а	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	4	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	4	Д	N	D	D	a	D	D

[Includes only establishments of firms with payroll. For meaning of abbreviations and symbols, see introductory text. For explanation of terms, see Appendix A. For information on geographic areas, see Appendix D. Data based on the 2002 Economic Census. For information on confidentiality protection, sampling error, nonsampling error, and definitions, see note at end of table. Enterprise support establishments are included. Because of this, comparability to 1997 Economic Census data may be limited. Table 2 of the United States Geographic Area Series report presents data on enterprise support establishments that are included in the 2002 data. See introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic Census compared to the 1997 Economic Census]

1997 Ecor	nomic Census]	•	•						•
							Paid		of receipts/
NAICS code	Geographic area, tax status, and kind of business	Estab- lishments (number)	Receipts/ revenue (\$1,000)	Expenses (\$1,000)	Annual payroll (\$1,000)	First-quarter payroll (\$1,000)	employees for pay period including March 12 (number)	From administrative records <sup>1</sup>	Estimated <sup>2</sup>
	BALANCE OF MCINTOSH COUNTY	, ,	, , ,			, , ,			
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
B1	Other services (except public administration)	13	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
312	Personal and laundry services	7	D	N	D	D	a	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
31	Other services (except public administration)	5	D	D	D	D	b	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
B1	Other services (except public administration)	8	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
312	Personal and laundry services	7	D	N	D	D	a	D	D
	BALANCE OF MCKENZIE COUNTY								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
B1	Other services (except public administration)	16	2 293	N	453	105	38	46.4	7.9
B11	Repair and maintenance	5	854	N	232	59	13	96.4	3.6
312	Personal and laundry services	4	735	N	84	21	13	25.4	-
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
B1	Other services (except public administration)	7	704	297	137	25	12	7.7	21.4
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
31	Other services (except public administration)	9	1 589	N	316	80	26	63.6	2.0
311	Repair and maintenance	5	854	N	232	59	13	96.4	3.6
312	Personal and laundry services	4	735	N	84	21	13	25.4	_
	BALANCE OF MCLEAN COUNTY								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
<b>3</b> 1	Other services (except public administration)	24	3 368	N	795	185	64	37.1	15.4
811	Repair and maintenance	12	1 926	N	375	80	24	48.6	13.0
3111	Automotive repair and maintenance	8	1 422	N	234	52	18	60.6	17.6
812	Personal and laundry services	7	1 068	N	326	83	18	29.5	-
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
31	Other services (except public administration)	5	374	270	94	22	22	_	71.7
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
B1	Other services (except public administration)	19	2 994	N	701	163	42	41.8	8.4
811	Repair and maintenance	12	1 926	N	375	80	24	48.6	13.0
3111	Automotive repair and maintenance	8	1 422	N	234	52	18	60.6	17.6
312	Personal and laundry services	7	1 068	N	326	83	18	29.5	_
	BALANCE OF MERCER COUNTY								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
31	Other services (except public administration)	12	1 559	N	377	90	37	69.0	_
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
31	Other services (except public administration)	3	D	D	D	D	а	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
B1	Other services (except public administration)	9	D	N	D	D	b	D	D

[Includes only establishments of firms with payroll. For meaning of abbreviations and symbols, see introductory text. For explanation of terms, see Appendix A. For information on geographic areas, see Appendix D. Data based on the 2002 Economic Census. For information on confidentiality protection, sampling error, nonsampling error, and definitions, see note at end of table. Enterprise support establishments are included. Because of this, comparability to 1997 Economic Census data may be limited. Table 2 of the United States Geographic Area Series report presents data on enterprise support establishments that are included in the 2002 data. See introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic Census compared to the 1997 Economic Census]

							Paid	Percent o	of receipts/ nue—
NAICS code	Geographic area, tax status, and kind of business	Estab- lishments (number)	Receipts/ revenue (\$1,000)	Expenses (\$1,000)	Annual payroll (\$1,000)	First-quarter payroll (\$1,000)	employees for pay period including March 12 (number)	From admini- strative records <sup>1</sup>	Estimated <sup>2</sup>
	BALANCE OF MORTON COUNTY								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	9	2 012	N	514	132	38	10.6	3.2
811	Repair and maintenance	2	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	4	D	D	D	D	а	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	5	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	2	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
	BALANCE OF MOUNTRAIL COUNTY								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	14	1 750	N	460	112	35	64.0	14.8
811	Repair and maintenance	6	954	N	265	58	11	64.5	4.2
812	Personal and laundry services	7	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	1	D	D	D	D	а	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	13	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	6	954	N	265	58	11	64.5	4.2
812	Personal and laundry services	7	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
	BALANCE OF NELSON COUNTY								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	15	2 652	N	389	94	53	65.4	.2
811	Repair and maintenance	5	D	N	D	D	a	D	D
812	Personal and laundry services	5	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	5	D	D	D	D	b	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	10	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	5	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
812	Personal and laundry services	5	D	N	D	D	a	D	D
	BALANCE OF OLIVER COUNTY								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	3	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	1	D	D	D	D	а	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	2	D	N	D	D	a	D	D

[Includes only establishments of firms with payroll. For meaning of abbreviations and symbols, see introductory text. For explanation of terms, see Appendix A. For information on geographic areas, see Appendix D. Data based on the 2002 Economic Census. For information on confidentiality protection, sampling error, nonsampling error, and definitions, see note at end of table. Enterprise support establishments are included. Because of this, comparability to 1997 Economic Census data may be limited. Table 2 of the United States Geographic Area Series report presents data on enterprise support establishments that are included in the 2002 data. See introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic Census compared to the 1997 Economic Census]

							Paid		of receipts/ nue-
NAICS code	Geographic area, tax status, and kind of business	Estab- lishments (number)	Receipts/ revenue (\$1,000)	Expenses (\$1,000)	Annual payroll (\$1,000)	First-quarter payroll (\$1,000)	employees for pay period including March 12 (number)	From admini- strative records <sup>1</sup>	Estimated <sup>2</sup>
	BALANCE OF PEMBINA COUNTY								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	19	3 045	N	738	192	57	94.6	4.1
811	Repair and maintenance	5	1 477	N	348	103	22	97.3	2.7
812	Personal and laundry services	9	920	N	322	72	24	95.9	2.0
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	5	648	595	68	17	11	86.7	10.5
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	14	2 397	N	670	175	46	96.7	2.4
811	Repair and maintenance	5	1 477	N	348	103	22	97.3	2.7
812	Personal and laundry services	9	920	N	322	72	24	95.9	2.0
	BALANCE OF PIERCE COUNTY								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	2	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	1	D	D	D	D	а	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	1	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
	BALANCE OF RAMSEY COUNTY								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	3	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	1	D	D	D	D	а	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	2	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
	BALANCE OF RANSOM COUNTY								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	23	2 921	N	771	193	83	22.2	9.1
811	Repair and maintenance	6	1 308	N	316	76	20	40.0	=
	FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	12	D	D	D	D	b	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	11	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance  BALANCE OF RENVILLE COUNTY	6	1 308	N	316	76	20	40.0	_
04	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS					_	.	_	_
<b>81</b> 811	Other services (except public administration)  Repair and maintenance	6	<b>D</b>	<b>N</b> N	<b>D</b> D	<b>D</b>	<b>b</b>	<b>D</b> D	<b>D</b>
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX	7		.,		D		5	
81	Other services (except public administration)	1	D	D	D	D	a	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX	•				5		5	
81	Other services (except public administration)	5	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	4	D	N	D	D	b	D	D

[Includes only establishments of firms with payroll. For meaning of abbreviations and symbols, see introductory text. For explanation of terms, see Appendix A. For information on geographic areas, see Appendix D. Data based on the 2002 Economic Census. For information on confidentiality protection, sampling error, nonsampling error, and definitions, see note at end of table. Enterprise support establishments are included. Because of this, comparability to 1997 Economic Census data may be limited. Table 2 of the United States Geographic Area Series report presents data on enterprise support establishments that are included in the 2002 data. See introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic Census compared to the 1997 Economic Census]

							Paid	Percent of reve	of receipts/ nue-
NAICS code	Geographic area, tax status, and kind of business	Estab- lishments (number)	Receipts/ revenue (\$1,000)	Expenses (\$1,000)	Annual payroll (\$1,000)	First-quarter payroll (\$1,000)	employees for pay period including March 12 (number)	From admini- strative records <sup>1</sup>	Estimated <sup>2</sup>
	BALANCE OF RICHLAND COUNTY								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	20	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	13	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	9	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	6	D	D	D	D	b	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	14	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	13	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	9	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
	BALANCE OF ROLETTE COUNTY								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	13	2 232	N	500	108	30	45.6	_
811	Repair and maintenance	5	1 424	N	291	68	17	53.7	_
812	Personal and laundry services	6	D	N	D	D	a	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	2	D	D	D	D	а	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	11	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	5	1 424	N	291	68	17	53.7	-
812	Personal and laundry services	6	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
	BALANCE OF SARGENT COUNTY								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	9	1 835	N	497	108	36	57.8	4.5
811	Repair and maintenance	4	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	4	D	D	D	D	а	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	5	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	4	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
	BALANCE OF SHERIDAN COUNTY								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	3	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	1	D	D	D	D	а	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	2	D	N	D	D	a	D	D

[Includes only establishments of firms with payroll. For meaning of abbreviations and symbols, see introductory text. For explanation of terms, see Appendix A. For information on geographic areas, see Appendix D. Data based on the 2002 Economic Census. For information on confidentiality protection, sampling error, nonsampling error, and definitions, see note at end of table. Enterprise support establishments are included. Because of this, comparability to 1997 Economic Census data may be limited. Table 2 of the United States Geographic Area Series report presents data on enterprise support establishments that are included in the 2002 data. See introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic Census compared to the 1997 Economic Census]

							Paid	Percent o	of receipts/ nue-
NAICS code	Geographic area, tax status, and kind of business	Estab- lishments (number)	Receipts/ revenue (\$1,000)	Expenses (\$1,000)	Annual payroll (\$1,000)	First-quarter payroll (\$1,000)	employees for pay period including March 12 (number)	From admini- strative records <sup>1</sup>	Estimated <sup>2</sup>
	BALANCE OF SIOUX COUNTY								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	3	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM								
	FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	1	D	D	D	D	а	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	2	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
	BALANCE OF SLOPE COUNTY								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	2	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM								
01	FEDERAL INCOME TAX			ь.	D	D	_	D	
81	Other services (except public administration)	2	D	D	ט	ט	а	ט	D
	BALANCE OF STARK COUNTY								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	17	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	13	D	N N	D	D	b	D	D
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	6	1 556	N	330	87	23	30.4	_
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	4	D	D	D	D	а	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	13	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	13	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	6	1 556	N	330	87	23	30.4	_
	BALANCE OF STEELE COUNTY								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	8	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	6	871	N	169	41	10	51.3	11.9
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	1	D	D	D	D	а	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	7	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	6	871	N	169	41	10	51.3	11.9
	BALANCE OF STUTSMAN COUNTY								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	13	3 770	N	1 081	230	44	19.0	16.0
811	Repair and maintenance	7	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	4	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	4	D	D	D	D	а	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	9	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	7	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	4	D	N	D	D	b	D	D

[Includes only establishments of firms with payroll. For meaning of abbreviations and symbols, see introductory text. For explanation of terms, see Appendix A. For information on geographic areas, see Appendix D. Data based on the 2002 Economic Census. For information on confidentiality protection, sampling error, nonsampling error, and definitions, see note at end of table. Enterprise support establishments are included. Because of this, comparability to 1997 Economic Census data may be limited. Table 2 of the United States Geographic Area Series report presents data on enterprise support establishments that are included in the 2002 data. See introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic Census compared to the 1997 Economic Census]

	ionic Census <sub>j</sub>						Paid		of receipts/
NAICS code	Geographic area, tax status, and kind of business	Estab- lishments (number)	Receipts/ revenue (\$1,000)	Expenses (\$1,000)	Annual payroll (\$1,000)	First-quarter payroll (\$1,000)	employees for pay period including March 12 (number)	From administrative records <sup>1</sup>	Estimated <sup>2</sup>
	BALANCE OF TOWNER COUNTY								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	8	1 105	N	199	55	10	65.8	3.3
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	4	D	D	D	D	а	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	4	D	N	D	D	а	D	D
	BALANCE OF TRAILL COUNTY								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	26	4 218	N	920	232	66	67.8	6.1
811	Repair and maintenance	13	3 380	N	643	168	33	77.9	3.8
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	6	D	D	D	D	b	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	20	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	13	3 380	N	643	168	33	77.9	3.8
	BALANCE OF WALSH COUNTY								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	25	3 226	N	531	113	59	65.4	6.5
811	Repair and maintenance	12	2 419	N	313	64	28	75.3	-
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	8	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
812	Personal and laundry services  ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM	10	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
	FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)  ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO	3	D	D	D	D	а	D	D
	FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	22	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
811	Repair and maintenance	12	2 419	N	313	64	28	75.3	-
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	8	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
812	Personal and laundry services	10	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
	BALANCE OF WARD COUNTY								
	ALL ESTABLISHMENTS								
81	Other services (except public administration)	31	9 514	N	2 558	623	125	29.2	11.7
811	Repair and maintenance	17	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
8111	Automotive repair and maintenance	12	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
81111 81112	Automotive mechanical and electrical repair and maintenance	8	D	N	D	D	b	D	D
811121	repair	4	D D	N N	D D	D D	a	D D	D D
812	and maintenance  Personal and laundry services	10	D	N N	D	D	a b	D	D
	ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX								
81	Other services (except public administration)	4	D	D	D	D	b	D	D
				5	٠.			5	

[Includes only establishments of firms with payroll. For meaning of abbreviations and symbols, see introductory text. For explanation of terms, see Appendix A. For information on geographic areas, see Appendix D. Data based on the 2002 Economic Census. For information on confidentiality protection, sampling error, nonsampling error, and definitions, see note at end of table. Enterprise support establishments are included. Because of this, comparability to 1997 Economic Census data may be limited. Table 2 of the United States Geographic Area Series report presents data on enterprise support establishments that are included in the 2002 data. See introductory text for an explanation of the treatment of enterprise support establishments in the 2002 Economic Census compared to the 1997 Economic Census]

NAICS code  Geographic area, tax status, and kind of business  Establishments (number)  BALANCE OF WARD COUNTY—Con.  ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX  1 Repair and maintenance	eipts/	
ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX   S1   Other services (except public administration)	Estimated <sup>2</sup>	
State   Comparison   Comparis		
Repair and maintenance		
No.   Do.    D		
81111 Automotive mechanical and electrical repair and maintenance	D	
and maintenance	D	
811121 Repair	D	
811121 Automotive body, paint, and interior repair and maintenance	D	
BALANCE OF WELLS COUNTY	D	
	D	
ALL ESTABLISHMENTS		
81 Other services (except public administration) 16 2 712 N 710 169 56 52.7	14.1	
811 Repair and maintenance	24.2	
812         Personal and laundry services	2.5	
ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX		
81 Other services (except public administration)	27.5	
ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX		
81 Other services (except public administration) 12 2 207 N 543 127 30 64.8	11.0	
811 Repair and maintenance	24.2	
812         Personal and laundry services	2.5	
BALANCE OF WILLIAMS COUNTY		
ALL ESTABLISHMENTS		
81 Other services (except public administration) 12 1 446 N 372 95 34 38.4	13.7	
811 Repair and maintenance	_	
ESTABLISHMENTS EXEMPT FROM FEDERAL INCOME TAX		
81 Other services (except public administration) 2 D D D D a D	D	
ESTABLISHMENTS SUBJECT TO FEDERAL INCOME TAX		
81 Other services (except public administration) 10 D N D D D D	D	
811 Repair and maintenance		

Note: The data in this table are based on the 2002 Economic Census. To maintain confidentiality, the Census Bureau suppresses data to protect the identity of any business or individual. The census results in this table contain nonsampling error. Data users who create their own estimates using data from this table should cite the Census Bureau as the source of the original data only. See also explanation of terms and geographic definitions. For the full technical documentation, see Appendix C.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup>Includes receipts/revenue information obtained from administrative records of other federal agencies. <sup>2</sup>Includes receipts/revenue information that was imputed based on historic data, administrative data, industry averages, or other statistical methods.